35 42181 Appil. of REIMER & .
McKENZTE FOR’ SPACING, REVOCATION !
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" THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO U“‘CJN$RVAHON
sinty ! COA‘..'&

IN THE MATTER OF ‘THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

CASE NO. 5218
Order No. R=-4783"°

”TAPﬁLICATION or JOHN X. REIMER AND

v

*SPACING, REVOCATION OF - NON- STANDARD

PRORATION UNITS, - AND RE-ESTABLISHMENT

OF 40-ACRE ALLOWABLES, SANDOVAL

CQUN Y, -NEW MEXICO.

‘APPEICATIONTFOR ﬁEHEARING

o

COME NOW John K. Pelmer and R. E. McKeénzie, Jr,, Appl*cants
1n “the above entltled matter, and”’ w1th reference to COmmlss10n

Order R-4783 "dated Maywzl, 1974, apply to the 0il Conservatlon

rComm1ss10n pursuant toiSectidn.65r3;22 NMSA 1953, fOr a>rehearing.

‘Appxlcar sc;ght~re11 £ from the Comm1ss1on from Orders

"prev1ously entered by it 1n (l) .Case No.' 4642 (Order R—4277)
vwhereln lGOéacre spacing units were‘establlshed for the Media ™

 Entrada 0il Pool; (2) Case No. 4685 (Order 4287) establishing

non-standard units for'two of the wells in the pool; and (3)
Case No..5152 (Order R-47l3) establishing a Specia1»750 barrels;

of oil" per day depth bracket alldwable. In seeking‘reiief,,

'Appllcants contended that it was  the duty of the Commission

under the statute to prevent waste,’ prevent 1mpa1rment of
correlatlve rlghts, and thidt it was incumbent upon the Ccmmission
\to establish a formula or rule which so far as‘canrbe“practrcaple;
would permit Applicants to produce substantially in prdportion
that quantity‘cf'theArecoVerable'dil”under:theMAppiicants’

property as such quantity Lears to the total recoverible oil

e g v?~t;;:~=53""




The Commission erred in not offering relief to

-~

~ Applicants on thie merits of thelr case and in the following

in the pool.

particulars:

l. The Order entered irn this matter is not responsive to

the Application in that thé desires and requests for relief
made by Applicants on the merits of the matter were not
-c0nsidered.

2 Applicants'inncontroverted.evidence,édeed that damage“

was occurring in the pool‘ and that the correlative rights of

Appllcants were belng 1mpa1red by the exces31ve productlon of

the Fluid Power Pump Company Well No. l; and“as a result of

.epch permltted‘excesses, theﬁcorrelatlve"rightsQoﬁkﬁpplicants

were adversely aftected and. waste was occurrlng.

R s

.; o3 Flndlng No. 6 is ‘clearly erroneous in that Appllcants' ‘
uncontroverted testlmony showed that. the ac+1ons of operator

would result in a drowning by“water‘Of the MediawEntrada stratum

and would result in the' premature encroachment of water,

J:

reduc1ng or tendlng to reduce the totalxultlmate recovery of

.crude petroleum oil from sa1d pool . e
~4,
e

R—4277 R-4274 and R-4282 were 1ssued wrthout actual notlce ‘to-

<8

Appllcants, that the cons*ructlve notice by publlcatlon in’

AppllcantS'eetabllshed that the Orders of the Comm1s51on

connectlon with the cases which resulted in sald Orders dld
not name Appllcants or purport to affect the property rlghts of
overrldlng royalty 1nterest owaers, and hence the Orders could

not be con51dered as affectlng the rlghts of Appllcants.

[ My Mavarn 3 o o34 ¢35
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erroneously put the burden on Applicants

to:show'that Commission established non-staﬁdardaproration.nnits

were unreasdhable, unjustified, illegal and presumablyiﬁOt

*~
th

productivé thro g> Gt eir horizontal extent. Applicants!
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uncontroverted testimony did show that oil was moving across

" 'William J. Cooley, Attorney.

lease lines, drownlng the formation in the Media Entrada Pool, -
and that the correlatlve rights of Appllcanus were being impaired.
The Commission erred in not recognizing‘itSistatutory duty at

this time and from time to'rime’to protect the correlative rights

of perscons 51m11ar1y situated and to prevent waste. The unconrro-

verted:testlmony”of Applicants showed waste and imgairment, and

the Commission erred in no;’respondipg to Apﬁiicants' prayer for

relief. ° » : N - .

It 1s respectfully requestea That a rehearlng be granted to

O

“"Applicants before the full Comm1351on at an. early date. Fluid-

I

Power Pump Company, 1420 Carlisle Boulevard ‘N.E., Albpquerque,

¢

New Mexlco 87110, and Partnershlp Propertles Co., a Colorado

_general partnership, 1400vColdrado State Bank Building, Denver, -

L

Colorado'§0262,’and'Petro—LéWis dorporatioﬁ, 1400.CoioradO“State
Bank Bulldlng, Denver, Colorado 80202, are: 1nterested partles,
and copy of thlS Rehearlng Appllcatlon is belng forwarded to
thelr attorneys of record |

DATED at Poswell New Mexlco thls 7th day of June, 1974.

"George H.. Hunker, Jr., ..
Attorney ‘for ‘Johii K. Relmer and |
R, ‘B. McKen21e, Jr., Appllcants.
HUNKER, FEDRIC & HIGGINBOTHAM, P.A..
P. O. Box 1837
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

This is to certlfy that a
true and correct copy of the

?fore901ng Appllcatlon for

Rehearlng was mailed to .

s
18] ™

for Fluid- Pgwer Pump Company,
and to Jaso:ii"W. Kellahin,
Attorney for Petro-Lewis
Corporation and Partnership
Properties Co., this 7th day
of June; 1974, said Attorneys
representlng the Respondents.
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(Entrada 011 Pool'

of o0il per day depth bracket allowable.

T R R gy AN T R LIS

OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO -

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5218
Order No. R-4783.°

APPLICATION OF JOHN K. REIMER AND -

R, E. McKENZIE, JR., FOR A 40~ACRE

SPACING, REVOCATION OF NON-STANDARD .

PRORATION UNITS,. AND RE-ESTABLISHMENT

OF 40-ACRE ALLOWABLES, SANDOVAL :

COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. , I R

- APPLICATION FOR REHEARING

COME NOW John K. Relmer and R. E. McKen21e, Jr., Appllcants

I — [ S

in the above ent1t1ed matter, and thh reference to Commlss1on

Crder R-4783 dated May. 21, 1974, apply to- the 011 Conservatlon : i

P

5Commr391on pursuant to Segtrpn»65r3—22,NMSA 1953,,for.a rehearlhg.

- Applicants SOught;relief from the COmmissidn“from Orders

avisusly cntered by t in (1) Caea No. 4642 (Order R-4277).

whereln l60-~acre spac1ng ‘units were established for the Medle
(2) Case No. 4685: (Order 4287) establlshlég
non-standard units for two of the wells in the pool- and (3) .
Case No.. 5152 (Order R-4Il3) establlshlng a special 750 barrels

In seeklpg relief,

‘Applicants contended ‘that it was the duty of the Commission

‘ﬁhder the statute to prevent waste, prevent impairment of

correlative rights, and that it was incumbent upon the Commission
to establish a formula or rule which so far as can be practicable,
would permit Applicants to produce éﬁbetantially in proportion'
that quantity of the recoverable 011 under the Applicants'

property as such quantlty bears to the total recoverable oil
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in the pool. The Commission erred in not offering relief‘to
Applicants on the merits of their case and in the following
particulars.

1. The Order entered in this matter is not responsive to
the Application in that the desires and requests for relief
made by Applicants on the merits of the matter were not
considered.» .

2. Applicants' uncontroverted evidence showed that damage
was occurring in the pool, and that the correlative rights of
Applicants were being impaired by the excessive production of
the Fluid Power Punmp Company Well No. 1, and as a result of
such permitted excesses, the correlative rights of Applicants
were adversely affected and waste was occurring.

- 3. Finding No. 6 is clearly erroneous in that Applicants'
uncontroverted testimony showed that the actions of operator
would result in a drowning by water of the Media-Entrada stratum

and would resalt in the premature encroachment of water,

’ reduCing or tending to reduce the total ultimate recovery of

hi~crude petroleum oil frcm said pool..

-4, Applicants established that’ the Orders of the CcmmiSSion‘
R-4277 R-4274 and R-4282 were issued without actual notice to
Applicants, that ‘the constructive notice by publication in”
connection w1th the cases which resulted in- said Orders did
not name Applicants or purport to affect the property rights of

overriding royalty interest owners, and hence the Orders could

not be conSidered as affecting the rights of Applicants..

5. The Commission erroneously ‘put the burden on Applicants
to show that: Commission established non-standard proration units
were unreasonable, unjustified, illegal and presumably not

productive throughout their horizontal extent. Applicants'




n;'d:r, DATED at Roswell New Mexlco, this. ;th day of- June, 1974, .

e

uncontroverted éestimony did show that oil was moving across‘
lease‘lines, drowning the formation in the Media Entrada Fool,
and that the correlative rights of Applicants were being impaired.
The Commission erred in not recbgnizing its statutory duty at
this time and from time to time to protect the correlative rights
of persons s;milarly situated and to prevent waste. The uncontro-
verted testimony ofprpliéants showed waste and‘impairment, and
the Cormmission erred in not responding to Applicants’ prayer for
relief. | o |
It is respectfully requested that a rehearing be granted to

) Appllcants before the’ full Comn}sslon at an early date. Fluid
Power Pump Company, 1420 Carlisle Boulevard, N.E., Albuquerqne,
New MexiCO'aﬂliO, and ?artnerShip Prdpérties Col, a Colorado

._general partnershlp, 1400 Colorado Qtate Bank Bulldlng, Denver,

"fColorado 80202, and Petro—Lew1s Corporatlon, 1400 Colorado State

Bank Bulldlng, Denver, Colorado 80202, are’ lnterested parties,
and ‘a coPy of thls Rehearlng Appllcatlon is being forwarded to

d_their attorneys of record,

{\.

George H. Hunker, Jr.
Attorney “for John K. Reimer and
R. E. McKenzie, Jr., Applicants
HUNKER, FEDRIC HIGGINBOTHAM, P.A.
P. O. 'Box-.1837 .

>,  Roswell; New Mex1co 88201

This is to certify that'a
true and correct copy of the
_foregoing Application’for
"Rehearing was mailed to
‘William J. Cooley, Attorney
for Fluid Power Pump Company,
.and to Jason W. Kellahin,
Attorney for Petro-Lewis-
Corporation and Partnership
Propertiés Co., this 7th day
of June, 1974, said Attorneys -
representing the Respondents.

George H. Hunker, Jt. |
s - 3- -
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» 'J.__(N Jm}] A
W, BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION! o r /
1)
OF THE S$TATE OF NEW MEXICO LJ! JJN‘10]9fI i
ClL LONbH{\mTl()N cO\- "
-N-"h\l [(,

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 5218
"~ Order No. R~4783°
APPLICATION OF JOHN K, REIMER AND

SPACING, REVOCATION 'OF NON-STANDARD
PRORATION UNITS, AND RE-ESTABLISHMENT
OF 40-ACRE ALLOWABLES, SANDOVAL
COUNTYl NEW MEXICO.

-APPLICATION FOR REHEARING

COME NOW thn K. Reimer and-R. E. McKenzie, Jr., Applicants
in thé above entltled matter, and w1th reference to Commission
;Order R—4783 dated May 21 1974, applj to the 0il Conservatlon
Comm1351on pursuant to Section 65- -3-22 NMSA 1953, for a rehearing.:

App11cants sought rellef from the COmm1551on from Orders
_,prev1ously entered by it in (1) :case No.‘4642 (Order R—4277)
whereln 160-acre spacing units were establlshed for -the Medla
Entrada 04l Pool;’ (2) Case No. 46?5 (Order 4287) ﬂstablishlhg
”non-standard‘units for two of the wells in the pool; and (3)
Case‘No.,5152‘f0rder‘k-4313) establishing a special 750 barrelg
of oil per day depth bracket allowable. In seeking relief,
’Applicants contended that it was the duty of the cOmmlssioh
under the statute to prevent waste, prevent 1mpa1rment of
correlatlve rlghts, and that it was incumbent upon the Commission
to establlsh a formula or rule which so far as can be praotlcable,
would permit Applicants to produce substantially ia proportion
that quantity of the recoverable oil under the Applicants’

property as such guantity bears to the total recoverable oil

-1-

R. E. MCKENZIE, JR., FOR A 40-ACRE o , | -
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in the pool. The COmmission erred in not offering reliefvto_ .

Applicants on the merits of their case and in the follev¥''g

particulars: = —

1. The Order entered in this matter is not responsive to T

the Application in that the desires and requests for relief

made by Applicants on the merits cf the matter were not

 considered. _ -
| 2, -Applicante'“uncontrovertedfevidence showed that damage
was occurring in the pool, and that’the’correlative'rights.of
Applicantsvwere being impaired by the exdessive production- of
the Fluid Power Pump Company Well No. 1, and as a result of
such permltted excesses, the corréiative rights. of Appllcants tt.-’, ﬂ;;~fﬁf¥m~~u”"
were adversely arfected and waste was occurrlng. |
. 3. Findlng No. 6 is clearly erroneous in that Applicants'
Auncontroverted testlmony showed that the actions of operator o
WOuld~resu1t in a droWnlng by water of the Medla-Entrada stratum |
and would result 1n the premature encroachment of water,:

1t

'leuuclng or tendlng to reduce the total ultlmate recovery of :;e fflg

crude petroleum oil from said pool. ‘ ‘i;

4, Appllcants establlshed +that the Orders of the Comm1551on

vR:QQ??i R-4274 and R-4282 were issued without actual notice to

Applicants; that the constructive notice by publication in
connection with the cases which resulted in said Orders did
not name Applloants or purport to affect the property rlghts of -

overrlding royalty interest owners, and hence the Orders could .

not be considered as affectlhgwthe rlghts}of Appllcauts.‘
5. The Commission errorneously put the burden on Applicants
“to show»that Commission established non-standard proration units
_ were unreasohablefvuhﬁustified,»illegal and presumably not i

“productive throughout thelr horizontal extent. Applicants™

2y
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uncontroverted testimony did’BhOW that oil was moving across

vlégée lines, drowning the formation in the Media Entrada Pool,

and Ehotvthe correlative rights of Aopiicants were being impéired.
The Commission erred in not recognizipg ;ts'statutory duty at
this time and from time to time to protect the correlative rights

of persons similarly situated and to prevent waste. The uncontro-

"verted testimony of Applicants showed waste and impairment, and

‘the Commission erred in not responding to Applicants' prayer for

relief.

ﬁ,1t~is respectﬁully requestéd that a rehearipg;be.grantea,to
Applioanﬁs before the fﬂil CommiSSion at ah ‘early date. Fluid
Power pump Company ; 1420 Carllsle Boulevard N.E., Albuquerque,

New Mexlco 87110, and Partnershlp Properties Co., a Colorado

_generzl partnérship, 1400 Colbrado State Bank Building, DenVer,

Colorado 80202, and Petro-LeW1s Corporatlon, 1400 0010rado State

Bank Buxldzng, Denver, Colorado 80202, are 1nterested partles,

’aﬁd a copy of thls Rehearlng Applicatlon is belng forwarded to

thezr attorneys of record

DATED at Roswell, New Mexlco, thls 7th day of June, 1974._;

/George H. Hunker Jr.
"Attorney for. John K. Reimer and

R. E. McKenz1e, Jr., Applicants
HUNKER, FEDRIC & HIGGINBOTHAM, P. A.
P. O, Box 1837 -
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

This is ‘to certlfy that a o
true and corréct copy of the
foregoing Appllcation for
Rehearing was mailed- to

William J. cOolev. Attorney.

for Fluid’Power Pamp Company,

and to Jason W. Kellahin,

Attorney for Petro-Lewis
Corporation and Partnership ;
Propertles Co., this 7th day

--0f June, 1574, said Attorneys

representing the Respondgnts.




B | » COMMISSION HEARING
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, ’ BEFORE THE
S NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
April 23, 1974

...._..__.—_.._._._.__.____.__._...——__._.._.__.

oL C IN THE MATTER OF:

)

)

)

)
Appllcatlon ©of John K. Relmer and . )
R. E. McKenzie, Jr., for 40-acre )
Spac1ng, Yevocation of non—standard )
)

)

)

)

)

Case No. | . .|

5218 3
Oy ' proration units, and re- establishment @
" ~——of 40=acre allowables, Sandoval County, :
i New Mexico. - : .
, : » CRBROBE . R e T e e T RS Co
} : L - | BEFORE: "A. L. Portexy, Jr., Secretary-Director ' -
: I. R. Trujillo,-chairman' j
”q.'vA T For New. Mex1co 011 Conservatlon Thomas Dprryberryy_ Esq ,;‘”T
e Comm1551on- Legal ‘Counsel for the
T R , - ‘Commissioh : :
e : o o -State Land Offlce Bldg
o ‘ ’;? o i;* E _ Santa Fe, New Mexico -
\ o For the. Appllcant William J. Cooley, Esq B
a R ‘(Fluid' Power Pump) BURR & COOLEY - g R JrE

152 Petroleum Center Bldg.
y , a . : . Farmlngton, New Mex1co

THE NYE REPORT!NG SERVICE

it : h : STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
. . < . , 225 JOKNSON STREET
s _

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501 N &
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APPEARANCES (Continued) )
For the Applicant: Thomas Kellahin, BEsq.
(Petro-Lewis Corp.) KELLAHIN & FOX
500 Don Gaspax
g Santa Fe, New Mexico
For”the.Protestants: , George H. Hunker, Jr., Esq|.
(Reimerxr &-McKenzie) HUNKER, FEDRICK & HIGGINBO[HAM
] : » 210 Hinkle Building
N Roswell,  New Mexico
r. . \:“ _: 3
Z ’ é
[
"{;\v\" - . i
i
, | X
- iy
THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE :
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
¢ 225 SOMNSON STREET
g ANTA FE, REW HMEX 0.07501 N
- TEL. (508} 982-0386 v
- .. :‘ o -




" CASE 5218

RALPH L. ORAY

Direct Examination by Mr. Hunker
Gr@ss‘Examination by Mr. Cooley
Redirect Examination by HMr. HunKer
Recross Examination by Mr. Cooley
Rebuttal Examination by Mr, Hunker

JOHN K, REIMER ‘

Direct Examination by Mr. Hunker

Cross Examination by Mr. Cooley
Redirect Examination by Mr. Hunker
Recross Examination by Mr. Cooley
“Further Direct Examination by Mr. Hunker

JOHN B. SOMERS

‘Direct Examination . by Mr. Kellahin
Cross Examination by Mr. Hunker
Croge Examination vy Mr. PoPter
LR§d re§t'Examination by Mr. Kellahin

:Reﬁross’Ex§ﬁin¢tiQphby Mr. Hunker =«

"EXHIBITS

; 'OFFERED &
MARKED ATMITTED -

Applicant’s Exhibits Nos. 1 thru 9 K3 43
Petro-Lewis;Exhibits”ﬂgs..1“& 2 137 137

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (505) 982-0306

5 e v 2w e b 4 T
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CASE 5218

MK. PORTER: Case 5218.

MR. DERRYBERRY: Case 5218. Application of

John K. Reimef and R. E. McKenzie, Jr., for hO-acre spacing,
flrevocation ofvndn—standatd proration units, and ré~
establishment of L4O-acre allowables, Sandoval County,
NewkMekicé. :

N

MR. HUNKER: George H. Hynker, Jr., Roswell,
New Mex1co, representlng John K Relmer ‘and R ‘E. McKenzie, Ji

MR. TOM KELLAHIN: Tom Kélléhin, Kelléhin and

Fox, Santa Fe, NeW’Mexlco, and Jason hellahln on behalf

!
of Petro—Lew1s. ‘ <$»’ | «
MR. COQLEY:“&William'J;‘CObley;‘Bﬁrr”anﬁléooléy,
n»éarmlngbon, NeW'Mex1co, appearlng on’ behalf of: Flu%d
|Power Pump company.
| R  ,ﬁR;Pmuﬁ§; Mr. Hunker?
MR,-HﬁNKERt Wil you re-swear the witnesé; | ;303
| éieésé. o
| fZALPH L, GRAY
;céiléd~5§ é ﬁitnesS, having been first duly sworn, was
?Xaminéd énd*tesﬁifiedias folibWs:  |
- o " DIRECT EXAMINATION -
BY MR. HUNKER:
" Q  Will you state your name for the record, pieasé?;
TR MY RESORTING SEAVICE
225 JORMSON. STREET

SANTA FE, NEWMEXICO 87561 L
' TEL. (s_os) '982-0386
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. . CASE 5218
GRAY-DIRECT

] Page... b

A Ralph L. Gray.

Q Where do you live, Mr. Gray?

A 'kmema(' | a

Q How long have you lived in Artesia?

A Ebouh 25 years.

Q  What do ybﬁ do down there?

-A 'Ipha#e a consﬁltiﬁé-petroleum engineering
businessﬂ R e o

Q What does that consulting engiridring business
‘ihvolvé? . ’

"Aﬁ Well, 1t involves a variety of tkingb, among
which are trylng to get the most oil out of the’ ground
1th§t we‘ﬁéssibly-can and_recommend to the operators the-
 ﬁbst’effi6ién£'wéj'of?ﬁrodﬁCing a pool, caléulating{Qil )
_?gserves,and varlous thxngs.
o tQ: | What-iS'your,engineefing background? LWﬁéré
were you educated, Mr. Gray? - ' ‘ , - ,w;
| | A I graduated from New Mexico School of Mines
‘in i939; | |
Q Wheré were you employed after graduation?
A I vas emplbYed by Stanolind 0il and Gas C§mpany .
“where I‘Spent‘pine years in their Engineering Department

and thé next ten years with Buffalo 01l Company, first as

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE OEPOSITION NOTARIES
N s 225 JOKNSON STREET
" SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
L TEL. (508) soz 03es
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5 , o - R CASE 5218

L . ~ || GRAY-DIRECT : | Page. s S

N ‘ .

-Al'

O A “‘a~pebroleum engineer and later on as production superinten-
dent, and-for the past 13 years I have had my own .

petroleum engineering service.

MR. HUNKER: ‘Are the qualifications of Mr. Gray I
‘acceptable? ' . _ N
'MR. PORTER: The Commission considers Mr. Gray

qualified.

: o [ BY MR. HUNKER:" . : S B
Q In'ébnne¢tion with your work in the oil fields, %
Mi*. Gray, do you have occasion to suoerv1se waterflood :of !

b

_ ‘ D progeccs and progects of a sxmllar nature9 - - : f
 ’£;‘ N B R A Yes, s1r. ) RS . e L RI
3;”.,5v -t - Q. Have you made a study of the well files in o

.( i

.. . T s
it

the 011 Conservanloﬁ Commlss1on pertalnlng to tne Medla—

I

{;  T Entpada Pool”
AT Yes,.éire

Q- Have you prepared some exhibiﬁscwith r‘egair“(:li~

to that study?
A ‘I‘have. o | . e B EE

Fo ,‘ “;Q Referrlng to Appllcant s Exhlblt No. 1 —- and - o -

for the purpose of the record,” since we are prcsentlng an
,eriginal;qase, in this particular case I am going to refer ; - v,ﬁfﬁ%*ﬂ“??*’

hto Mr. Reimer and Mr. McKenzie as the Aopllcants - referr—'

ing %o Appllcant's\Exhlblt No. l, w111 you- desérlbe to
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the:Commission what that exhibit is and what it shows?
- MR. COOLEY: Objection,fﬁr. Commissioner.
Until'Such time as it can be estabfishedfana a fohﬁgﬁtién
laid that Ekhibit'l or any other testimony that Mr. Gray
proposes to offer here todaylis new evidence, eVidence
tha£ Q;é n&ér;Qéiiébiérté thé Applicant at the time that
#he cases .in qﬁestion were heard, we object to any ty@e

. e 4 s 3 S
of evidence that was in existence or avallable to the

il Commission or to the Applicahts at the time‘the'respective

cases were‘heard.,-lf~they have new evidence to 6ffer5,”
we ‘have no oﬁjéﬁtibn to that,-bﬁt a fouhdagidn must- be
1aid for this exhibit and any furthér‘tésﬁimonyvfrom this
T . _ . T
ﬁitﬁéSSfto?thé efféct that it is new evidence. By ﬁhét'
I:ﬁéah some£h{ng ﬁﬁat was not availéble.ﬁb'fhé Comimi ssi on

‘;étfﬁhé time these cases ‘were heard.

-VAMR, PGRTER:A}Arefyoﬁ’talking about all three
cases, Mr. “Gooley? '

MR. COOLEY: 1In this entire case. -If this

fis just one case -- it affects many orders -- four,

I bélieve, "What T am §aying is that any evidence that

'was available to the UommiSSion and to these Applicants

‘“in’ﬁhis particular Case No. 5218. - Three out of four of

these orders were issued in 1972, I believe, ;ﬁe most

<-
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| CASE 5218
GRAY-DIRECT ’ |
recent having‘to do with 750-barrel allowable more recently.
Now, a foundation must be laid before this witness”can
proceedvto the effect that his testimony is . new evidence.
MR. HUNKER: If the Commission please,\we will
demohstrate’throughout the testimony of this WitneSS»that
what we'are basing our caSe"on,diseoveries that have been
made‘since the cases were heard_that are in issue, I
4ahticipatedhthis kind Of'ebjeetion and this is why I made
the‘statement that I did, and I ask your indulgence to

con51der this matter in an orderly fashlon so’ that our

£
-

patience would not be tried, and that we be able to
present the matter in a fashlon 1n which I would prefer
'to presentgmy-case rather than Just present it ir a manner
in Wthh Mr., Pooley wants me to present it., I think'that

71f we, at tne end of the case, have not demonstrated to

‘r

ﬁﬁne bommlSSlOH uhat'we.a e ha31ng our testlmony on new-

ﬂlnformatlon that was not available to the Comm1881o at

the time of the hearing in the three cases that are réally

in issue, ‘then, you can throw me ‘dut.

-MR. COOLEY: May it please the Commission,

AN

I would like to be heard briefly on this before you rule

N

on it. I would like, firss of all, to call the Commission's

'attentxon to the “Application in thls case 1tself. Now,
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(:" o i;fétarts out to the effect that they are going to”sth~ ;
by reason of new information not available at the time
‘ ‘of the original hearings that -- and then we go into : -
Paragraph 1: "That the provisions for 160-acre spaciig . %
S Qfdgred by the Commission providing for that in Order I .
B No._R;h277 was made without~suff§cient factu;l‘informatioh." : .
. 'ff5‘ S ~ A cdllatérél attack on that' order some two‘&ears latér.
: L — | ,
: ) ‘In Paragraph 2, the Same;al;egation with respect to S :
| i L fbrder No. h27k, that it was made without sﬁfficientkl | F {
5 _;ff”éi" ) »; —féctual’pvidénce With'féSpect'to,bhe impairment of -
B i‘! o fCofrelatiVe’rigﬁts. The same wiﬁh resbebg‘ﬁb Order 4287, o ’“”f_”
:; that it'waélmade wiphdug sufficientg factdélvinfdfmation. % :
%  ﬂweiCannOt some two years hehce»cdilétérélly attack the N ‘!'f,;,i,?“éﬁ
= 3 | .:‘ ‘; -  oﬁdérsfthat'estab1ished these non-standard proration units .
: 4  :fif{,v(ﬁ "énd establisled the 160-acre Spaciﬁg. Now,tif there is -
. LMD i Hew evidence available today that 160-acre spacing or %
i } SRR o 5that“aﬁything”élse is being done in that pool iS'caﬁ*iﬁg”“‘ - %_- .

o - |l waste or impairing correlative rights, then this ‘Commission

‘ . not only can, but I believe, is obligated to hear it, but B S

to rehash a two-year old case and say that those orders |
{ ~ ‘ : R Lo
i o - . 8 » ot (3 P . N . . - - - . ' E - AR

e R T were improvidently made is improper and illegal. .r/en i
é S T the call of this case says '"new information." ; N
: ‘ . 5 _ |

: MR. PORTER: Mr." Hunker, the Commission rules :
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that a foundation will have to be laid that it is new
testimony, and we are going to have to restrict it
strictly to new testimony throughout this hearing in order
-to save time.

THE WITNESS: Mr. Porter, may i make a state-
ment as an engineer, please, sir?

MR. PORTER: Surely. L

THE WITNESS= ‘There has been ‘a lot of legal - .

A%

Jockeying going on here which a 1ot of it I don't under-
stand;. but I have been retalned by the Applican %o
*epresent them in this case and we have deve10ped some
new ihformatlon that hasn t been presented “efore. Now,
all~c - these exhlbite, but in order for me"
’tb‘make any senee out of the new 1nformat10n which we
“have developed, it is necessary that I go back and tie
these"tb* oa in with some 01 the 1nformation in the field
K‘previeusly. They don't make sense by themselves. You

: 1have to tie the performances in. For example,:water-011
iratios, I can tell you what the water-oil ratios are today,

'but they dori't mean a thlng unless we go back and compare

'them with water—oil ratios in l°72 ana in 1971. So, I am .Aaﬂi -

sure this Commlssion is in rested primarily in getting

correctwinformation-in regard to conservation practices,
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and I can't understand all this legal Jocke&ing that is
going on, but I can tell you for sure that as a petroleum
onginoer, that we havo>Qoveloped new information, and in
crder for me to prosent it to you in such a way that it
means anything, I would like the opportunity to oie this
in and give you a picture which I think is accurate.

MR. COOLEY: Mr. Commissioﬁer, we rocogn;ze
Mr. Gray‘as_being‘an oupstanding-petroleum‘engineer and
what he refefs”toas;;gggl;jockeying was just as long,

or maybe iongér, developing in. theihiétory*%f‘American

.‘JurLSprudenoe ac belng the proper way to present a Jud1c1a1

oroceedlng, and that at some polnt in tlme everythlng has

fto be resolved. Now. comparlson of today'q wat er production
;w1th previous water productlon, we have no-objectlon to
'that at all.A I understand thes é comrarisons mwust ve maae,
A;but to go back and attack everything that the Commission
Vbased its previous orders on is 1mproper. It is contrary

%o American jurisprugence.

MR. HUNKER: If the Commission please, we are

not exactly in the court room. Mr. Gray will show, for

‘example, that two wells that are dry holes which off-set

the wells thét I have marked on the blackboard were

complet ed 1n'August ofﬂl972 and June of 1972, long after
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the hearings were held in connection with the 160-acre

spacing units. He will also show by his testimony that

commencing in October and NoVemEer,.large,volumes of
viater were removed from the. formation by the installation

of large pumps, and he wants to testify with regard to what

-

the éffect of that large withdrawal of fluid is, anc in

%

order to do thls, He! got to lay some kind of a foundatlon

for you by the nresentatlon of the exhlblts which he hab

prepared. I respectfully request that_fou hear us out

and 1f at the end of the hearing you say we have not

presented any test1mony, any neW‘ev1dence, take ‘that 1nto

v

conszderatlon in connectlon w1th your rullng and say,

;"Mr. Hunker, you falled to- 11ve up. to ‘your obllgatlons
“to §résénﬁ*ﬁéW“tést;mcny;"
»foundatidn with regerd to certain of the new information
TJ1f you "insist that I do so,fGUt'I think it would speil

Mr. Gray's presentatlon, and his presentatlon will be a

whole lot more meaningful to the Cormission if he is™

alloﬁed to present it in the normal and customary fashion

as the Commission is used to having matters presented.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Cooley. do you have‘any

objection --

MR. COOLEY:__(Interrupting) We object to no

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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% tender of new evidence. |
MR. PORTER: Let's suppose we go(ahead with
‘some new evidence. B . ; )
>i MR. TOM KELLAHiN: T have one comment, Mr..Porter.| %

With regard‘ﬁo this being new testimony or not, tﬁgt is .

not really the question.” The questioi is‘héw testimony

[ad
o -

~-to the Commission at the tim

Of -,,.,“,,ﬁ ..,’v,,_._;, - .

the original hearings.'-I want to make that specifically

clear. T B : o T

MR. PORTER: ‘Of'co;fse, if they“drilled a-dry
’yhéleiéiﬁbe that time, that;wouid not have béen available,
aﬁd;&%}rzoﬁfSe;ftﬁg-exéeés water production sifice fﬁét

b.::?A ; ‘ f‘ lltime would not have been available. . | N S - “;;_' = f»‘gf

e B T A I SN ST e e i e
IllUlly | AURVEQ S By Dycuu VAV A N e oo .
LA

[ R | R

occurrences or developments that have taken place since

these orders were entered, we have no objection to what--

soever, but as Mr. Kellahin just pointed out, the fact .
ﬁhat’sométﬁihg may not have been testified to in 1972 does A ’;;

not méké it legally new evidence.

MR. HUNKER: If thé Commission please, I will

érbceed to ask Mr. (Gray some questions.’

MR. PORTER:  All right, proceed.

S | .. |BY MR. HUNKER:
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| CASE 5218

GRAY-DIRECT
Q With regard to the Fluid Power Pump Company

WelivNo. 5, Mr. Gray, you may refresh youL recollection

by looking at your notes if you care to. Will you advise

the Commi.ssion when the Completion Report was filed in

connectiﬁn’with that well?

A - The Completion Repoft was received by the

01l Commission June"}Obh,~1972.

QAfﬂ Wlth regara ~to Flui pPower Pump Co@ﬁany Well
No. u;ﬂmhen was that request for ‘allowables and Completion

A © pugust 7, 1972.

Q" Wlth regard to the Federal Media No. Iy, Qhen»
as the Completlon 1nformat10n furnlshed to the uomm1391on
lnvconnecplon vuth that we119

A July 11t , 1965,

o Q 7 With regard to the Bluld powér Pump Compaﬁy

Weil Ne._h, when was that well infbrmation furnlshed to

the CommL551on9 . . .

A August 7th 1972.

4
1

MR. PORTER: is that the one you previously
referred to9
THE WITNESS- Yes.
BY MR, HUNKER:
THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE OEPOSITION NOTYARIES
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CASE 5218
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Q Have you examined the testimohyrin connection
with Case Nd.-SiZO with regard to the unréestricted
‘aliowables that Petro-Lewis sought to obtain?

:‘/A Xes, sir. |

Q Do you recall the testimony in that case with
‘regerd'to the installation of a large Reda Pump on the
Fluid Power Well No. 1? “ :

A Yes.

Q Will your testlmonv relace to wibth

fluld from the Iormatlon by that pumplug eoulpment9

A ‘Yes, sir.

_MR. HUNKER: At this point, having laid this

foUﬁdation, if the Coﬁmission please, I would like to
»proceed w1th Mr. Gray s testlmony.
| MR. PdﬁTER' Yoqimay proeeed.

BY MR. HUNKER- o |

Q I prerlously asked you 1f you had preparea an
exhlblt referred to’ as Appllcant's Exhlblt No. 1 and I
asked you to explaln to the’ Commlss1on what that hxhlblt
shows. Wlll you answer that question at this time?

‘A | Exhlblt No. 1 is a map of -the Nedla—Entrdda

Pool. ThlS map shows the producing wells. it shows the

non—produ01ng wells. The.structural conditions are

THE NYE REPORT[NG SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
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CASE 5218
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indicated by the contour lines. Also this map shows other

information such as the estimated original oil-water

nontacb and the location of the 160-acre proration units

which have been previously designated.

I}

T

a regular LO-acre unit.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Hunker, could we see a copy
. MR. NUTTER: Is that the same exhibit you

offered ‘a while ago‘aé

Protestant's Exhibit No. 1 in the"
other case? »%% ’ ’ ; ‘ : -
R ff MR. HUNKER: That is correst. |

E MR} NUTTER: So we mJllrjé§§~chaﬁg3“fhe ﬁ&mﬁer}

nd -the’ name°

MR, HUNKER. That is correct. ,

-  @ e w_THE WITNESS:‘To‘go along with the descri?tidn
'éf‘EXﬁibit No. 1, there ar¢: present]v five wells in this
pool whlch ‘are actually: Drodu01ng. One is the FlUld Power
Pump ho. 1 - Well Wthh is in the northwest ‘quarter of the
'SbhﬁhWest'quarter of Section lh1 The Hutchisbn'No. 1 Well

THE NYE REPORTING 'SERVICE
STATE-\'IIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
‘225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (505) 582-0386
3 " gt w«v"“”“ e
; -4 .7 ,” ,

Q Those proration units are outlined with blue
PenC1l, is that correct9 : I
A The blue berders indicate the present léO—acre

proration units, and the smaller green border units indicate

e Aot = Voo s A AP A S 1 AN R L R
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i which is also shown in that same LO-acre uanit is a flood _ .
well and produced back in the 1950's. The second well
which is pfesenﬁiy producing is the Fluid Power Pump
Weli No. 3 which is located in the northeast quarter
of the southeast quarter of Section 15. Also you will f  "“ .
note the Hutchison Federal No. 2 is also a flood vell

in the same hO-acre tract and it also produced in the

1950's} The third producing well ishthefFeaeral Media ' EES

;_;v_ ’ o iNo. l well whlch is located in Section 1k in the southwest

quarter of the southwest quarter. The folirth produ01ng .

well is the ?edfral*Media'No. 2 Well which is in Section
15 in the SOLtheast qu&rter ‘of the southeast quarter.
The flfth produc1ng well is uhe Fluld Power Pump No. 5
“Well whieh is located in Section 22 in the northeast

quarter of ‘the nocthwest quarter L ~ S

f

Now, you will note that the map shows several

:}fﬁ. ‘y}'idry hoies Surrounding'these'four producing:wells. FOrf-

SRR examplé, the Federal Media No. A Well, we show as no6n- o

producing. It is in“the southeast. quarter of the | ‘ : ;

ﬁsouthwest'quarter of Section 1k.

-
I

“BY MR. HUNKER:

Q . Why do you call it a dry hole?

e

A Well, the operator originally filed a completion

I
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Do o Il GRAY-DIRECT » page....... L7

el - form with thé 0il Commission showing it as a completed

0il well. According to our information, this well has -

not made oil and is not now producing anda it doesn't have ' .

‘ any equipment on it and it doesn't have any flow line

connected to it. According touthq,records,:Wé can't find ) /é 0
»any‘indication that’phis welliéver made o0il, so we are v‘ ’é
calling it non-productive. -

Then, in-Section 15 in the southweét‘quarter
§f the southeast quarter, you will note Fluid Power Pump o
 No. , Well which we also show as a noﬁeprOQucing 0il well,
-inrthis casebthe’operétqr filed a comﬁletigh form or the .

-well and, in fact, even:eﬁtaQ}iShéd’an allowable. It is

Qn‘the allowable schedulecat the present time, although

)

I think maybe the allowable is shown asizero’b,cause of

ot filing a C~115, but thiéfiéish6Wn as a céﬁpleted well G e

Ve visited this field. We made an inspection
of all of the properties in the'field. The well flow lineg
>is>discanﬁécted to the battery. Tﬁéfe is a pumping unit
.on the well, but the flow line is tied into a pitzwhich I o

_]}f *f‘,, ~ o« o ll'there is water. We'couldn't find “any indication of oil

, -

whétsoeveryon the pit or im the equipment, and T don't

o find any records that this well had produced oil, so,

SUE L - ) : THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
T STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
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according to the puméer, it was tested for several weeks
ar'd made only water. So, I think we are justified in
calling this a non-produéing well. This information was
not avallable to the Commission in the previous hearlngs,
'S0 I am sure that as far as the Commlss1oﬁ is concerned,
this is new information.

Q Wlth regard to the Federal Medla ‘No. 3, what
‘was the result:of tnat test?

A ‘The Féderal;Media also didﬁnot'grodhce oil
from tﬁ% Eqpréﬁa,;and'atjtheiﬁrésént"piﬁe this well is
.Qéfng.used f6r4aLWa6ér—injecti§n well into thé’Gallup”
formation;vf think. So, you can See-ﬁhét‘there is two
-dfy_hdlésudﬁvthé‘l60—éére'éroratidh'uéft. Now, I thlnk

5 )

{this éflTiL 1y shows that tnere is deflnltely a sub—

<

staﬁtiéliyilower’area'than 160‘acre3‘that you can call

-
<

that when you ass‘gn 163—acre proratlon trart tn non—

’productlve acreage, you are dllutlng the royalty 1nterest

‘of Mr.,McKenzie‘and Mr. Reimé%.‘ It.is diluted from 6

?pér¢¢bp to 1.5 percent. This éeftainly involves corrélative
gights.; ﬁheh you assign néﬁ—produétive acreage to a
ﬁrOration uﬁiﬁ, correlative rights are d°f1n1tely 1nvolvea
because the pgrty with'the interest and the oil‘portioh,»

of that unit is not geing to get a fdl” share of the oll.

B e o =
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T ‘fjfr~ Now, the map also shows additiqnal dry holes / .
around these four producing wells that we mentioned.
- — In Section 14 in the northeast quarter of the southwest
| quarter the Baird No. 1 Well has never made oil. It is |
N a dry hole éé far as I am concerned. Yet, it is Within E
'a 160-acre proration unit.. | “
In Section 14 in the southwest quart%r'of’the
‘ho;thwest’qﬁartef,-you wil}‘find the Harvey Federal No.. 1l
'Well_whiéﬁ vie shda as a‘dry hole.
_{ MRJiPOR%ER: What is tha%ione§=wmyawmu - )
THE WITNESS: The Harvey Fedefgl.
P " MR. CObLE&: I must objéct_now at this point’ ) éA?*‘ N
~ and ask that ?he tésﬁimoﬁy with‘respéct to thése two 7 ifh B
!:wél;sijfStrickeﬁ; Those wells were‘;}illed~seVeral-yéars 1 bé
B é L‘*pfibr;%o the hearings and the eﬁéryéof the orders in o b
| questlon ALl of this ‘infofmatvion ‘vgas"av‘éilable?topthe
:Commis$ion”at the time of the order;in'quesﬁidh.> “
| MR. PORTER; ng are referrifig to ‘the last :
! ‘two:welié, gﬁe in‘the north?ast.bf the sOﬁthweSt R {Qi%“’;
© | ERE1C06LEf§ Thé'Baitd 1 and thehHérvey Federal é |
BY MR. HUNKER: ‘ .
; . & Q Your testimony with regardlto“the'HarVey. %
; ';;‘ Federal‘and the Fluid.Power Pump"COmpany No. 2 has to §
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 f’kt7 do with the estainshment‘of the structural limits and
R ﬁhe;broductive limits, isn't that correct, Mf. Gray?
4 A Well, I think.the Applicdnts have led the S
= | Commi ssion to believe that there is productlon under these | -
?’ 160-acre proration units. I don't think anyone has ever
testified previoosly that, in fact, there are dry holes :
withid these proration uhite. ’
© . MR. COOiﬁf;i I object. I'hesitatefto prolong
tﬁisﬁﬁearing, but 6he Commieeion'has found thae'these:
proratlon unlts were productlve, and if new ihformatioh
’ contra-iﬁdicates that, flne, butrlnformatlon that was * ‘
o~ available’ﬁo the Comﬁission'yeaée before the entry of - Co ‘%‘
i*j, these orders should not be admltted into this record. %
: (Whereupon, & dlSCHSSlOﬂ was held off the Al 3vr -
TR ; _ “ record.): = R
“Qgge'“ o  f>‘*' ;2 ‘: L ,MR.”006ﬁEY; I‘wouid like to clarify\;hisx,
=35;- ; o 1;1'1‘f/51tuation3 if T may. | ’ P
3¥f‘ | = J“" 3 : of all the wells shown on Appllcantie Exhibit
i 'No.-l, there are only three wells on that map thae‘have A R
:é been ‘drilled since the entry of the o?ders 1n»quest10n. ;
:% -Now, is the Comm1881on\clear on whlch three those are? ' %
é It is the Fluid Power Pump No, 2, the Fluid Power Pump é
i a7 3
l? ‘No._h and 5. Those are the only three wells in the entlrer, z
= i ~ : : P THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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e ,
I R exhibit that have been drilled cince the entry of the

orders in question.

MR. DERRYBERRY Which were those?

MR.. COOLEY: Fluid Power Pump No. 2 in the

N southeast” quarter of the"hortneast'QUarter of Section 15.
v MR. PORTER: Southeast of the northeast°
MR. COOLEY: Of 15.

MR. PORTER: What about No. 42

| MR. COOLEY: Fluid power Pump No. L in the - R
outhwest of the southeast of 15. Fluid'Powef pump No. 5

of the northwest of ?L-;

Do you have

‘is in the northeast

them located now9 ‘ '_;? ‘ .

o~ )
o S Y dR DERRYBERRY_ You saythe Fluid Power Pump

‘No. 2 and No. 5 are the . only wells that were d}illed —

MR. COOLEY- No, there were thr

ee wells.

S Fluld Power r‘r“ No;x9 .andg agaln, in the soutneact of

Fluiﬂ Power pump No.

the northeast of 15. I, in the oouth— h

1west~of the'southeast‘ofk15. Fluid Power Pump;No.'S.
) Now, Liﬁou1d=arso call’%o tte Commieeionls_

'atteot16ﬁithat only one of those three wells is located
plicants coold . %

on the proratlon unit with wh1ch these Ap

e AT R

poss1b1y have any concern.

(Whereupon, a discussion was ‘held off the »

record.)
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- MR. PORTER: The objection is sustained.,
BY MR. HUNKER:

Q Mr. Gray, is there.anopher well théfﬁhas been-

drilled in the'hdrthWést of the northwest of Section 22

ﬁhét hasn't been shown on your Exhibit No. 17

A- Yes, that is the No. 8 well, but it is completed

'in the Gallup_formation. ) Lo

LG " Was it dfilled to a depth sui'ficient to test
thé'éntraﬁa, or do you know?
A I don't believe so.
TQ Did you eiamine the well information fufniéhed

to the Commiesion in connetction. with the ‘Federal Media

Q  What did those logs show?

“MR. COOLEY: I object. The well was.drilled

long befOre.phe orders in quéstion,weré‘entered.

MR. HUNKER: “&s a relationship, if the
Cbﬁmissibn pléasé,»bétweenﬁﬁhe No. 8 Weii ané why it
didnﬁé go;b;”%he'Enﬁrada and in light of whatmhaﬁpenéd
in;thé éederal Media No. '3, and“the No. 8\wagrﬁrilied
long after the Commission -~ | |

MR. COOLEY: A1969ui5'my information, Mr. ﬁﬁnker.
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v —

A B : 169 or '70.
MR. HUNKER: I beg your pardon. I was mistaken
o3 that score. I thought the Federal Madia 8 was drilled

f§;3 if : in the ordef‘in which they nermally would be drilleg, 2 .

B , | that is, after 5 and 6. P

MR. PORTER: That doesn't always happen. - : i

BY MR. HUNKER: . . = | :

i rrndavs?
! T

L Q Mr. Gray, how much oil has this‘pool produced

up until the end of ‘January, or January lst; Y9742 . o

A~ According to the records which we have on R R T

thls pool, it has produced h?h 159 barrels of ©cil as of SR ;: L

o

January lst l97h

Q You have prepa"ed ‘or included-with your

X

3 _.Js N - schedule of exhlblts, Exhibit No. 7. Wlll you eyplaln Coage
S T VAL _ o s
Y

"ﬁ_'iﬂ’_;,%{;_ what that exblblt shows 1nsofar as reﬁovery curves are

o e concerned°

cA Yes, Exhlblt No. 7 is a typlcal dlagram which
-oetroleum englneer'e frequentlf use. Thls shows the
-plot horizontally going from’ zero to 100 percent g01ng : E'{__ o -

rlght 011 recovery and percent of total recovery‘ Then , s

l on the vertical scale of the diagram is plotted the water-

cut percent or ﬁhe water production percent, if you prefer,

and this scale goes from zero to 10¢ percent going from

r ey miea - e
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the bottom of the graph to the top‘of‘ﬁhe graph. This
typé of grabh shows approximately what percentages of the
total oil recovéry can be expected at various rates of
water production. For example, at 50 percent oil recovery,
thé curve shows that the water-cut should be approximateiy
BO‘percént of production. So, in relaﬁing this to the
présent production for the pool in which the water-oil

ratio is -about ten to one, about ten barrels of water to | _

e

one barrel of oil produced, you can_readiiy'éee_that the

pool isrin a stage of dépletioﬁ*Which you would haﬁer

to‘sa%;fléferbspage, past the 50 percent mark for sure.
.>-": Noﬁ; When we félape this to the original figure;ﬁ

ﬁﬁét'Mf. ‘ﬁéeée. i hasjpfévidusly testified that he’ |

oxpected 3,630,370 barrels of "0il would be recovered from

‘the pbol,_of coursé; which is based on the wider spacing

{ or widér' nroducing areas concept. So, we have attempted -

to use the mést recent cumulative oil production figures.

‘which were not-available several months ago. We have

‘attempted to use these figures to‘%how‘that‘the“produbiﬁg

area has to be€§efy substantially smaller than the operatdrs"
have previously claimed.
Q  Mr. Gray, have you prepared Exhibits 2, 3, 4

and 5 showing the relationship between the oil production

o~
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and the water production over a recent period of time?
_A Yes, sir.
Q  Will you refer to those exhibits and explain

to the Commission just exactly what they show, by well?

i

is for the Federal Media No. 1 Well. This is a graph .

show1ng monthly o0il productlon'by“the solid line. Moﬁthly

BT S SO TS e e S

monthly 011 or water productlon flgures are indicated
by a scale ‘on the left 51de of the graph. You will note
thise are shown at 10, OOO 20,000 and s¢ forth on hp to

hO 000, 1ndlcat1ng the barrels of “either o0il or- ‘water

i

Tprer,moﬁth; A1l of this 1nformat10n has been plotted back

to the 1n1t1al start of the current operatlon whlch was in

‘{

1969 In addltlon, we are showlng the water—01l rat:o as

a figure, and theseufigures ‘are shown at-raqqom locat;ons

,tlme~w1se at the top of the graph.

Now, in the- latter part of 1073, the operator

: was 1nvolved in some work on some of the wells in which

vvlarger capac1ty pumplng equlpment ‘was 1nstalled.i Now,

¢

in order to evaluate the performance after 1nstalllng ‘the

. 1

largér equipment;,certalnly, we need several months in

Jorder to See whether thié‘produetion is going to holdﬁhp
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A All right. We will start with Exhibit 2, This

B water productlon is 1ndlcated by the dashed line. The»»
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and so forth, and what the water—oil ratio is.

So, again, S .
we call your attention to the fact that this is recent

information. It is new 1nformat10n which was ‘not available

at the~previous hearings and it is still being developed. -

Some of it has been” devéloped over gﬁevfirst fewvangﬁs ;
of IQ?A; January, February and March. - §
3 - |

Q You say that thevlafger'pumpiﬁg eQuipment'was | = V‘Apf“

installed the latter part of '73? T C S

§x A Wg}l, for eiample,'in’the!casé of Federal j
'MédidiQ.';}'you‘can see that the fluid produétidn'Was ;

substantially ‘increased, for éxémPle, in the month of June, | i3

| 1553}véhéaéﬂéﬁ”thé?ézwerg?ééhér adjustments made, T think, i
in the latter part of ‘the year where the fluid productlon. | %fr
:was*iﬁcregééd But you can note-on the graph by the ;
;wétéf‘bfédﬁCtiOn‘gdihg'upward. 'So, what we«are sayingfié” - gfﬂ'
that 1f we relate this purformance with the pr'ev1ou¢ c ;
performaﬁCe, fgr examplé; back in l§?2 and the latter ;
‘part of 1971 where the water-oil ratio‘was three, Now,bi, f v'?
when productlon was substantlally iﬁcréaséd]dufiﬁg thé %
1atter part of 1973, the"wateridil rétib‘abruptiy rosé;» if‘é*
to 11, so this is a very noblceable and distinct change  §.
in producing ‘characteristics of the well.‘ What it is .§
telllng you is that there is water channellng or water - ‘>}‘3'
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coning ocecurring there ang that efficient operatiOn’exists.
Now, as we' go on back further, if you will'notice, during
1969 and 1970,£he water-oil ratio during that period was
ione, but dufing that period the capeciﬁy or the production
was very substantlally 1oter even 1n the perlod of 1972

So, when youilook at this gréph it becomes ev1dent that - %
everytime the produc1ng capa01ty was 1ncreased then you j
get a very noticeable increase in water—oil ratio,

Now, this 1s somethlnv that ‘engineers recognxze 7 f;”

as crlterla for water conlng, and it 1ndlcates that there | o

;is)lneff1c1ent flu1d flow in the reservoir. Now, we can
gO”onfLo mxnlolt No. 3 and 1t tells you approx1mately the

same thfng;' Back durlnv 1969, the water-oil ratlo ) . .-y-fy%;f

ﬁéderal Medla No.. 2 was one.” Then durlng l97;, the latter
,part ano durlng 19/2 the well was produced at a 1arger
‘cepaC1ty“and thedwater~oil.ratio‘increesed to three |
_abtnptiy;' Then again; during”ﬁﬁeﬁieﬁter'parnﬁofvi9§3; | o f?f
there'wesdan 1ncrease in the- capac1ty of fluid belng |
produced and you w1ll notice- that the OJl—ratlo w;nt ‘
up to fine. This is a very substantlal 1ncrease, from one
to three. to nlne, everytlme that they increased the

producing capacity of. the well.

Now, here is a late figure in February of 1974.

i i
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The hater~oil ratio was sﬁown to be’9vél.

o

Now, in Exhlblt No.»h, this is for the Flnid
Power Pump No. 1 Well. This well was completed later than
the prev1ous two wells. It prootced durlng 1972 with~ the
water—oll ratio of 3. When bhe produC1ng capac1ty was
substantlally increased in the latter part of 1973, the

wauer—01l ratLo 1ncreased to 9, and 1t has varled ‘ovér ..

/ J’,\

a;oerlod of several months, and as of Febr“ary of l97h,

el

fhe water—01l ratlo was still. hlgh at 6. 6 So, héfeﬂ_

L

againy you notlce phat the same storyaexists.

“Exhibit No. 5 shows the Fluid Power Pump
No. 3 Well. Durlng 1972 .ohls well produced a
waoer—01l ratise of 3 ~-- duving the mlddle of 107? By

the latter part of 1972 it wae Qa7 Now, in 1973, the

' latter oart the~larger pumoiﬁ equlpment was 1nstalled

\\,—

SR S i,

ana you w1Jl note a - very very substantlal 1ncrease ‘in the

ﬂa&ir—oll ratlo, up- to 24 Durlng the month of” February,

e

l97h, thls water—01i "atlo ‘was still 23 13, So,‘thls

3tells the same story that water conlng has been caiised;"

T

Thls w1ll ‘result in Tess oil reeovery which deflnltely
affects the’ Appllcants, Mr. McKenzie and Reimer.ﬁ They

are certawnly going to get LeSS 011 ultlmately as a

result of 1nefflclent operatlon.
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Q Do you have the cumulative figures on the

amount of productioh from the four principal producing

wells in this field, Mr. Gray?

© A Yes. We have brought these up to date as of
March 1st, l§7h. | H
Q‘ What are those: figures?
A The cumulative oil production for the Federal

Media No. 1 was 142,805 barréls. The Fedé}alvMédiatmo. 2
‘was 114,698. The Fluid Power Company No. 1, 205,828
‘béfrels,evén‘thOUghfthis is a much younger well; it still

has Out—pfdduCedfthe“othef“Wells. FluiQ'Powef’Pump No.'3,

1

|| 40,247 varrels. Now; the Fluid Power Pump No. 1 well was

producing abbut 333 barrels a day back in this period of

‘March at least and that is three.times more than any other

Weii‘iﬁﬁthe.podiﬂiSfprOGucing.» .

Q  What is the result of that going to be if that'

is allowed to continue?

g A Well, if T may, let me explain something in a °
) “very clear manner. It is as far as how the reservoir
will perform. This sand has a very good porosity,
_ripermeapility charactéristic. The operators have previously
testified that one well will certainly drain 160 acres,
|| so the reservoir is what we consider a good one and travel
—_ P , ‘ .
i
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through the sand is very easy. _This type of thing we can

say that probably you can 6rill one well in the reservoir
and it.wouldiprobably produce the entire productlon from
the pool; The sand is’ that good. So, I like to compare
producing fields of this type with avpunch bowl" concept.

If you have a punch bowl full of punch and you ha&eigwo

you are goihg to take punch out at twice the rate of the

f1rst straw. The second straw is produC1ng punch if

you Wlll tW1ce as fast as the other straw. You can
readlly see, that if- t%is is allowed to continue that the
second straw is g01ng to recover twice as much as the

flrst straw. But from a conservatlon and correlative

rlghts standp01nt, each of these wells or hO—acre tracts

or whatever you - want“tv 106k at them, they have the right

&

Ty

Fn;? to recover their fair share of the‘oil. 'Now;-SOwlong a's
the“Fluld PoWer Pump No. 3 Well is allowed to prodace

at three times the rate as these other wells, here 1s

[

which Mr. McKen21e and Mr. Reimer have interests. » There
is going to be a loss of 01l from those tracts to the

AFluid Power Pump No. 1 Well which will recovér more than

N
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‘straws in this puhch bowl, .you.are going to withdraw punch

st a certain rate from one straw, but in the other straw,

certalnly g01ng to be a loss of>oil from the ‘tracts under
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‘its fair share of the oil.
. Q In your opinion, is the reservoir being damaged .

at .this:time by the high rate of withdrawal?

A Yes, it is. ’ )

Q Have you any authority that Supperts,your
position, Mr. Gray?

A ”-Well,'yes.. Thls is a rather COmmon*englneering

under e“natural waber—drlve condition, you get the most

lower rate and when’ you. . 1ncreaqe the rate to a fast rate,
theh “you get this witer conlﬂg sxtuatlon and by pa331ng

i ‘Q  “’Have you made a Xerox copy of a textbook

b

authorlty W1th regard to this nartlcular item?

A ?ell, Ex h1b1t 5 is a copy of a portlon 6f Page

306 whieh was takén from "Elements of Oil Reserv01r

by McGraw Hlll Book Company, 1950.,‘Mr. Plerson is the

recognlzed authorlty on reserv01r englneerlng, and we have
Underlinedf portlon of this page. It says, HMorris foﬁnd‘

that the waterfloodlngfprocess is more eff1c1ent at slow

i

rates than ‘at hlgh i rates when the floodlng is vertlcally

upward So, thls meaﬁs that when you have an anticlinal
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structure as we have here where your water is below and
it is pushing uﬁward as the oilhis beingrdepietéd, éhe
most efficientitype of recdvéry is.obtgined‘by the relativelT
slower rate of production. )

Q You have been Qatching conservation in practice ?
in‘NeW’Mexicofﬁor a®good many yeafs;«'What would your : i

recoiiiiendation to the&” Commission be with regard to

restricted prodﬁption_in this particular ‘field and 1imiting”

the size‘of hhé productive .area? o s ¥
AT Weli, I thinkuﬁhis is very evident that

1cbrrellati\.re:riéh“ts‘are being‘impéired by the High éllbWable“

which is in existence because of this special 160acre
‘allowable WhICh was granted and that if the& are allbWed{ f;“ i

pEgN Al Fo

to contlnue st th very hlgh rate of production, well

‘certalnly,’lt is g01ng to recover 011 from theSe other:- f . _?’@;"

people S tracts and that s a V1olat10n ‘of your conservatlon
rules and regulatiéns because that means thatToil is gOihg'

a

acrdséxléaseﬁiines,Afg' oo . , ’;_ ';é
| | Now, inffggard to}ﬁﬁe LO~acre tracts, it is . ; S vxﬁi
. prettv evident from nét'only-thé étﬁéy of the,gedldgidal ' 3
condltlons and the wells thdt ndve produced oil and the

ones that haven't produced 011 and in comparlng the”

cumulative oil production, and cOmparing it:With the
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original estimate, I think it is prétty:clear:%hat this

oil pool is very substantially 1bwér than the Commission
has been led to believe in the past. So, unfortunately,
they were perﬁittéd to assign 160-acre proration units,
But-you had idformation at the time which shows that
lSO—acre wmits are not productive. You can readily‘see

from the man that only a very small portlon of the 160-acre

o tracts are prpductlve, |
MR. COOLEY: I must'oﬁgeét to that testimbny
and ask that it be syricken. If‘there is, ariything *Lat
hp s got new to 1ndlcate that these léO—ach tracts are
|| not productlve, flne, but not based upon -
E‘“ o THE WIfﬁﬁéS' (Lnterfééﬁlng) Wé“pféééﬁné"t'e‘“
( new 1nformatnon and we- are telllng you what 1t means.
4 L | MR. COOLEY- 1 don't thlnk you can rulé"on
;’ﬂg' iér th@’chectlon, Mr. Gray. I think thé“Coﬁmi%éion does:
fx THE WITNESS* L can reudily understand\wbv
) ybu}donlt want us to present testimony. ‘ \wg
ﬁR COOLEY: I object to Mr. Gray roht1nu1ng
until I at least have a rﬁllng on my obJectlon.
" ' MRQ PORTER: 'Objegg;on sustalned.
BY MR. mmmm- |
| Q You have testlfled Mr. Gray, w1th regard to
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‘coningvand with>regard”ﬁo drowning of the reservoir. Have
;Qoo”o;eoared a sort of schematic drawing with regard to
this matteffﬁhat demonstrates what has been happenihg in
this-poolzover the last several months?
: A Yes; sir. |
Q Will you get thét»exhibit out and tell the
Commission what itfsﬁows and how“come the dfownihg*oot.
:of the field occurs? - | -

A Tﬁe first-diagrem théﬁEWe‘are lookiﬁéfetAis
shown as Exhlblt A and you have a- smal* dlagram w1th the

erhlbltS. ‘The purpose of this exhlblt is to give you ‘some

iidea of WHat'we mean when we say "water conei" ~"Now, we

,Have'depicbed a réserVOi?,which shows the top of sand. It -

is labeled on the dlag"am. It shows a black cq ved llne

at the top Wthh represents the top’ portlon of the reserv01r.y

-t TEA

ThlS is 1 water-drlve reserv01f Wthh is 81mllar, say,

to tne Medla-mntrada pool and-we show the orlglnal oil=- .
water contact w1fh a dashéd llne ‘across it ,«ﬁow, for the
purpose*Of’simplificetion, we have shoWn twokeeiis. “We
call them Well No, ‘A whlch is shown at the - top portlook
of the structure. There is a Well B Whlch is shown over'
toward the 1elL edge of th efstrycture.

low, ‘as the wells are produced, there is created
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a pressure differential from $omeplace out in the reservoir | R
toward the well bores, and this causes the movement of
fluid from the sand to the well bore. This recovers the

production at the surface. Now, in this case, we have |

elected to show that the wells are producing with the

'same pressure draw-down. The fluid height, if you waﬁt

to visualize it, in the casing of both of these wells is

at the same height. So, as far as the working fluid™” R R

level is concerned of these two wells, they are exactly

the same, ‘yet, in tﬁis éase~the Well Nos A'at the top

of the structure, you ‘hotice that the dféw~down:area does
not ﬁome low enougk to reach into the water saburated
part of the reserv01r, and this well produces oil only.

:NOW,“ln the case of Well B, the area of 1nfluence; s

gr the draw—déWn>area¢extends down into the water portion’

;j df'the réservbir;rsﬁd when the préssure,differénbial is

esbabllshed there is a rapid flow of water up into a.

oortlon of the oil" saturated part of the reserv01r, and U B 5‘ , E?T

even thbugh,theSe”twovwells are producing with the same

-y TR

sﬁéﬁig'fldid level, thls well is prod1C1ng 1neff1c1eﬂ¥ly

ecause Gfﬁthe high, relatlvely hlgh rate of WLthdrawal

*,:Jét causes the wirer to come into the we11 bore. Now,

this is what we commonly refer to as water coning and when Lo

iy . oF 3!

e
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’draw—down is app11e then there is a very rapld movement"

CASE 5218

GRAY-DIRECT P

it occurs, you see a very rapid increase in water production.

Now, the second diagram depicts a condition in
the reservoir to which there is oil entrapment and this

situation is created by the severe pressure draw-dovm

across a portion of the reservoir. You will note that

we have shown the direction of flow being from the bottom

of the diagram to the top. The liftle sand drains are

represented by the little white circles scattered throiugh

the chart to represent sand drains. The oil content;is-

indicated by a red cOIoring.' The water saturatlon is

indiCated by green colOring. Now, what hanpens is: that

_we mlght 160k at thls before water comeés 1nto thls portlon:»

of the reserv01r so the water is down off the graph down

to the lower pbrtlon someplace, but when a severe preSsure

of water which we show by green, and 1t Will rush through

these more permeable channels and it W1ll - 1n a llttle

whlle you. w1ll flnd that the green represents the flow

ohannel and you w111 note that ‘the flUld movement through

Ve

here 1s through the 6reen portlon predomlnately.

NOW;’we have a rec;'v01r englneerlng relat10r~

sh1p which shows Lhe relatlve permeablllty of water and

of oil to flow as compared to saturation, and what thls
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shows is that as you increase the water saturation,

permeability to the flow ofrwater is increased very

substantially, and, in fact, it accelerates as you. increase
the water saturation. ~So, what this means is that once

the water has occupied these highly germeable channels,

ﬁfrom then on you ‘see the water saturation is high, so

’the'pe?meablllty of oil is g01ng to be practically nii.

So, what happens is that you get around some piéées where

e g e e R LA e AT P

you have some 011 entrapped and that oil 1s not g01no
ho flow out of this thlng except llttle blts at a time

over ‘a very 1ong perlod of time. »In tlme, if you produc_

‘ﬁhis reservbirgfor 1000.years, you mlght Fecover this

: thlng.fiBut tnis EOnditlon results in entrapment offoil

.‘ “

in”portlons of the reserv01r, Wthh under the norma1

1pfpdncing,11fe, you woi 't ”ecover, 6*ﬁﬁi§Té§ﬁ*‘~e}nh

'»retevery“ef oil sander these condltlons to decrease.
'Ndw, h*s is the type of thlng that reservoir'

engrneers try to prevent. It 1s “the type of thlng that”

the Oil Conservatlon Commi ssion “tries to preVent because

certainly . they try to control the prdduction from water-

LR

drive flelds in many 1nstance
Q Can you name two?

A Well, two that everybody knows about 18 the
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T~ | ~
S East Texas 0il Field and the Yates Pool in Texas. These

and real early in the

both are water- drlve—type pools,

history of these pools, the 011 Commission or the Railroad

Commission in the case of. Texas recognized that in order

to get the most recovery of oil from those pools,vit was

going to be necessary to regulate production sO that the
bottom-hole pressure decllned to be a very minimum. ‘

*Now, ifjphey-had been “allowed to have gone in and produced

thOSeTtwo.poolsfat'the high_rate of producblon that the

K o operator does in this pool well, thoSe pools would only

RO

have produced a relavlve short time. 'So, this is a sound

Nr

t and that

englneerlng pr1n01pal that you people know abou

— 7 lis your bu31ness is to try to prevenu Chis thing from

AR

happenirig. . | L
- i . . - [ ; // ,
bgfore uhe Comm1381on,

~Q  In prev1ous testimony .

‘i it was pcinted oub that there are/some Wyoming pools that

have been permitted 50 be prodﬂéed at hlgh rates of

withdrawal. Do yeu have“anv q}qments for our Comm1531on' . e

with regard to that prlor testlmonv¢ . S ey 4 BT

e ST | A Yes, Ve went back and. reV1ewed these’Exhibits

and we find that these wells are produc1ng

MR COOLFY (Interruptlng) I must object

e r a2 AR AN AN T

to this., I presume that what he 1s testlfying about is

CI N '
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] e "evidence that was presented at these old hegg;qggmgggip,mm>h ,

THE WITNESS: Well, we 'dre showing that it was

false tesﬁimong.

MR.'§ORTER: Mr. Gray, we have to sustain_the
fobjection.
| ‘,LMR;MHUNKERE Whéﬁ he makes an objeCtion, you
can stop anSWering<thefqges%idn; “

| MR..PbﬁTER: The objectibn.is;Susﬂained.

MR HUNKER-”I-éppreCiate the'hglp.

Did you bustaln the ob3e0u10n9
HR. PORTE Yes; éir.f M. Huker, how many
_exhlblts do- you have w1th thls witness? | |
MR' HUNKER: Thosefare all of our éiﬁibits;
MR. PORTER- What I was trylng to dotermlne,
I guess,'is how)much longer your dlrect examlnatlon may go. 

3

MR. HUNKER: I only want Mr. Gray tO'summarize

4 I

at this p01nt and 1 have one more w1tnecs who will be,
iasked abgut four or five questlons on ~direct, and I am
confldenb that you didn! t have that 1nformat10n before.
BY MR, HINKER:

Q wWill yOu“summarize, Mr. Gray, yodr testémbny_

[P e Gl B S B T -
. \ KN

as it relates to the matter before the Commi ssion today

and partibularly with regafd to the correlative rights
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and the mattor of waste and the damage to the reservoir,
and based ©on the information that you have~goften since

those hearlngs were held?

-

A - Yes, sir. ‘I‘havé seen an instance of where

‘the Comm1351on had in its records a completlon form of ’a

well show1ng it as ‘a produc1nv well, the'Fluid'Power No. L |

At i bbb 2

and you see now that, in-fact, it is a dry hole. We ﬁavé" f

‘been’ able to use the up-to-date cumtlatlve 011 productlon
frdm-the'pool and to 9§tima§e roughly what the fUtUre 0il S

. P . o B . B R - - RN 0

’pﬁo&ﬁotioh is likely to be, and it is very very evident'

from this 1nformat10n that the size of thls oil pool , s

1nvolves approx1mately four LO-acre unlts and not four
léO—acro unlts. So, in thls case it is very’apparentv-
that correlative rights are being impsired because of the

dilution of the interést of Mr. McKenzie and Mr. Reimer.

Q Are there any ways that you could recommend
to the Commission that the correlative rights of Reimer

‘and McKenzie could be;proteéted other~th§n the establishment

:ofkho;écre units for this particular pool? Do you have = °

'anyvothéf thoughts on the matter? e
A Well, of course, you can unitize, but there ‘ g :
aga’1, if you unltlze, 1t has to be on the ba31s of

. L ,»l. ;

producing wells and not non-producing. wells, and I am sure ‘ : N

.
et
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ing to approve a unit that has

KR : that the U.S.G.S. is not go

non-productive acreage in it, and besides, it takes quite

so that don't look very

a while to get it witized,
| feasible. '1 - : , e
o : Q >-As a;consequence of which yoﬁr recommendation | T
is what? |

A Well, I think it is pretty basic that the

people made a mistake in assagnlng 160—acre proratlon ‘units |- L

. and they should be put back to LO- acre proratlon un1ts,

BRI W | ana that the allowables be re—establlshed ‘at the r?“ular o

L

%LOoacre aliowables or’thx depth., : . i

Q . Are the wells capable of makingz the regular

RO '
e e unit allowable at ﬂne present time? o o

I wouldn t say- all of them

A Some of them are.

o "f;genTmake‘it but I know two or three can orobably.
'v,:-f V, o Q What is the unlt allowable for a well of thls

depth factor?

A viell, it is my understandiﬁg“thét it ie-107

barrels per day atb the'present time.

?:ﬁQ Is it true that th Fluid Power Pump Well No. 1 :

e gt s

can make in the neighborhood of 230 barrels a day?

A Yes, 31r, it is making it.: Puttlng the well

back on LO-acre units to LO-acre proration would elimirate
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_the big uneven factor which exists at the present- time

as”much as the

with this one well producing three times
other wells. It would put all the wells on an equal basis

approximately so that they can recover their fair share

of oil.

Q . Do you wish to comment on any of the testimony

1iq Case No. 5152 that Mr. Bummer submitted as to the

T

\

validity of some df the conclusions that he reached?

A Mr. Couﬁsélbr,?I'think‘YOU are goihg to have
an objection. o
MR. HUNKER: We will save this for rebuttal.

‘I will wi'thdraw the guestion.

BY MR. HUNKER

[

" 'Q ‘Do you have anything else that you caré to add,

Mr. Gray, with regard to this particular matter?
A No,iéir,

MR. HUNKER: He ﬁay be cross examihned.

it

MR. TOM KBLLAHIN: If the Commission pledse,

I anticipate that our ¢ross examination may be rather

‘lengthy. In-addition, we have Gur own witnesses to
present, and I doubt that as of this lite hour whetlier
LN o . .

'We could complete it this evening.

PSR e eSS TR EEES SRR AR

" MR. PbﬁTER:. The Commission ‘will recess the

i

: K : S ; i
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-

Heafing‘untiiIB:BO tomorfow morning. We will reconvene
in this room and Mf. Gray will be available for cross
examination. |

- (Whereupon, the Hearing was recessed at

appfckimately 5: 30 p.m-)L-
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(Whereupon, the Hearing was resumed on
April 24, 1974 at 8:30 A.M.)
MR, PORTER: The Hearing will come to order,
please, o

MR, HUNKER: If the Commission please Mr, Gray

‘and then offer some exhibits in evidence and then the

opposition can cross examine.

XA, PORTER: ALl right. Mr. Gray will take the
stand,. “
Let the reeord»shOW’that?preéent‘for the

Hearing are Ralph Trujillo and A.-L. Porter constituting
a quorum of the Commission.
BY MR, HUNKER'

Q. w Gray, late yesterday afternoon you testified
with reepect ‘to a flow diagram that was placed on the

2

chalk board which I have marked Exhibit No. 9. Is that

the same flow diagram that you testifieddfrom yesterday?
A Yee, sir,
MR, HUNKER:':If the Commission”please; we would
1 through 9. .
—_ MR, PORTER: 1f there are no objections,
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| like to offer in evidence at this time Applicant‘s Exhibits

was on the stand and I would lﬂke to ask him one question
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s ‘b Exhibits 1 through 9 will be admitted.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits Nos. I Through
9 were marked for identificat}on, offered and
admitted into evidencé.) |

S A - 'MR. HUNKER: At this time I would also like for §

'the Comm1s31on to take administrative nOthP of Rule 1203

as it¥is presently writtén requiring the names and addresses

o . of interested parties in the proceeding to be shdwing'and_

requiring a written applicaticn and ask that the Commission

P . R . S

fihd,that this rule ‘was in effect at all material times

to thls proceedlng, and more especially when Caseo L4642,

J’"

1673 and h685 wers dOﬂketed. I thlnk‘I-had better qup

‘at that partlcular p01nt.

'MR. PORTER: oyayif

MR;xHUNKER: -Wlll the Comm1351on take adm-niSATVN

ttrétivé7ﬁobice of that‘Rule?

"MR. PORTER: The'Céamission will take adminig= ~ | &

P

trative notice of Rule 1203, £ / o » - Sl

MR. HUNKER: I would like also at this time

to ask the CommisSioﬁ~to ;éke admihistrative netide ‘of
‘the statutes of the State of New Mexico, especially those §’
pertaining to the duties of the Commission and those

‘*:“ T pertaining to pooling, and more particularly 65-3~5 and
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2
% g 65-3-11 Part l,, and 65-3-14 and 6 ~3=-14.5.
i

" MR. PORTER: The Comm1831on will take adminis-

trative notice of those.

Mﬁ. HUNKER:, I further want the Comﬁission to

take administrative notice of the publlshed notices aﬁdv

the contents théreof concarning the Hearings in h6h2, 

h673 and 1685,
MR. PORTER . The Commission will do SO«

MR. HUNKER: Thank you. Wehave no nther

questlons of Mr. Grdy other théh“pdssible rebuttal

questions. He may be cross examined.
MR PORTER° A1l right. The witness 1s avall—
able for‘crosé examin;tion. Mr. Cooley? |

MR. COOLEY~ Thank you, Mr. Porter. Tnasmuch

‘as we are’taklng admlnletratlve astice of 50 many'thinég,

I would l1ike to ask the Commission to- vake admiﬁistrative

—— so far as I know'-— absolutely unvarled

iN

notice of the
practice to the“exbent thét'pérsdhaL serV1ce to my -

.knowledge has aever been the pféctibe of this Comm1851on.

The'élternatlve method of notlce by publlcatlon by county

wherein the property lies L— county or countles —— and

v exceptlon,

the County of Santa Fe, as 1 believe withou

or certainly very few exceptions has been the procedure
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over mény;many years. I would also call to the4Commission's

S o attention that if, as Mr. Hunkeér contends; your application

is to contain the names ana addresses of all interested :
; ‘parties, that his own application is deficient in that i
g _reéardréndﬂthat the only parties named are the wofking %
’interest 6wnérs-which is usually the casé,_but in this é
/#\r case ﬁhe’feal‘crux of it is whether the overriding royalty %
E oWnerS-anatthe‘IZO agfés,that-is included in each of the :
. < _ . ' S

two non-standard proration units on which the well is L

ES KA T

O o T . ' g L
oo e enot locatad shall be permitted to enjoin and participate ‘

o

, ’in;aipbrﬁion,df;the production from each of the five wells.
5 R E o _1f, as the Applicant seeks here, we go back to | . »;;“
:k;/, ‘ ;'i Il 40-acre spaéing, there are-literally scores of people

‘.wh6-aTe'named Qﬁ'th Division Order'that'will automaticall?y> S

'be cut out of- any production or any share of the production
A e o - o v
from these wells. They are certainly affected by this

B Application, but noticeably absent so far as being named =

in Mr. Hunker's Application.

As a practical matter, wheh one gets into title |« Co

examination and determination of all the people who own ?
overriding royalties particulary in 0arioﬁé;tfaCtS'éth‘  o e
fiélds'and“pools;;this would be an insurmbuntable task b

to try to ascertain each and every person that is affected

’ : ~ . THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEFOSITION NOTARIES
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-

~ e -
s ' by po~l rules particularly, such as we are invalved with ~

ST ‘ here.

With that, I would like to proceed with some

o - | questions of Mr. Gray.

o : - L CROSS_EXAMINATION

‘BY'MR. COOLEY: . - \ . . L

I

Q "Mr. Gray, céftainly.no one qﬁestioned”your

‘educational background or your experience in the field 4 1

'of'pétroleum engineering and your general expertise in

;ﬁhisffieiéfﬁ I WOﬁid;:howéﬁer,.liﬁé to ask you if you

A || consider yoursélf'complepely~ekpert with respeot to the
nool tlat we are here concerned w1th the Media Entrada?

' BEO : A f¢=Yes;,sir. I have made quite a study‘of the pool. B

1 Q Now, when' you say you have "made quite a study," . S

would you tell us wndf you have studled other tnan 1nfor~‘

:matioh'thab’haé been repofted'tb'ﬁhe 0il Conservation

g

Comm1331on oy the varlous operators from tlme to time | o : '

througaout the hlstory'of the pool?

<

A Yes”ﬁ T have looked at well completion records. ‘ o .

I ‘have looked at -- e B . ;
Q (Interrupt;ng) You must understand my qﬁestion. , E
We know vwhat has been reported to the Commission. [ am ?

asking you what have you studied other than material ~ ;

LY '

B P THE NYE REPORTING SERV[CE
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GRAY-CROSS

A

LR

data.

Q
te, sir?
A
posseesee.

LR

A
o
"

’Q:

A

L > N Y »

Q

'(Iﬁterfuptihg)

No, sir.

Wedla No. 1, No. 2, No. h,.Hutchlnson No. 1 --

‘Federal Media 17

CASE 5218
Page... b7 ...

that has been --

I have lookeéd at well records

that- haven't been completely reported to the Commission.
I have looked at -core ‘analyses and all types of performanCe

What;more‘is there to look at?.

Whet_wellvfiles,and'recofﬁs~are you refer};ng

iihévejldeked eﬁfwellﬁrébérds{that Mr. McKenzie

o

< { -

.Héve;ydge;gogédfap“thejépengtbn's well files?"

!"
What core data have you observed or‘rev1ewed°

Well, T have seen core data on the Federdl

(Interfupting) Just a bit eIOWer;’please.

- Yes, sir. |

2 and ﬁ? ( ' . l o L | T
& ehdathesﬁuEChinsqn No. 1.

“Is that eil? |

Yes, sir.

What in your opinion is the reservoir drive

in the Media Entrada? ‘ ‘ s

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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- A It is water drive.

|

Q Would you classify it as what we call "active

water drive"?
A Yes, sir.
QL Do yourhave an'opinion’as to whether t',ha‘r is
an edge drlve or from the bottom or from ooth°

An_, It 1s from both. I thinkfyou would have to

. »

ay it is from both. It is coming from beiow and also

e ' ; .
Lkt - o I o [0 o
“fromcthessidess »

Q WOuld you normally eyoect that 1if a well drllled
1n a, reserv01r suph as thls 1s,dr111ed through the entlre

formatlon, that the w1thdrawa1 of the sllghtest amount

of oil would be automatically displaced or replaced by
water? o o |

A If bhe bottom ofhthe"holevwas Cagfiéd”td the
water:COnEéct?
Yes, sir;

Yes.

o O

,You did make a-pé%éonal inspﬁction.of”the fféld?

>

Yes, sir. = . . w

When was that~done?“”

L= »

That was in- the early. part of April of thls year.

O

Did you contact any of the operators or

THE NYE REPORTING_SERVIC
STATE-WIDE DE_POSITION G'OTARIE
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GRAY-CROSS

the operators' employees in connection with this inspe
A I .would raﬁher Mr. Hinker answer that. 1
he was going to contact someone about us coming up. 1

that you ask Mr. Hunker that question.

and foundatlon for the expertlse that you have claimed
w1th respect to this fleld,
for that reason as to whether you did talk to anyone,

1if “so,

WIIUJII-’ i v ‘ . - S - - ;

A"' Oh ve talked to the lease pumper, yeo;

Q. Was ‘there anyone else? \

A’ No,~sir. ' .
f: Q Not,_ the 6p§ra§of, Peﬁro-LeWisxgnd none of t
ovners? ) FQ . o |

A ‘4No;’sir. “

Q ﬁow long did this 1nspectidn-take?h

I there one day, .one hour?

A We spent approximately between cne and tw0 

in that area.

ey

+

o Awr&\elmz;;«. whr

.vou gould inspect the entire

field in ‘an. hour or two?
A ‘Oh, yes.

>'Q .Now,AYeSterday,

and I would 11ke to 1nqu1r

CASE 5218

ction?

think

ask

Y
Q- Well; right now I am inquiring into‘the basis

e

and

he

viere you

hours -

in answier to one of Mr., Hunker's
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questi~ns, you commented that the Federal Media No. 1 Well,

Pump No. 1% ‘:

CASE 5218
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aithough some two years newer, more recently drilled than
was the -- for instance the Media No. 1 and "2 -~ had
produced a substant1a1 additional amount of cil than either
of those other wells, is that correct?
A Which wellf§id‘§du say?

Q I'believe it was the Federal ~- Fluid Power

.‘4.\“» v f:ﬂ aed d Pc\'.-ver : anh N ] WaS DPOducing

more than the other wells, yes, sir.

'Q ‘Even though, 1t was drllled some two. years after

the drllling of the Federal Med1a No. 1 and 29

A I don't know if it was two years, but certalnly -
" Q (Interruptlng) Some time?
A Between one ‘and two years.

Q Dld you mean to 1mp1y that that fact alone in

ryour opinion constituted a V1olatlon of correlatlve rights

7

of other operators 1n the f1eld9

A Wel 1 in thls type of reservoir, if you allow
one w ell to oroduce three ‘to flve times more than any
other well “in the pool, yes, sir, I would say deflnitely
you are going to have 1mpairment of correlative rights
~because that well is. going to recover more than its share
" THE NYE REPORTING: SERVICF
STATE-WIDE DEPOSH’lON NOTARIES
228 JOHNSON STREET

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
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[N
of oilf

Q Phat is precisely what we are trying to- geb

at herc. What in your oplnlon is its share of 0il,
referring to the FlUld Power Pump ‘No. 17 |

A Well, we think that LO-acre units are thc
proper sized units for thisvpool, and we think that-a
regular State top allowable should be emploYéd‘for”ﬁhe
hO—acre unlts so that each well would then participéte

roughly‘in proportlon to what 1t should.

Q That is what I am trylng o get at is what
-yoor COncept isof: wnat 1t should. »Is that eoual productlon
.T";ff'-’:o—ﬁi" ;‘é'z‘ijéi’{'W’e‘l‘L‘? —IQ that- what . -you. are saY:Lng"’

i

A Not néoéSSarilyfequal product1on, but at

1eésﬁ”to establlsh a top unlt allowable that is- reasonable v
};for the’ pool.. Not ‘all of the wells will be able to,produccgwl
fthat allowhble, but certalnly it is more equltable than§‘
,thé/present 166.

| Q ~But it would ve your recommendatlon no, in

‘effect, curtail the production from the Fluld pPower Pump

No. 1 Well? "

k.

A Sure. Curtail it bélOW what it preséntly is.

-;Q ‘ Becauce of your concept of correlative rights?

Jts capacivy.. It is‘producing at ‘capacity now.

et o e A A A AT L85 0 g 20
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Q Are yog~ready-to testif§“tb¢b to your knowledge
it is producing to capacity? B ) |

A Well, it is produ01ng to theé cap301ty of the

pump that you have in there, I suppose. T don't know how’

efflciént'the pumps are, bug’ 1 assume that a goodieperator

will try to keep these thlngs,worklng.

that is bhe well that

Ve s Lo st AR .

MR. PORTER: . Mr. Gray,

producing about‘333 barrels

_you testified to‘yeSEérda?”as

| a day? |
| THE WITNESS: Yes.
hY'MR. cegggyg o o : .' h
Q' How does tnat compare with produdsion froii, say,’

1

;thé7media‘no.wllaﬁaf§§“
A Well, for example, in the mosthlof February,

’197h ‘the monthly productlon, 011 productlon for thekr

-}Federal MedlarNo. l was 1178 barrels although that was

‘ down 1n Januarv.. It was 2376 You must ‘have had some

kind of mechanlcal trouble durlng January.k In January

‘ The Federal Medla No.vZ”‘

it oroduced 2376 barrels of 011.‘

2602 barrels of 011 in January,and 1992 barrels

bprddgced
Lﬁn-Febrﬁary5 and the Fluld Power’ Pump No. l-produced‘
lO 185 barrels of 011 in January, and 988h barrels of

“oil in‘February.‘ Fluid Power Pump No. 3 produeed 2760
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barrels of o0il iﬁAJanuary, and 2726 barrels of o0il in
February.

Q Now, did yOu examine the logs on each of the

wells in question?

A I have seen Some electrical logs. 1 regily

haven't seen the —- I have seen ‘the description of the
Wsa&ﬁles, bﬁt I héVen!t seen the ;lotted log.

r Q Yoﬁ stated in aﬁswerﬁto one of Mf, Hunker's
zquestibﬁsfyéékérdé§ ﬁhéh one way that, injybur déiﬁioﬁ,
~correlative pights couid Yiave been more adequately

fproﬁéCCed'ih'this field wouid'have‘béenvpoésiblyfeérly

in the 1ife of the fi2ld to unitize;, but you said that
; , : ‘ 7 :

'“%tbékktime and iﬁjis’pfbbébiy too Iate to do that“now?

A 'fes.w

Q Assuming that this unitization had taken place,

‘as to how the total pool production woukd bg,éildééted:

'among‘the'variqgs_traqts"in the unit?

L]

I at participation factors in the units Onefﬁgthbd is to

establiéh}the'limits of production and to prepéfe an

isopach map of the pool ‘and to estimate the amount of oil

.that is recoverable from each tract. There are other

"THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
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methods of acreage alone. gomebimes unitization js based
upoo the factor of presenb production into the formula.
There 18 just an unlimited number of ways that you céan

unitize.

Q  Now, this isopach map that youw di scussed,

that would have tO do withﬁdetéfmining'hoﬁ much oil is

underfeéch‘ttact?

A Yes.

Q ”’I w°uld 1ike to read to YO, sir, from

Sectlon 65 3—1h of the New MeXico”Statutes Annotated,
entitled, “Equltable Allocatlon of Allowable"?roduction,"
dlrecting “your attentlon partlcularly to.Sub#pé%agfaph'A

which reads, -and 1 \Jnrn°_ /.

(Readxng) "The. rules and- regulétlons or orders
of the Comm1331on shall 80 ggr as it 'is practicable to
‘do so-;ffofa the owh f'of-each prOperty in a pOOL the
'oppartunity to “produce his just and equitable share of thoyo
'oil, gas or both in the pool, belng an amount s¢ far as
“can practlcalli be determined and so- far as shoh can be‘
l practxcably obtained W1thoub waste substant1ally 1n )
the proport1on that the quantlty of reCovérable 011,

- gas or voth under sucn property bears the total recoverable

“oil, gas or both in the pool. For ths purpose to use

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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his just and eq'table share of the reservoir energy.
(End of reading.)
Now, in your opinion, could an isopach map
be prepared in thls pool that would practically asggr%a}n

the amount of 011 under each tract?

A .. Yes, you could prepare one.

Q " And this would bear largely, yould it not,

on the pay thickness in_eabh of_the wells?

A Yes, sir, the pay thlckness.
Q wa, hypothetlcally, if zract No. 1 had twice

as much pay thlckress as Tract No. 2 1n your hypothetlcal

Lo
N »

unlt allocatlono; would® the tract’ “with tW1ce ‘as much pay

thlckness be entltled to twice as muCh 0il in the pool?v

ﬂA - Yes, 1f that _was the crlterla used’ 1n\hhe”§

v BN ¥ v .. \\ /
unitization. - ‘ T

Q ° Is it a just and equiﬁéble'method of allocation:

in 90ur‘opinion?_ it is also a very common method of
allocatlon, 1sn't it?

A Yes.

Q . Are you aware that the ‘Fluid Powér Pﬁmp No. 1

Well has nearly twice as much pay th:ckness as does either

&f the Media wells?

s Ao it s AR L

A I am aware that it is the highest structural
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well in the pool. It certainly has a greater thickness
i S df*péy than other wells, yes, sir.
Q Are you aware that one of the Media wellq has N
29 feet of pay, the other 30, -and that the Fluld Power f
i
Pump No. 1 has 56 feet? ; .
A~ - 1 don't agree with your thicknesses. You see, ]
you aré;3$suming that the oil-water contact‘iS'at about f
o a plus 1560 and we don't agree’ w1th that.
v Q Vie are ta1k1ng aboat sand thlckness, aren't we?”
A .Yes,,sir.’ Sand thlckness abdve water.»iv , %
o Q Above water, is substantially greater in the é
_ 7 +f-Fluid¢ Power Pump No. 1 ‘than it is in eithier of the Medig:s, . : ;
wells? §  .
A Itfls groater than the cther wells, yes, SlP. g
_ . Q And thus, by this. deflnltlon bhat I have Just o ‘§
';""  - '>;frééa*here, and by the formtla that youzsuggested as being B
~a just and eguitqble’method of allocation, it would be é
_entitled tbvreCOVér:more 0il from the pool, would it- not?
| A That's right. a
Q So, gebpiﬁgiback to your puﬁch‘bOWI, it should
*'pepe;t tled",g blgger straw? , .
, A ’Yés, up to a certain limit. » | | %“wa
I . N . y 5 : ?;
| @ But at least a greater amount? N
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N . S |
et B A Not three to five times more.
Q We will discuss the degrees wher I get ready

to d“scuss degrees with you.

You are in agreement at thls p01nt that 1t is

entihled“to recover a greater'amount of 0il from the oool°

et 85 1 T

A But let me explaln this to you° You see, | o
the Fluid Power pump No. 1 Well is “the hlghest structural
well in the pool,‘so it, theoretically, i's going to be

the last well in the pobl Lo be produclng. ,Noﬁ,‘once

the 01l—water contact arrives at a well, for example,>

p to the Med CNo. L¥ Well, for example, you see the’ ‘water

-

i

j ;;\ SR 18 encroachlng up- structure, and once the: 01l—water

R i B R et

contact reaches thls well bore, then th1° well 1s going T

,(5'

to go to lOO percent water, 'S0 you still have’ left an QJ‘
T o R i '
' ; ' amOunt df Qll reserves that are hagher w1th1n this LO—acre

unlt that thls well can no longer produce, S0 thls 011

e

‘g Ying £0 go on and ‘be flushed up to-the hlgher : R O £

i

,m,

structural wells. So,'even though you mlght set the same

allowables for uhe two'wells,‘for example, when that water

i3

IR | reaches the well bore in this: wel], it”éan no longer"

produce more 011. The rest of the 011 on tHls LO-acre

unit is g01ng to go up to the higheSt structural well.

Q That 1s what you would klnd of call the breaks
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Q

A

Q

in your 0

A

A porosity.

and ‘all

A

Q

A

GRAY-CROSS -

of ghe oll game;'wouldn't you?.

Thdt ‘s the rub of the green.

I mean, some 1ocab10ns are just bettver than

ome are totally dry°
Right.

Now, of the area in the pool that

to be product1Vé,“irrespecti€é of what that aread might be

because we dldn't agree on that, but whatever it may be,

p‘ﬂlon, each acre nhau you consxder

1s not equally producblve, Qo 1t¢

What do you mean by “productiﬁe“?’
ﬂell, there is not ghe sane amount of-oil”in
_eaéh égre Wlthln yvhe area that you‘Call "produétivé“? 

yiell, you»W111 have some livtle variatioﬁs in

Well, you nave already testified thab there is .
ery W1de varlatiQn‘between the fluid Powe

the other wells in the pool,‘haven't

In bhiCkn6551‘

And in the amount of oil—ineplaég~un§er'that

particular well”

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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you‘consider

producbive

<

r ﬁﬁﬁ% No, 1

you?

F




H

’Néw Mexico in Wthh they de‘oer'mlnp separate allowables for

c;}partlculav 11ttle tract w111 recover.‘ I really am ‘ot aware‘

‘1n the statute I read to you -- of, number one, prov1d1ng

' CASE 5218

GRAY-CROSS" ‘ Page......... 29

S Q Irreséective of whatever the area is, each
acre is not ekactly'equally productive?
A’-:fNo.
Q At what peiqt wonld.you start throvwing acres out°
One barrel bf,Oil; is it productlve or not product1ve9
A Well, you have to have a reasonable -approach to
thls thlng and the Comm1351oq has to‘assign aildwabies'Under't
theSe‘tracts, and 1 don't know of any pool in the ‘State of

1

each 11tt1e 1nd1v1dual tract based on what they thlnk that

*§f,any.in the State that 1s ororated that way. :i "f5" o

Q It would be totally mpractlcal, wouldn'b iw?

[e) ¢

A ivXes; | Lo :f e f' )

Q- So, the Comm1ss1on is faced from thé:Standpbintf

of practleallty -- and the word "practlcallty" is used

.{:

o

for orderly develooment ‘on some spac ;"ipattefn;_“h_th »;ia-ﬂasa,

it be hO, 160, and the ‘common, Dractlce has been to use
subd1v131ons or portlons of surveys, right?

A Yes, sir.:
Q And ’t:ha'r as a complete 501ent1f1c fac’ Lhat

at least on_the edge of any glven oil. pool in the State'

ks
Lk
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of New Mexico or anypluce oloe i that approach is usoed,

" bo maybe a 11ttle corner or somg-—

that there just has o

bhlny of that cdpe proration unit that doesn't have any

0il under it at all, is that Lruo?

-~

A Yes, bhat's brue.

Q But fﬁbm the standpoink of practicality, you

can't cut that coraer of f, right?

A Rl ght . i -~

Q Is it your testimony ‘that there never was any

oil under the four: léO-acre proration unlts that surround

Y
theerderal Media No." l and” 2 and the Fluxd Power Pumo No.

‘before’even‘a~§ing1e barrel was produced from thls fleld,-

ubstantlal portlon of those

v

is it your opinion that as

160~acre proration units were completely,devoid‘of-011?

A Well, I have to explann this to you then: There

is a.aertain amoung‘of 011 in a formation that 1s

THE NYS& REPUR NG y-.;‘~‘ ICE
STATE-W|DE DEPQS“'[ON NOTARIE
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ﬂiwéad”3§' Thatw€%6féﬁheVéf“w§" any il ;nuer there? B
A Let me get my maps SO I can see what you are
‘talking about. -Woulkd: vou restate that% )
a - Q Well,“you'vgbgot ghe'presént prbration'ﬁﬁéﬁé
éﬁtlined,in blue or'green? EANE ‘ 7
Ai’ Yes. o | : o - i
,JQ,AA My questlon of you 1s- At 1ts v1rg1n state’

[ .
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non-recoverable. For example, in the core analyees, ycu

will notice that they show in some cases 20 percent re51duaL

0il. What that meéans is- that they are not able to r?cover
i
20 percent of the 0il in that core even by flushlng‘it.

The 20 percent is g01ng to stay in there regardless. If .

.4).

you can t flood it out, ‘it is there to stay.‘ So, ‘I am

quite sure that thers is oil saturatlon preserit’ in the
formatlon out31de of the boundarles of these 11tt1e LO-
acre unlts that we show, but the 011 saturatlon is so

[low that 1t is 1mp0331b1e ‘to produce it economlcally.»

wt;g**’ ImDOSSlb ':L; coduce: erééhomieéll?fiffydﬁ'”'

Thave to. drlll a well on each one of those ;Ofé,,right?

Is that what you mean°

T

;A-'” It is 1mp0531ble to get the oil. . That is WHet»
I am saylng. .

Q Are you say1n~ it is phy31cally 1mp0551b1e for

(4N <

1t to be removed “from the ground or: 1t 1s not economlcally

;- -

:ijea51ble to drllL a well on each b09

ust not g01nv to get it because the
011 saturatlon 1s SO’ IOW'that you mlght produce part of
a barrel or somethlng from some of these wells, but
certalnly, you are not going to be Satiefied to produce
the well.
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Q  Weuld you restate that very last remark?

! I said in‘somé“casesethat you might produce a
very small amoent ofubiix‘anéwhere'fromge»yginbbw up to
'a~part éﬁ‘a'pereéﬁt, or5i£ spﬁe casesfhdhe;'but'certaihly,
it is ah‘erea that yeu ﬁéVe te saymis’néﬁscemmercial.f

Q By "non—coﬁmefbiei>" I ém’ééking you whaﬁ'

you concluded that(lt was'’ not commerC1ally fea51ble to

dr*l »a«well on éaéh one of“nhose*g is;«that it‘wbuld‘have
been an economlc dlsaster9
-A - You found ‘out that 1t was when you drllled

tue F1U1d Power No. h,rfor example, and you tested 1t

Are you pos Av e”ef’thiE?

v - oo : s

Q
A Yeb, s;r.w
Q-

You are p051tlve in youf own mlnd that lu

L]
¢

‘produces ro 011 whatsoever9'

A.g Well we were oub there and the fqu 11ne 1s
x\

dlsconnected the well was hooked 1nto a p1t and there

was waterxln tne plt and I couldn't f1nd any trace of
o11 anywhere on the equlpment or 1n the plt. mhe pumper
told us you had producod the well for several weeks and

?J that to hlS knowledge, it never - made any Oll-f

g You don't know of your own personal knowledge”

THE NYE. REPORTING SERV[CE
STATE-WIDE DEPosmou KoTARIES
22s, Jouusbn STREET _

L
3

it s e R e
E R F N i e A




W
:  CASE 5218 e
GRAY—CRQ%S pe 02|
whether it did or didn't?

A I waéﬁ't ﬁhere;when ﬁhey were producing.

Q Did yoﬁ»lobk at the qoré on thétvﬁeli?

A ny»sir. but 1et me égain stafé ﬁhat the core "
mlght show re31dua1 0oil in the éére, be it may not be = | é ..
producing. / | ’7 %

Q Wdﬁl@ you béIsQrprised to leaﬁn'ﬁhét,ﬁhat well, §_¢ vg; :;
;in*fééf; was éﬁpable of’pfoﬂuéihé’IS barrels of bil‘oﬁ" & i~~ i\
vtest per . day? " o ) . | - ‘ ; )

A Wel], I am a llttle amazed that‘&ou haven't .  §7

: ::proouced it if that is the shse. - o  ‘\ SR e e

- SN A | o G TR S - -~

”Q " I asked you 1f you would be surprlsed to 1earn -

v

that? Would that change your opinion 1f that were the fact°

VA /AI’don?t really upderstand why:yop haVen t’been;‘ | ;
o '~p£bd&éihgfthé,wéll;tﬁén.’ ’ i
| Q 1 didn't ask you tbat. See,'yéﬁ:are"n6£~tﬁe :
T loperator. Pe*ro—Lewls 1s,}and they feel they have & very\tj
| ?good reason why they havea't produced "I,am‘asking-you, i S é"”  $;
Atwould it change YOLP oplnlon if you muét assume with me, | :?aﬁ. -

as I am asklng you to, that the well is capable of" orodu01ng

., o
i8 barrels a day? Does that change your op1n10n9 g SRS
. Uy
. ia i N
%A~ If the operator put that well on prouuction . ? :
K “and the production records over a time would show that that :
- ' . ) - i
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well is pro&ucing 18rbarrels a day, yes, sir, I would
change my mied. |
Q What d1d the U.S.G, S.»reported potentlal filed
by the operator Wlth the United States Geologlcal Survoy
show as the potential on that well?

A This is Fluid Power Pump No. 4 that you are

‘referring to?.

Q Yeé, sir.

A Well the comoletlon forms show that the 1n1t1a1'

potentlal was 2h varrels of 011 and 72 barrels of water

‘per»déy.

Q ,unidfyou call that a dry hole?.

NI

A Yes, sir, T would, baséd on the subsequent

performance.f

Y

IS

A

Q “ What waseiﬁ?
A JThe reCOI‘ds dofi 't sbxw that there has been aﬁy
zdii?pr;&UCed. G ‘ :

A But you don't know why, do you9
ie A Well all I can go by is what the records show. -

If you ve got a Zh barrel 0il well there ‘and you are .not
i

pruauelng it, 1 thlnk the burden of proof is on you to show
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GRAY-CROSS

that it is making 2y barrels of oil per day. There aren't

‘any records enywhere in the Comm1s31on Office that I know

P

of that shows the well is producing that.

i’ °

Q We have no burden of prg -7 at all in this case.

iwefére“going to back the 1egal eVidenée first. And
;seéondly, I’juet want you to repeat your answer to my
7f§uestiou'that if you assume —- ang I am asklng you bo(_
aéeume-—~5that(the Wellphas the Capabllluy indicated on
;the réport to the Unlted States Geologlcal Survey by the
perator, your 1abe]1ng of that well cas a dry hole under;
»EXhlblt l is in" error, is 1t nat?
' | 4, Well forg;ve me 1f I tell you thls, but

Qo (Interruptlng) You ‘must: assume thls quesblonTWW”

Vo

with me, I am asklng you, if you ‘assume that to be the

‘case?

/
Y |

A T am dell aware thaiv bomebi bh peravan‘
-take.a report of initial potentjals that really are not

| based on long: enough teots —

. .
LR

" MR, COOLEY: (Inferruptlng) ﬁr. Commfssiouer,
I am asking that the witness be direCted'to answer the

queétionvas put-to him.

~ MR, éCRTER: Mr.‘Gray,’would you answer the

question?
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THE WITNESS: Would you restate the question?

BY MR; COOLEY:

o, Q Assume that the well would make thé‘amouhtVOf
R ‘ | | 0il that is reported by the’bpérator in"the report that

B : h _you juét réédcfrom —— and I believe that is 24 barrels of % ;
oil a‘day - éssume that td be a fact tﬁét that is its R
4 . - 'potentiél, and discard frbm your mind any reason Whi it

A

-hasn't bLeen produced because that is not material to the

-~

question that I am asking you. I am simply saying tha£ 1 e
if that were the case, your designation of the Fluid Power
5 ,*f ‘ L SR J?ump‘No,»huWell on your Exhibit 1 as a dryﬁhole would | :_5- e

‘be in error, wo"ufl’d it ‘not? o -

A Now; “when' you say that it producea ﬁhat*nﬁth

oil you are. g01ng to exclude any oil that wa ‘used in

tr\atlng the“well is~6hat correct?

Q Yes, sir, T am talklng about’ reserv01r potentlal

i . " N e

Ty

iA - And if the well produces Zh barrels of 011 per

déy:-— nbw, uhat has to produce it for more than one day.
1 am not going to be satisfied with one“day's productiOn. » -

Q I am asking vou to assume an original sustained

capability to produce 24 barrels a day.

R Y A If it has the same sustained production of 24
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“..{the Statutes of the State, thas the drilling of one well

“CASE 5218
GRAY-CROSS - » 56

{lbarrels of oil per day, yes, sir, T am going to change

Almy_mind,

-

Q Then your Exhibit 1 is in errér if that were
the case?

A . If that is_ the case,

Q bew, I believe in your direct testimony, you

cation?
:"iﬂk V‘fes, éir.
»Q Andfdrainage capaﬁiiity,_by”thélféct €hat‘
probébiﬁaoﬁe well would’drain thelpool"a;r;gu see it?
A Yes, sir. o

. 'Q  Does it not follow, that again going back to.

on each h07Within'thé'pgél would constitute drilling of

unnéééssary Wellq,"éabhvho of productive acreage?.
A Well, yc; HaVé to approach this thing in a

‘reasonable manner. Now, maybe the operator would think

‘that time-wise it would take too long to recover this oil

“from ohe well, so from an economic point of Qiew, it
wbuldh'ﬁ bé practical to try tp recover all of the oil
Vfrdm one well. Maybe it still would be. I don't know.

EIt*depends on what the operator considers as reasonable
: Ly
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bt time to recover the oil froi the pool.

Q Your answer is not responsive to my question. -
I said: The drilling of a well on each LO—acre tract
f_ that is productive would be, in your opiﬁion, the drilling »
L ;
| of unnecessary wells? é
-~ A No, sir. . I'donjt think it would be unnecessary. ‘ é ' b;   " -
jﬁgjjmm_s} : Q  Why would it be necessary to drill on each ub | ;7 |
if one weliT@ill drain substantially in eXcéss of‘1600acres? ‘E 3
A »>;Wéll, for one thihg,‘YOu have different interests’ |
yﬁnder the various LO acres, and Whiie if you did go in. | : .
ﬁhéfé(aﬁaﬁunitizé,'maybe that would ‘be éllvfight, bub’ydu

are not -- if ydqfdidn't gé in and unitize, without the -

ohe

Bgnefitwqf;ggiﬁizétibn, it is certainly going.to take

‘well'ﬁoihO‘acres. R e . s IR

Q  I'presumeifﬁhen, that your answer is basedcupdh‘

your é&pcept of correlative rights and not the concept -

Gf the number of wells it would take to efficiently and

e : . A S L o ;
‘economically drain the field? I am asking you to divorce - -

fydurseIf'atﬁthis'mdmént,frbm~any‘Qonéidératioﬁ bf COrréléﬁifel
§ rights and talk in terms of e?ficiéht drainage. In your [~ -

e S opiﬁion, @ould it not be economic waste to drill a well

on each LO-acre tract, assuming that it were unitized or . Lo
all owiied by one person or anyway you want to assume it? ' BT
~ o , _ ) ' o . ;j‘ | P )
s - RS e s g
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Disregard earrelative rights at this point in your concept
of it, and tell this commission whether you think that it
is necessary to drill a well on each Aouacre tract:in
order to drain the oil in the field?

A I think it is entirély possible that you
could driil one well on the highest pare of the structure
and recover -- L

CQ (Interruggihg)' Your  answer is not responsive.
T am SSRiﬁg'yOu to teil”me whether you think it‘weuld‘be |
necessary to drill one well on eachabroductive‘£0~acre
’trect in the field in ~Avrder to"efficiently:recoﬁ%r the

%

011 1n thls fleld?

:A'f" You are ‘assuming unltlzéﬁienV’; ‘
e 'Q  Assume anytﬁing you want to<80'far'as property

rlghts are concerned. T am asking Ybu’abdut{éffiéieht.
dra1nage9 | : :

T fes;‘I think -that whén the first well was
‘drilled, if you had unitized those four hO-acre tracts
?éﬁd"gone to thescemmission/;nd said, give us l60—ac¥e
ellowable to the ¢ne well or whatever, that you could
probably draln the entlre pool. Is that what you want?

Q And tiat conversely, you don't need to drill a

well on-each hO;ii order to recover the oil from the field?

.
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A Possibly.

Q ‘If}ohe vell in your opinion'wobld,drain the -

entire field, and I don‘t‘want to belabor this, but if in

your. opinion one well will drain the entire field, how

' can it possibly be necessary to drill a well on each 40~ - f - ¢
acre tract in order to do so? D

A Well, becausé of the practicel aspects. If §
you didn't go in and-unitize, and you have diffdérent - . SRR qt;fgg

interests --

Q’“~»(fnterfupting) I am asking you again to dis- N T

regaréybroﬁéfﬁy rights and speak in termsuof engineefing -] §
«’o noeous of eff1c1ent dralnageo T - ' ) -.A§4
Afe~ I 1ust told you that I thought one well could | ?} E
\ drain the whole f1e1d o ;: e

:'f‘ﬁfaﬁ R F Q ~ Now, your- Exhibit 6 whereln you photographed e
Page 300 from the- partlcular volume entltled "Elements

"of 0il Reserv01f Englneerlng,“ by Sllvan J. Plerson, it

N is speaklo; solely in terms of artlflclal water flhld ; .
‘fas opposed to a natural water dr1ve9 | - o :“
‘ A Well, the two . are very.similar in the way they | ';f ‘t“' “?
behave. % I
o _“4 ' v Q Have you dedl't with artifical water floods? E,

A Yes, sir.
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L~ Q

Far A

Have youﬂalso dealt from a flow standpoint,

8 . fl either as an operator or as a consultant, with natural B

. water-drive reéservoirs?
3y . .
A Yes, sir. - : S
e ‘ ' Q Isn't it true that in a natiural water-drive 4 R

reservoir, all other things being equai, would be'expéétéd ¢
to prodhdeﬂbrébably tﬁice as muéh’of.the origingl oil in j

place as would a reservoir tliat was produced under primary S,

and then latef;uhdgr artificial watérflooding?

A Wéll, of éourse, éhgfe'is a wide ;éﬂge of B

recoveries that Various_pOolsvréCOVér. I have known of i
| 9iscoveries witn natural water-drive poois to vary anywhere |

“from maybe 60 percent, andfin‘th9205§§ of East Texas,
‘may%e-85 or‘90'§éréehtggfjﬁﬁéwgii;@?;v;;.f~,4.;.~,

Q « Do you know of ahy‘artifical Waté}floodihg”
that‘haVe'been_anywhere neaf that successful?
i A ’Well, T have‘kﬁown“césés where some éréas have o -
récovered more than twice ~-- betwiin two and three times - % -
‘the priﬁary’recoveﬁ&.. % ,

Q One Or‘two times primary has ﬁothing'to“do with

the original oil in place. | ; ot
: oo - % E R

A Primary is 20 percent and three times tkat . §

‘ " i
is 60 percent, so I say it is possible to recover within : '
: o | ‘ - :
/’.\‘s - :
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the range that we are talking about.

. : Q That would be an ekceedingly successful water --

A (Interrupting) That is a real dandy, yes, sir.

Q Have you ever‘dealt with any other natural-
(drive résérvoirs in the San(Juan'Basin of New Mexiéo?

A No, ndt in the San Juan Basin.

' Q  what has been the area 6f your experiehce, the
geugfaphi;areafwhéreﬁydu have had experience with natural
water dr1ve9 ’ . |

A Well, all of Lea and Chaves Cownty and Eddy
County*“New Mexico, practlcally ail of West Texas. I was

1n the central offlce of the ban uu“ 0'-‘316 Gos Company

Tulsa where T had worked all of the ‘pools that the

§

Q .ISn't 1t true that the reservoira and general
saﬁd‘éharacteristlcs in the San Juan Ba31n is substantially
'difféfeﬂt from those in southeast New Mexico and West
xexas and 0klahuma, those areas where you have had personal
QXperience? » A

‘A_ I think I know of sevéral poois in Eddy County

that is characterlstlc ot this sand and very similar.

Q Referring and dlrectlng your attentlon, then,
THENYERBPOKHNGSERVKE
STATE-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
o 228 JOHNSON STREET
SAP!TA FE; NEW MEAL \'3 s7EcY”
~ TEL. (505) 982-0386
g o s 4 e *“":'F‘; > P owe DM AN i i e e el (A
l‘»w B -6
»e 'w‘s—'ﬁ“
‘ .

53;;§gﬁ" uad. In fact; 211 areas;VWyemiﬁg: Louisiana, .
everywhere.

{




ot .

S B
A
Sl v

N ,4

N -
. N « ¢
b r/-\'
LT TG EEN
I e N
;

P

A e S R i o N B R R o

T

CASE 5218

GRAY-CROSS Page......... A2,

to your Exhibit 7, which as i»understand it, is an
engineering projecﬁion performed by you, is that correct?

A "No, this wasn't performed by me. This was taken
from a trade journal on calculating secondary oil recoveries
This is just a typical diagram showing thé relationship»
between water—cuﬁ”and oil recéﬁeries; It wasn't prepared
' mer -

Q But it was offered gYVYCu as your opinion as

“to what probab1§?will happen in the Media Entrada or not?

A well, I used it as a guide, roughly.

Q ybﬁﬁat I am:geﬁting at‘is just how roughly is it?

LR

Would you-direct your attention to the.particular reservoir.
ChafaCteristics that are set forth on your Exhibit 7 and

- tell  the Commission hoiw each cf those characteristics

>co@parefWith théfp?ééiée Chgfééteristicé of the Medié' 
Entfadé? 1 take:iﬁ;'before~?ou answer that, thatdthese
resérVoih chapééteristics do'ﬂ;ve”a diréct beafing on
ﬁhié‘berformanpe curve, dé thg?'not? | “
| A They hé;e ééme eTfect on it._lYou get a family
of éﬁrvés, But they are wiﬂhinkworking limits of this fhing;
| Q Now, goiﬁg baékito my'previous quéétioh, do
you compafe each of the reser?dir.characteriétidswshown
on your Exﬁibit 7 with thoSe which you know to exisﬁ in

oy
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[[shie Media Entrada?
A Well, for example, the perosity in this case

is shown to.be 19.6 percent, and in the Media Entrada, I
think the porosity varies from somewhere around 18 up to
about 25 percent. So, they are kiﬁd'of comparable,

“Q  Average porosity in the Media Eﬁtrdda is 23
percent, would you agree with thet?

A That may be the aVerage, yes, sir. And the

lconnate water in this case is shown to be 25 percent, and

the previous testlmony, I believe, showed that the —-

T am not “eal certaln whaf they showed the conato water

to.be.“ I ~am not reall? sure what the base on that would.
_Bé;’ Fbr example,>somet1mes it you usezthe“Wf“érff“‘r

1st‘cs that the core analy31s show, that is an erroneous

thlng to do Decause these wells were drllled Wlth water-_‘
based mud ‘Bnd these ‘cores arp contamlnated with water, so-

whatever the water saturatlon in the core is,_ is really'nbt

a true;réflection of the conate water in theﬁformation,

but I would think, based on what I krow of all of the data

N

thatiﬁénate wsten“of?ZS percent is a fairly close agreement.

s

It may be 20 percent in the hedla Entrada.

Q Wguld you disagree that 1t is nstead of 20

X

percent, L5 percent?

<y
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e A I would doubt that it is L5 percens.
Q If it was 45 percent, would it have a material
'effect upon‘the>resu1ts of the graph thab'you portray
here in Exhibit 7?
- . A "If the water saturation was 45 percent, I would
guess that if you produce very little water, that your
. 'Obhﬁﬁteproductioﬁ would be water.
. Q- Now, I find no permeablllty reflected on
your Exhlbwt 7+ Does p0351bly other data hav1ng to' do
with this exhibit reflect wHat the permeability actually
:was in the field?
i;%;_f }f,‘ ,7_‘ o - A I will ouote the Roswell Geologlcel Society
o Symp031um of Southeast New Mex1co, 1956 Eéy’sﬁate that
‘,the average permeabllluy for. thle Loco" dlllS Sand is
49.9 M1111darc1es. _
) I ‘ 2 :
h ‘AQ Do you know what the permeaoi vy i's?: Nowy,
when you say 49. 9, that is 49 9 Millidarcies?
Q Do you know what the permeebilitf'is in the
.. | Media Entrada?
o - A Yes, I have seen flgures all the way from
aboit 160 and 180 Mlllldarc1es, somewhere up to about
280, maybe, or something like“that.
N ¢
NG :
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CASE 5218

GRAY-CROSS

Q Ndﬁ, with that variation betweén the permeability
in the Media Entrada and the permeablllty in the Loco Hills
would that have any bearing- upon the graph or curve
designed in your Exhibit /77 B

A That will have a small effect on it.

Q Iﬁ would have a very material effect, WOuldn't
it, that great a variation? ’

You are aware that theré are some intervaIs.
thé;‘have‘bermeébiiiby in theé Media Entrada aslﬁigh as
8657 - Ly
| 4A | Ies; that is possible to have little small -
segments of that type of permeablllty.

Q-

A Yés. I would guess that that is probably right.

T UQ  In essence, then, without belaboring each one
‘of these reservoir characteristics comparing the Loco . .

'Hills Fié1dé in Eddy County, New ﬂexiCO with the Media

iy

Ehﬁrada; isn't it_éffair.sbapement to say that thg& are..

‘quite widely dissimilar pools, the reservoir character-

istics are very dissimilar?

A No, I don't look at them as that dissimilar.

To me, we are kind of looking at a ballpark figure. I

would kind of classify qhem as relatlvely slmilar.
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_GR”"CROSS Page s 1O
"f;‘ , Q Well, that ballpark has got a cent er field and
300 is

a _home plate, and 49.9

a variatlon°

example, if Youvthrew

“pool;

k4

, ST , my classifylng thel;;

) L performance, ‘does it

a pretty good sized ball

A That is. qulte a varlation,

that there is a very real s
say, in the thousands,
Q It has a very subst

A‘ It has some effect.

"lculated'the»water4oil ratio, i

on those four wells on

e no idea how the water wa

THE NYE' REPORTING SERVICE

CASE 5218

Mxllidarcies compared to

park isn't it? That is quite

but I wouldn't say

ubstantial difference. For

in a few Millidarcies in the Media

it really wouldn't affect

antial effect on the field

not°

then. Mr. uray, to Exhlblts 2, 3,

t.ho se four exhi bits?

v

ur flgures were correct

‘you presented at “the January of '7h

I just plotted the da+a7that you

uctlon schedule._
s measuréd

her it was mehered or estimaced or

g the‘last'year?_

*t know how you calculated that in
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Q Do you know how it is being calculated at
present?
A Well, thére is a manifold on the water injection
1ine there and there is a meter that can be used to meter
the ﬁ#ter in the fnjectlon system. Now, as co the

production part of it, I am not sure whether you measured

there or how you measured.

o Q Are you éware that the water is being~presently
met ered?
A Yes, sir.
){
Q Do you know when that procedure of meterlng

the w&tef;was initiated?

L . - A_iﬁ(-“#/;';: S
A" i NO.
Q Mr. Gray, 1n your oplnlon, and in- v1ew of the’

.‘high degree of communlcatlon i this fleld thas you "have

| N

$gprev1ouslf descrioed do you feel that thers is any
'_possibillty that the Media No.{l and 2 Wells dralned any_‘
Coil from the tracts that the Fluld Power Pump No. 1 was
-subsequently drilled upon9‘ Was there any dralnage by i
the Media l and 2 durlng that perlod of time prior to the
:drllllng of the Fluid Power Pump No, 1?7
A Pr;or to dr;lling Fluld Power}Pump’Noq l,
no, sir, I don't think so.
g ks aeion st e
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CASE 5218
GRAY~-CROSS

Q | You don't think the Media 1 and’é would drain
any oil irom the tracts that the Fluid Power Pump No. 1
is now situated on?
- A Well, it is kind of hard to say just how far
the drainage radius would extend for the production that

was taken ‘out durimg that year. I don't -~ if-the two
wells had been permitted to produce without tﬁ?thher'tﬁo

wélls'being drilied,>yes,'certainiy, the Medias would

‘drain that oil, but whether or not they drained any up

to that time, I can't'say. They possibly could have
draineéd a little. |
Q From your study, would it be correct to'state

£iiat approximately: 90,000 barrels of oil was'pfbdﬁCéd

“from those two‘wells prior to the drilling of the Fluid -

Power Pump No. 1 and 37

| A I haveﬁ't;a&deqfﬁp the figures. If your. flgures
‘show tﬁ#t that is the case, wéll, I wouldn't - )
| QC (Interruptlng) Assume with me £or a momén£
that that is the facu, that to be preciséy{89,6é8ibarrels
of 011 were produced prior co the drilling of~the fiuid
Power Pump No. 1 and 3, would -your oplnlon then be that

those two wells did draln subsbantlal;quantltles of” o;l”’

from the7tracts_on‘which the --

v
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BY MR. HUNKER:

CASE 5218
GRAY~CROSS.

(Interripting) No. I wouldn't say "substantial

quantities."” T would say that, yes, they probably did

drain a little bit. Not substantial;quantities.

MR. COOLEY: No furthérAqueSCions. Th&ﬁkﬁyou.

MR. FORTER: Does anyone else liave any questions
of Mr. Gray? |

MR. HUNKER: I would like to ask a couple of

‘questions.,

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

Q Mr. Gray, in connection with the plottlng of
the fluld productlon from the varlous wells in this fleld

as shown on your Exhlblts ‘2, 3, k, and 5, ‘have you

Zassumed that the operator's reports were accurate w1th

regard to the water production and 0il production?

A Yes;sir. i
"= Q@  You have also testifiéd,”Mf;icray,“ﬁﬁgt*fﬁe‘”

Media Entrada would be produced more effictiently at

lower rates of productlon. Does thlS apply throughout the

llfe of the pool? ‘
,A No, not throughout the life of the pool., This

applies to what I would say early and mlddle stages of

depletion of‘tﬁs reservoir, oertéiﬁly;"and the latter
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CASE 5218

GRAY-REDIRECT v ' page..... 80

stuges of completion when the water saturation becomes high. | ~

Then, at tlhiat point, it is more economlcal, and you can
recover more oil at that point by producing it at a high
rate, But that is in the latter life of the pool when
the water saturation is very high. o \

Q Do you have any authority for this proposition
that you can qeote or cite, Mr. Gray?

A Well, I can quote from the article that was
publlshed in bhe 0il and Gas Journal, September 3rd, 1973

and. September 10th, 1973, an article prepared by William

‘Burn, Jr., and Richard A. Mo¥ris oi- Texas A and M Unlversity‘—'

Q What does that article show or 1ndlcate°
] AA\ Well, I W1ll read from Page 125 in thn 1eft
column of the page and the very bottom of the paragraph.
It says: ’(Reading),Emphasis in early water coning in-

vestlgatlons has been directed teward establishing'1

produC1ng condltlons to allow water-free oil or gas ‘pro-

duction, ThlS is 1mportant at leasth early in the life

“of a producing field. (End of reading.)‘

And then in the middle column of the saie_page

in the second- paragraph, the article states: (Reading)
However, 4if the field is Yo be effectlvely depleted by

underlying water~drive, at least the last stages of oil
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- . Bt i
production must be accompanied by water production. (End
of reading.)

And then the second paragraph below that says:
(Reading) Even sp;:the infinite variety reservoir and
well properties of natural reservoirs make it impossible

to predict.on the results shown here the performance of a

Specific'wéll in a given field. (Endldf geading.)

Q Is this the same article that was referred to
in . the prior testimony with regard to this matter?
A Yes, sir. .

Q" What was the substance of the prlor testlmony

WIth regard to thls partlcular artlcle9‘

A - Well, the priorvtestimony, I think in essence.
triéd ﬁo\Show‘that the article.realiy Stated that
producing at a hlgh rate is benef1c1al rather thau’a’

de;riment in*producing a pcol. Let me go back and read

anof;her paragraph from the first page of this article:

(Reading) <ip‘appears that high production

rates could improve ultimate recovery in.an economic sense.’

: v £
"(End of reading.j

Now, what these authors state is that»it mi ght

‘be more economical, vou might make a little more roney

by going in and producing ﬁhese'types_of pools at a high
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GRAY-RED(RECT ‘ o S 82
ﬁ;?é ih order %o get'tﬁe 0il faster so that your 6perating
cost would be lower, and from thaﬁ point of view, perhaps
producing at a high rate df efficiency has an advantage
in an economic sense. _

Q That does not take into account the fact that
underground waste may occur°

A Well, they don't state that it ‘will occur, but
you have to con51der that. =
| Q- In reV1ewing the Order R-h713, preV1ously entered
| oy the Comm1351on 1n Case h120, would you comment on the
Commlssion S dlrectlve with regard to- water encroachment
pfovzded for in that order? ri: -

'A" Yes. OrderwR?h713 prOV1des, among other things,
that the secretary-dlrector of the Commission may at any
‘timejit_apieérsﬁthere is premature ‘water encroachment or™ v
water coning is occurrlng or other‘evzdence-of T€ ser»oi},ﬁ'
damage is apparent, may rescind the provisions of this
"orger-and cguse,the top allowable to revert to a standa
wunit.

Q 1 in your opinioh,Ais waté£,encfgachment‘0ccurfing
at the present time to a point where it is-détrimeﬁtal_

to the reservoir°

A  _Yes, sir.

e - ’ 2
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S } ‘ _ CPage.. Sl
T?;Q  v1'"Ti' MR. HUNKER: I have nq”furthequuestions. Does~
{- \ the Commigsion have any questions?

MR. COOLEY: I have another question or twvo
that was brought out by Mr. Hunkér's questions and the
answers of Mr. Gray. I will kéep it as short as poséible;

RECROSS_EYAMINATION
BY MR. COOLEY:
Q;;g Mr, Gray, 1f I understood ‘you correctly from
the authorlbles that you quoteu from as well as your own ’
‘personal opinion, that though hlgb productlcn rates can

po$51bly cause reserv01r damage 1n the early 11fe of the

fleld, that in the 1ater li?e of the fleld it can be

beneficlal?
A That is correct.
‘Q , Do you recall your testlmony before Examlner«

M Stamets as well as your testlmony ‘yesterday that '

“in your opinion this partlcular field was in the latter

“stages of its life?

A By "1atter," I was, essentlally referrlng "to
past the half-way mark. Perhaps I‘didn't descrlbe that
properly, ‘but we look at it as Just a little past the

' mid-way point.’
Q With respéct to this point in time when in
your oplnxon, if you>were running the field, you would
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/j> i accalerate production in order to achieve greater ultimate
‘;;ﬁgg; 5§“ - recovery, how latter is latter?

,_;§ A Well, I would be guided by the water-oil ratios.
You‘see, when you get into a situdcion where the water
saturation and pore space has reached its high point,

well, then, you are talking about water-oil ratios of,

say, 30,000, 40,000 and up in that sort of range. Bt [
as lbng‘as you‘hé?é Watér»oil raticS”of,‘sa&; 10 and in
that nelghborhood you haven'c reached that high water

fsaturatlon yet.

Q’ Are you saylng producxng ‘30,000 to hO 000

’barrels of water for one barrel of 0il? Is that what

”you are saylng?_

YA No. 30,000 did I say?

Q - Hes, sir. - B I EEE
" A I meen 30. 30 to 4O, Excuse me. | RS R
Q Allfright;» Now, ‘the- latest thing that youv‘ |

?quoted hav1ng to do with more successful from an‘'economi ¢’

'standp01nt has a great deal to do with- thls englneerlng

_oncept that you gentlemen called the "economic limits"
of the fleld does it not°

- Ye Se . : /! .

A
Q

There is oil left in any oil field whsn it
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is plugged and abandoned, but it just isn't economical
to produge’it from on operating standpoint?
Aﬁ)l fes. Thab's-cqrrect.
Q This is one of the things that the operator
~does have to take into considefapion_to see what the

‘economic life and limits of the field is?.

MR. COSLEY: Thank you.

‘MR. PORTER: Any further questions? The witness

méY be excused.

:‘ | _ - (Witness dismissed,)

. HONKSR: ”f “°“1dAlike'to,cal;-aqhﬁ5Reimer,_
JOHN K. REIMER

called as a witness, hav1ng been flrst duly sworn, ‘was

’examined and test1f1ed as follows~

DIRECT T")(AI!&INI!.""I(‘N

'BY MR. HUNKER: a
: Q Will you state your name9 o ‘\ R

A "_'John K. Reimer. |

Q What is your address, Mr. Reimer?

A P. o. Box 1159u, Albuquerque, ‘New Mexico.

Q Did you sell yqu,Unitedtstates-Oil and,Gas.
Lease ﬁ.M, 058129 to Don C. Wyii}

s Y8 DR NG shavice
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REmER”DrRECT ?age.........

A I did,
Q Did you reserve and accept certain overriding
royalty interest?
A I reserved a 5 percent overriding royélty iﬂﬁé?éé*{
Q Was there another overriding royalty?
A Thére was a;oné percent retained'overridihg

royalty interest for Mr. McKenzle.

Q " What tract of land did that oll—gas lease cover°
A The gouthwest quarter of the southwest quarter
:of Section 1h and the southeast quarter, southeast quarter
‘Eof Section 15, TOWnShlp 19 North.
| 1Q" Dld the ass;gnment which you made to Mr. uo; u.‘”
Wylle contaln ‘a provisxon permlttlng your 1nterests to be

- :x(

pooled or commun1t1zed¢

It d1d not.

A
Q  Has your 1nterest been put in suspense?
A

Ipfhas;
nQJ ' Have you'réceivéh any mooéy for yoop“oveffidiog
('.royaltf_sinoo October lét,i}97ﬁ? ’ | o
| A I‘haVe not;

MR, HUNKER: That's all.

QMR.kEORTER: Ahy quostions?

MR. COOLEY: Yes, My, Commi ssioners
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I successful, they had anothér 920 days t¢ drill a second welll -

‘Journal on, I think it was May 7th. No, the first well

ithe waYy the Medla Entrada Pool and the wells in whiéh you
3t1me as the 160~acre spacing went into- effect?
Iama novice. I know 1e§§ abon; 0il than,probably-

anyb6dj'in tﬁis room. As ad\inveéﬁméﬁt;'I got into this

‘_thing. My+interest in this was more income or ibveétment—

o R » CASE 5218
REIMER-CROSS Page.......... 87 .............

CROSS EXAMINATION

v

BY MR. COOLEY:
Q Was there éﬁyudrilling commitment at all,

Mr. Reimer, in the assignment that you made to Mr. Wylie?
A Yes, there wgs'a drilling c6mmitment'for one

well, as I recall, within a 90¥day’period, and if that was
The first well was completed,. as announced in the ﬁlbuquerquLp

was hit on March 12th of '69 and the second one, Federal
Media No. 2 oh May 7th of '69.

.[g.,b 2 Mr. Reimer,rdzd you have any complalnts abour.

have an overrldlng ro;alty were belng operated untll such

c

A I would like to state that in the oil business,

type of thlng than the technlcal operatlon of the field.
'Q Did Mr. Hunkpr represent you in Case No. 5167
at the Examiner Hearlng before Mr. Scamets on February 13,

l97h, that had to do witb the Applicatlon of Fluid Power
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= ' CASE 5218
REIMER-CROSS 88
Pump Company and Petro-Lewis Corporation for compulsory
pooling of the two non-stindard proration units on which
the we}ls/you'éfém{ﬁiérested in are located?

A Case what?

Q  That was the forced pooling case?
A He represented me; yes. - -

Q On February 13th of this year?
A Yes, sir,
Q m Page 31 of thé transtript of that éase, and

géing‘on 0ver to Page 32, ~aftér considerablé discussion

‘and tescimony by Mr. Gray, concernlng water’coningiand
allegeu wabteful practices, Cpefating practices over many .
’objeétlons of mine, I would like to read to you from
_ahohgdthe‘mggdlé”of‘ghé-page in which a dialogue ﬁas_takihg
J §i;ce5é€§eép:Mr; Sﬁéméés and}myselqufter I had eﬂtered
’ an oﬁjéétionias>théhe,méféfiglity of that type of

f‘:testlmony in’ that case. Mr. Stame.s remarked:

T

(Readlng) "The‘waier coﬁing?pfbblem doeé not

~ seem to be a subject of dlSCUS ion in this case unless

you can relate this to. the forced pooling order,

"MR, HUNKER: The coning, Mr. Stamebs, is goipg

W

" %0 cause damage to the Federal Media 1 ‘and Federal Media 2,

and as a ccnsequence, the correlabive nights of McKenzie

and Rezmer are going to be adversely affected.
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CASE 5218

REIMER-CROSS
"MR. STAMETS: Mr. Hunker, if the Commission

‘would not enter a forced pooling order and would enter an
foqup denying a fofbed pool in this c&se, I gatherighat
the operator coulgﬂcontinqe to operate the well at the

current rate of. producticn, whatever is-allowed.
| ‘iﬁh. HUNKER: If they will péy us a percentage

“of overridlng royaltles from our tWO wells, we are

Dose éhat~still~re*feséﬁ?fyéhf-feélings,.that
.80 long &s you éet your 6 percent, you don't éare how the
field is operated? {

‘3 » Thi§7is righﬁ;

~  MR. COOLEY: No further questions. .  ~

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY ‘é_ﬁfif:f"','HUrixéR: R |

 Q ‘ During the 1nterval from the first product*on
untll you got your flrst check, how much time elgpsed?

A Approxlmately “wo yearsvf?bmfthe’pimefﬁhe first
‘well was brought in. It vas brought in in *69, and I |
think it was June of '71 that I got the fifét-royalty
'check. |

Q.  When weré ybu first aware of the fact that the

| Commission had creatqdai60~acre spacing units &nd had

(.
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created these ‘two non~standard spacing enits?

A On -- I knew nothing about this until November--
I’ve got the date here someplace -- Novembe:'27th; 1972,
a proposed division order‘was, on FederalvMedia No. 2 was

forwarded to me‘by Val Reece, representing the Fluid Power

Pump, and a communitizaticn agreement was forwarded on

the same dayrbnyelcolm Colberg, vho also represented

Fluid POwer Pump, The first I knew of any of these thlngs |

happening in the four cases we have been discussing was

“on that date, November 27th), 1972, 2.

-7

MR. BUNKER: I have no further questions.
MR;;CébLEY: I have one, please.

-  RECROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. COCLEY:

Q M .- Reimer, 1mmed1ate1y subsequent to the

‘Hearlng on February 13, l97h, are you aware of the fact
.that Mr. George Te Slaughber, Pre51dent of Fluld Power

" Pump Company,forwarded a 1etter to the Permian Corporationa

whlch wes the purchaser of the 0il in the Medla—Entrada

‘\\ . Y

Pool dlrectlng them to release to you "and Mr. McKen21e

}all monies which they were. holding in suspense for you?

/1

s

A I am aware of the letter. I am also aware of

ac¢tion wnich has not taken place. -
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CASE 5218
REIMER-RECROSS Page........QLl. ...
Q Are yoﬁ aware that your attorney in collaboration
with me has made numerous efforts to get the Permian
Corporation to release those funds? |
A To anéﬂer‘that, I am sufg that you- both are :
-working in my best iﬁter6363 which ééiﬁésjénotheé pfbblem%» %
-Whab is the probleﬁ'that the royalties_haven't been paid? § 2
: (Whereupon,ja_diséussionvwas held off ‘the §
_"'\'f:ziie'éﬁ‘oi'd.)v R 4 o )(
MR. COOLEY: I have nothlng furbher.-
' MR. HUNKER: I have no further questlon
- MR. PORTER: The witness is ekcgsed;
) _(Whereupon,‘a.613cus§;on was héld off the - ’?fAt;?
( record. ) | | .
‘ MR. PORTER: Let the record Shékpihat Mr. Reimer
1s still under oath. v  : - o - - N 4
- FURTHER_DIRECT EXAMINATION
-BY MR, HUNKER" | _
'<f3 ‘ ‘-Q You testlfled that in your 3351gnment to é
Don C. Wy11e, a 5 percent overridlng royalty had been : F_“? -
reserrr“ b you? B - o R %
A Right. - | o o L 'é
uQ‘u In addltlon to thab, a cerﬁiin overrldi‘ % 'ﬁgQﬂ
. royalty which had-been prev1ously créated was accepted. ?
THE N1E KeroRzIiG seRyce
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R | _ | | CASE 5218
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R (:ﬁ i Now, what was the percentage amount of that accepted | S -

overriding royalty?

':i X 1 A It was 2 percent acceptéd overriding royalty.

Q Does Mr. McKenzie own one percent of that

two percent?
& That is right. Mr. McKenzie owns one percent " %

of the two percent. B | ’ P

- ' MR. HUNKER: That's all. e o
MR. PORTER: The witness may be excused.
( K(Wltness dlsmlssed ) h j
S ‘MR. TOM KELLAHIN: I call Mr.,John Somars, %

Petro-LeW1s Corporatlon.' T »" ’ o

MR. PORTER° How many witnesses do you have, "f

. xellah1n¢

7' : o . :
. » . e [ K
MR. TOM KELLAHIN- Just one. ‘ P
v . v ; - ‘ . {
S ‘ ‘MR PORTER My, Gooley, d6 you have any?
RN ol e _
MR. COOLEY: None. We plan to submit no- -
" testimony. - ™
- JOHN_ B, SOMERS
galled as a w1tness, hav1ng been first duly sworn, was B R
S . 2
examined and teutlfled as followst 5
‘ L DIRECT EXAMINATION - L
L 2 ; i P
- i
BY MR. TOM KELLAHIN: L
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'GASE 5218

SOMERS~DIRECT -

Q Would you state your name, by whom you are

‘employed, and in what capacity° - ) , -

- e m e Ty e

A John B. Somers. I am employed by Petro-Lewis
Corporation as their manager of production'operatiohs.

Q Where are you presently located, Mr., Somers?

A Denver, Colorado. \

Q What is your educatlonal background°

“ Alt I am a petroleum enginger. I received a
professional petroleum englneerlng degree from the Colorado
School of Mines, and’ I have been a practlcing petroleum
vengineer for ten years.

Q Have you preriously testifled before this
-Coﬁmlssion or ‘one of its Hearlng Examlners and had your
-_qualificatlons as an expert- petroleum englneer accepted
and made a mbtter of»record?

A-. ‘Yes, T have.:

d} Have you made a study of and'aad any exper1ence
’1n regard to the- MediaﬂEntrada F1e1d9

A Yes, I have.

'Sb‘ Wpat is that experience?

A Slhce PebroaLewis‘acquired this~property, or
actually, a half 1nterest in this property, ‘the field has
been under my superv1sion and I have been 1ntimately
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| CASE 5218
SOMERS~-DIRECT

involved in the reservolr study,!the engineering study

that was done and was used as the basis for our acquisition

and all subsequent operations and production of the field.

Q Have you previously bestlfied before this

Commission with regard to the Media—En' rad O 3--Peool?

P
AN

- We tender the witness as an

A Yes, I have.
)R, TOM KELLAHIN:
expert, Mr. Porter.
MR. PORTER' ‘His quallficatlons are accepted.
MR. H HUNKER: - If the Commission please, W111

you ask the witness whether or not he is regisbered as

iét};gensed enginaer in the State of New: Mexico?

MR. PORTER-

,engineeriin the State of New Mexico?:

'  THE”WITNESS: No, I am not in the State of

“New Mexico. T I T

MR. HUNKER° I am not going bto make any
objectxons.“

BY MR. TOM KELLAKIN*

'Q_ Mr. Soners, T would like to direc%“yourrattentionie

to what has been iutroduced as Appllcant's’Exhibits 2

through 5. Do ‘you have bhose before you?

A" Yes, I do.
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‘;vwater—cuts which were measured, we have one, Wthh for

""Emetering facilltles to meter the water productlon from

~indicated on those exhibits, was determined?

_bucket tests in the field, and it was estimated,for

;the-actual amyunt of water helng produced each month.

CASE 5218
. >Page......... 9%
Q Looking at the data contalned on those exhibits,

SOMERS-DIREGT

Mr. Somers, do you know how the water production, as

A Yes, I do. A | o
Q  Please tell me how?
A In the past, or at least until June of 1973,

roe
vilyL
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example, a single estimate was made at the tine Fluid
;Powet;PyﬁP Company got into these, and that .same estimate
was uéédefrom~tﬁat point until we took over the operations

ahd 1nstalled metering faolllties to actually determine

QL LWhen~wasfthat°

;A That was~1n June of 1973.

Q So, as-far as points of whlch we have actual

examole on’ Exhiblt No. 2 would be in 1971, mid l97l.

f:

The next point where we actually have a measured water

volume would beé June, l97~ ‘when we actually 1nstalled the *

each individual well.

On the exhibit which wéé entered in tho»previous
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_ CASE 5218
SOMERS-DIRECT

Hearing, you can notice that there is a constant water-oil

ratic. there for a period of two years, and this constant
water-oil ratio is because this original estimate of

water production was used for that period.

ER

AQ I show you what has ‘been marked as Pctro=Lew13

Exhiblt No. 1 and ask you to 1dentify it and explaln what

~

A;lnformatlon 1t contains?

A Exhibit.No. 1 is a graph which is a plot of

fpercent 0il versus accumulatlve oil production from Fluid

RowerEanpro.l3 Well. The circled'points on this graph

are points priorfto'the installation ofnhign%vblume ’

-oumplng equlpment on the well. The triengles*ﬁhat you

’

‘Isee on thls graph are a p01nt subsequent to the installa-

?\

‘tion of a Reda Pump on the well. The lower scale is in

.,‘/x~

thousandths of barrels.
Q What does thls tell me in relation to the
water-oil productlon in regard to the Fluid Power Pump

3-7  ; . ‘ s

- \

A The indications are from this plot which is

‘a conventional plot.used'by reservoir engineers to determine

the amount of oil reserves that you have in water—drlve
sztuatlons; Prior to the installation of this high volume

pumplng equlpment, that this very very precipitous decline

e ettt b o




CASE 5218

SOMERS-DIRECT _ , PAge. e Dl e

was taking place to the point where we wouldn't have

anticipated actually being able to produce more than about

22,000 barrels from the well. As a result 5f inStalliné“
‘the Reda Pump and increasing our production rate on the
well, you can see that the percentage of oil has increased

from 3 percent to as high as 5 percent, that we have had

e-flatteﬁing of the decline that you see in this.curve,

‘;‘and we now anbicibate'that we would recover as much as

;five tlmes the 0il which we would have expected to have.

Y

antlcipated w1th the conventional beam-type pumping

equipment wlth which the well was equlpped.

Q Darectlng your attentlon to what has been

ﬁarked éS'PebroaLewis Exhibit No. 2, I ask You"to ideﬁﬁifijpﬂAvé"">Vih>mry
,ﬁhefladd;exblain what i@formetion it contains?

A This is a similar plot of cumulative oil
“production vefsﬁé ﬁefcent'eilrfof‘Fluid Pewer‘PumprNbfrl
Well, and egain, the“circled poigts are the points priéfiﬁu
to the inStéllation»ofghigh volume Reda pumping equipment,
‘when the weli was on a{beaﬁ puﬁp. The . trlangular p01nts
are points after we inéballed-the Reda Pump. The scale

on the Pottom, again, is thousands of barrels. The scale

on the lefthand side is percent oil,

Q " Do yoﬁ have anything else you would like to add

—— f_» . —
N
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R o B " CASE 5218
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: o j _f\‘. ‘
T S with regard to either one of these exhibits?
! -
g oo A Yes. The Exhibit No. 2 shows the samé type of
. % response to higher withdrawal rates, and this is an
| i 1ncrea51ng oil-cut. Our oil-cut has actually gone from --
1%*:¥jf§ e when we_took over the property, the well was making 9 to ]
10 percent oil. It is now making between 13 and 15 o ?
} percent oil. If you use this to progect the reserves, . E
we feel that there” 1s at 1east an add1tlona1 100 000 f
barrels of 011 Wthh we have added by virtue of the
increasing the withdrawal rates and be able. to produce
| »Wkﬁ the well at a higher rave of- productlon. Nelther of these ? -
N
S ’ S : | 4o
o ‘ v curves ind1cate any effect, conmng effect or detrlmental : 87
22 TR s iy S i
% S eifect from the’ reservoir from hlgh W1thdrawal rates. As o
3 ; _ ra matter of fact, on the contrary, ‘they 1qdicate much -
- 2 3 - : : : hlgher recovery rates thanewe would have had at 1OWer ‘ T TR
’ ,>producing rates. v -
s Q With regard to that Mr. Somers, let me direct
i _ﬁ; B your attentlon te the &ppllcant's Exhiblts Nos. 8 and 9. ;
“:3 ,With regard to those exhibits, Mr. Gray s testlmony | :
-~ | -
’. indicated ‘that by producing ‘at-these high rates, you |
v;j : are going to leave Gll in place that might otherwise o ‘,i S
I . ;;S‘.l‘,‘_ ’ ‘E . o
¢ pve ' ‘be recovered if: the rates were reduced, thereby eausing wg
2 | - ,,
5 B waste. -Will you direct your attention to that testimony<“ ;
5] - - i.. ., — - L .
¥ S T AT
I Y A ‘and give me your comments?
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A I do not believe that:tha increased’withdrswai

rates from these wells will result in lower uitimate

recovery. On the contrary, the inférmation'that'we

have available, after having produced these vells, in
one case we produced a well since last August, the other
well, we 1nstalled a Reda Pump in the first part of

February, and ‘We have hundreds ‘of Tnousal

,of fluld that we have moved from- these wells in terms

\

of total fluld and there is no indicatlon ‘of any detrlmental

effect or water coniing. On the gontrary, it appears

that our water productlon problem in the Media Dome Fleld

is asSoéiapsq with the way, the mechanical way in which thes

‘wells were completed. The orlglnal operator ‘and the

i

'§66p1e“who'c“””"-? ?.eswg11 nerforated all the way ==

‘\

in cases where they penetrated the whole 1nterva1 -

perferated from the top of the sand all the way to the
;water—oil contact. As Mr, Cray has indicated, with d
\ bottom water-drlve, as soon as that ‘water comes up a

llttle blt, it is in your well and we héve no way of

physxcally shutting off this waver. As(a,result, this
has been the primary means or reason for the. increased'
water productlon, along W1th the simllar type of thing
“that Mr. Gray testified to, and this is very high
THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
STATE-WIDE: DEPOSITION NOTARIES
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'cases can be reasonably presumed productive.

. 4 CASE 5218
SOMERS~DIRECT | Page....... 100...... .

permeability where you have a relative permeability

‘situation where it is easier for the water to flow than it

is for the oil to flow. This is a very low relief, a

thin oil column, and it is not very far to the water at

-any poilnt.

that any coning is occurring?

A Not at all.

TQ The 0il Commlss*on in uéuz, h673 and h685
entered orders in those cases in which the Comm1s31on ~‘ 
found that the entire acreage "involved in bhose partlcular

Slnce the

;_date of those orders, Mr. Somers, has anything occurnfd

which WOuld ¢ause you to believe that those flndings are

ineorrect?

A No; sir, not at all., .

D e

Q I would like to direct your attention to
Fluid Power Pump ‘No. l. What is the pay thlckness of
that weli?

A The pay thicknese'ﬁhiCh our geologist'and

.-
P A

\which our log analy31s work indlcates to be productive is

_around 55 .eet of oil sand.

Q Will you bring us up to date on that Fluid
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“Power Pump No. 1 and {ndicate for us its productivity?

A The Fluid Power Pump No. 1 has the capacity
to produce 18’050 pbarrels of fluid a day. It has one cf.
ghe most outstanding PI's that I have seen anyplace in

the United States. I think you would have bo go to the

Middle East to find a FI comparable to what we have in

'this'well. The average in the field 1s T2 The PI for

this particular well is 9. This means that for every

pound of pressure draw-down, you:get'§ barrels of oil ora. .

q barrels of fluld.

Q Is this well‘presently‘being prodﬁcedhet its

<

A No. It isonly being produced at-about 12 -

percent of 1ts capacity.

Q  How does this data ‘of Fluid Power Pump Well

No. 1 compare o, the Federal Media No. 17

R
L

A The Federal Medla well does not have as good
a PI -- neither'ef the Federal Media wells have ‘as good

a PI as the Fluid power Pump No. 1. 'If.you ‘use the case

0 &3

which Mr. Gray. described of 2 comparable fluid level,

havivg the same fluid level in both wells flowing out

of this punchbowl, this means ‘that with the same amount

of draw—down that 1 would have five parrels fér each

. .
PSI or. pressure draw-down out of the ‘“ederal Media Well
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and aine barrels for every PSI dnawp_déwn in the Flﬁid
Power Pump'No. 1 Well. This is really reflecting the
diffevfnce in pay th1ckness in the well.

what is the pay thlckness of the Federal

Media No. 17

29 feet.,
And the Federal jiedia No. 27
30@feetQ

Ih yeur op1n1on, Mr. Somers, is there more oil

in place under any of the. partlcular tracto 1nvolved as

the others?
Définitely?

TaTha —‘k.
Wi G Ohif 87 -

'The‘tractslwith the thiCRer pay thickneééesvf
such as, Fluid Power No. 1 which has over 50 feet of pay,
the vluid Power No. 3 "u*ch hes 34 feet of pay. Both

of these tracts ‘have more’ pay, oil pay, and as a result,
more 0il reserves than do\e;ther-af the Federal Media
’wellsxérAtéacts. |

In youf}opinion, Mr. Somers, is wasbé»occdffing

as‘airesult of your increased rate of Withdrawal?

Not at ali. To the contrary, we will produce

a lot more oil than we would have under the conventlonal

THE NYE REPOR‘I‘[NG SERVICE
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have replaced the small treater which
S Iwas llmlnlng our fluid production and ability to handle

‘allowable.

*royalty on, what, if anything, is being done by the opefaﬁorg

have a’§3mp§rable»§mbdﬁt of ‘drew-down so that there is

no pressure difference so that drainage would occur.

IMedia No. 1.

CASE 5218
Page......... O3

SOMERS-DIRECT

Q@  With regard to the Media Wells Nos. 1 and 2
which Messrs Reimer and McKenzie hold the overriding
to protect their correlative rights in those wells?

A As we indicated to the Commission in January,
we intend, and already have, 1nsballed equipment to

increase the producing rate from those wells, so we do

We
have taken a 320,000 inch-pound‘pumping unit ‘off the
Federal Medla No. 2 and replaced it with tW1ce as big

a unibj; a- chenoiind Anlt- _We have also changed

out~§he'pump and'put a larger bottom-hole pump on Federal

Ve

fluid and have increased its capac1tj by 50e§ercent.

So, we have taken steps on both of these wells that we
indicated to the Commisslon .that we would to‘'increase
their producing capaclty so that they would ‘be competxtive
and>there would be eo damage to correlative rights.

Ql‘ Dlrecting your attention back to Applicant's N

Exhibit No. 2, I belleve it is, is that the Federal

THE NYE REPORT[NG SERVICE
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Media No. 1 Well?

A That is correct.

Q In Mr. Gray's bestimonf;:he stated that he
thought during late 1973 that a 1arger'pump was insbailed

on'that'ﬁell and that this accounted for the increase in

Tthe curve thers. Whatiinfdrmation*do &bu have with regard

to that? |
A | That 1sn't correct.‘ What actually occurred
at that time was that we took ové} operations’ and put
the.ﬁéil%back on production and started“ﬁeasuring what
lé&tual watér'was being prodﬁéed. So, it wasn't a matter
A,of installlng a b1gger pump or putt1ng a dlfferent pumping
*equlpment or changlng the operatlon in any way. The :Wells
were down at,the time we acquired the property. We put
it back oﬂ prdduétiﬁnﬂand just startéd'metefiné'the'amount
héf water'that was actually being prodﬁéed andvﬁhéée were
the results. - B ‘ ‘ s
| :Q‘ What date d1d they put that Reda Pump on, do
you know?
:A Which ohe?
Q For the Federal No. 1, is it?
A ‘We didn't put a Reda Pump in Federal Media No. 1.
'We_put a Reda Pump in Fluid Power No. 1 and Fluid Power
T N L RERORTING SERVICE
225 JOHNSON STREET

’ éAN'rA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. (505) 982-03866
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No. 3. One was installed in August, that in the No. 3 .

well, and the other was installed in the first part of

_January in ﬁhe Fluid Power No. 1 Well.

Q For. all .practical purposes, Mr. Somers, is
there any difference among the working—xn*erest ‘owners
with regard to any of the particular wells°

'y Not at all. It is 50-50.

Q. As to any individual well in’ the pool,4is

-the worklng-interest owner lnterested in produclng one

- well more than any other well?
. A Nos As I say, we have a 50-50 interest in all
f;wellS; s0 there is no 1nterest 1n produclng any well any
eI A
2 ~ ‘more than any other. We aust want to produce as much oil
3 ’ as is possxble and recover as much oi; as is posslble 
’ from this reservoir.
Jf“ Q Is there any basic dlfference between the
royalty and overriding royalty interests?
A Yes, there ig. No difference in ﬁhe.royalﬁyyf
‘but there is a difference in coverriding royalty.
- (Whereupon, a2 discussion was held off the.
: 'l . . -. ‘ .
¢ i record.)"
: BY MR, HUNKER: o
Q  With regard to the overriding royalty, is the
i “ . 'THE NYE' REPORTINC 'SERVICE
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|| amount any different between any of the wells as oppnsed
to division of that particular amount? |
E TN e — . '

A No, it is essentialiy the same. There are

some slight variations, but like the differedée between

{ 28 percent and 29\percent."There may be one pércent

‘difference from tract to tract.

witH1régapg;§g;brdducing~gny parti&ular well?

A . No.

Q  Is there anythlng else you would 11ke to add

RS

EREY

:with regard to your: testlmony, Mr. Somers?

-

MR. ‘TOM KELIAHIN ' That concludes our direct
ngaminétion.

- GROSS EXAMINATION
. \ T ’

BY MR. HUNKER-
Q ‘In prevlous tesulmony before the Commlssion,

it was in 1di ica ated that the royalty rate payable to ‘the

United States under the Federal Media No. l Well was at

‘;J9 | a hlgher rate than that of the Medla 1 and 2, is that

correct'.'>

A I am really not that famlliar With it, but I

i+

can say this, that there is a sliding scale royalty on
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they d1d not take month-y well tests after that.

'ingccurate.
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' _ | CASE 5218
SOMERS-CROSS |  page... 207 ..
those weils where there is a fixed royalty on_the other two.

Q With regard to the reports that were filed by
Fluid Powef?Pump Company with respect to water proﬁudtion,
would you say that their ﬁéports were inaccurate as to the
_amount of water actually produced9 |

e o » N
A They‘were accurate inltially. It is just that

Q‘;_ Were yau present when those water tests were madev

ar -

uo.f“”
vAre you- testlfyxng from hearsay9

I am testlf"lng from talklng wath bhe pumper

to'the buckeﬁ methoa of measurlng the water productlon
be strlcken, and that thn Ccmm1391on-tak“ ;chlc‘ of the
fact that the reports prev1ously flled in this case by

the FlUld Power Pump Company are 1naccurate or\allegedly
5

(4

‘ MR “POM KELLAHIN. If the Comm1531on please,
i we are not bound by strict ru;es of ev1dence in th_s
adminlstratlve hearlng. If we are g01ng to apoly the
rules of hearsay to the casé,’then we could strlke qub~

stantlal portlons of Mr. Gray's testlmony"as‘well. UHis’
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cilculqtions and opinions are resultaht upon productions
of ochéf 1nd1§idua18 that are not present here today.
‘Mrvaomers is allowéd the same opportunity to draw the
.samg reasonabie conclusions from similar data,

ng PORTER: The CommiSSién'wili‘admit theA

evidenéé into fﬁé“;;éaf&;”»;“mﬂm o .

‘ Mr;>Hunkef; anyfduestiOns‘that you might have
concérning this thaémmight possibly affect Eﬁé’weightfthat»
the Commission wi}l:éiﬁéuit; bt £t'wi11Vnot‘afféét its
admissibility. o |

o ﬁR. HUNKER, You will note ‘our efcéﬁtidhs,
Mr, Portef} o L
MR. PORTER: The Reporter will note the eiceptios}
| BY MR, HUNKER: |
;Q ‘ Ig:cdhhécﬁigp Qith‘the 1n9tallation7of"thé'Redé
.Pu§§7éaéﬁlﬂiﬂAPoﬁér.Puﬁp'éompad§ ﬁo.'i:Wéil,‘you;indicétéa o
)thét the high withdrawalegée would not conséitute_wgsté
or do rééervgir’damagé, is ﬁhat‘cprregt?‘ B
“A Thgﬁﬂb'COrrect.
Q ‘ipu also indicatedAthat this was not conven=-
.tiénal. VWhaﬁ_éid you ﬁeaggbf the fact that it wesn't

cqnventional? That is>was.not a conventional method for

producing a water-drive field?
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A it wasn't a conventional pump. In other words,
it wasn't a beam—type pump, ﬁhe sucker-rod system. We
were talking about a down-hoie submersible pump rather
than a beam-type pumping unit which has linited capacity

bécguse of the pumping limitations.

- Q What is the capacity of the Reda Pump that

’was 1nstalled 1n the Fluld Power9

A 4000 barrels a day of fluld. o IR

"Aooo barrels of fluld per day9

Q
- A ngﬁti
Q‘ What is thé cﬁrrent.rate of:proddcﬁidn?
A

hOOO barrels of fluld a day. o

Q YOll dld SaY that 11. you couJ.a get. a _Larger I

pump into: bhat well that the well was capable of produclng

’18 ooo barre¢s9

3 f‘

A Based on’ the pvoductiv1ty 1nformat10n that we.
~'have on that well and all of the wells, that well is

" capable of 18, 000 barrels of fluid a day if you could

physically draw it down. And this is ‘the problém, thai
mechanical equlpment which has béén developed by the
oil industry is not sufficient for producing wells of

:fhat kind.of éépacity.

Q So, your statement with regard to the fact

L]
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that it was producing only 12 percent of\capacity was based

on the fact that if you could install equipment?

A Exactly.
Q It is presently producing ép 12 percent of

thé:rate that «-

i

NI A e i RS PG TR s e AR e RS T T

a8 we have bo replace thls Reua ?ump.

_ dépending on the volume of fluid that they handle.

-\'

it was. totallv capable of.
that is correct.

Q ‘So, you“are producing it ét the'presentptiﬁé
at thé_toﬁai maximun ejtent that the present equipment’
avaiIABle:is'capab;e of pfdauciﬁg?

A ’Nb} sir./ We have a small Reda Puitp in that -

We could 1ncrease the productlon and hope to and

‘ ,plan to 1ﬁ rease the productlon further on that as - soon

Nofm&liy these

v

.-pumps will only -- because of the high volume that they

Jhandle - w111 only last maybe a year to 18 months,'

“Then
you have bearlng fallure or motor failure or you have

problems W1th the pumps, and when that noint arises,.we

-intend to install a larger pump on the well,

MR.,PORTER. Well, are you producing at
capacr&y at the present time?

"THE WITNESS° ‘At the present time, yes, we are.
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MR. PORTER: That was your question?

MR.”HUNKER:f Thaq was my question.
BX,MR,HHUNKER: ’

Q  How many barrels of oil aré%xou producing with

SN

the tluid that you are procuclng Today’?

A Our last test was 614 barrels 05\011 a day.,

\

Q In connectlon with your exhibit tnat was marked

No. 1, pertalning to Fiuid- Power Pump Comnany Well No. 3,

,'what was the percentage of oil production shown on that -

graph as of the flrst shOW1ng, the first p01nt:on your grapht

A ' The first point was 10 perCen§,011.
vFéﬁr pefcenﬁ,} |
AThat‘ﬁas after:the ihbpgasedAwithdféwaisi
oécurr’ed, is tha | | | |

A That's

Q ‘You ﬁ'av‘e’ma@ie' a coﬁip'lete»'study of the productivs

‘capaciﬁiesiof the wells in"this;paftiCuiaf-pOOI, and more
_particularly, the four wells that we have been discussing

.overwthe last two days. ZWhat is‘your‘estimate of the

remalning reserves in tbls particular pool°

A I don't have an estlmate of the ‘total remalnlng

[N

raserves in the pool right now. We have not revised our
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reserve estimate to‘reflect the performance of Fluid

pPower No. 1 and 3. We dc'this annuallye

e : Q You. do know what the pay hhickness is in the

Eiuid_?ower No. } and 3 and you know what the pay thickness

ig in Federal Media 1 and 2, and certainiyy ,uu~have:=0manmm

pgE S, VUSRI S

, idea as to what the recovegable‘reserves are in this : . ’
pool -ab thls t1me°

A 'uc because the metrlc method does not 1end

itself to determining the recoverable oil from the water-

drivecreservoir, and until we have had a chance to up—date :

our 1ast 1nformation, whlch is the 1nformat10n whlch was

'used to purchase our 1nterest in the ;Le*s, we just don't - e
have-that 1nformatlon avallable right now.

Q  What information did.you have avallable to =

ﬂx-, i

|

0“you from Wthh ybu méde - uetsrminationﬂthab &hﬁre_ygsc;w
55 feet of’ pay in the Fluxd Power'?umprccmpany Well No.;l?

A Pherenre analysis from that well and the log

analysis of that well. N

Q Is the entlre 55 feet above the water contact 'é . -:~7f
‘ A Yes, it is. | |
Q what water contact point did you use for chat

calculation? What footage depth?
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I don't have that information with me..

A

Q  What dotum was 187

A I don't have that information.
Q

Can you develop it for the Cormmission?
A Just a second and I can. Maybe T do. I brought

my files and I might have somethlng that would have that

sin(it=;>Minﬁs 1580, Excuse me. That would be a plus 1580,

Q Iou have lookeu at Mr., G ar's:Exhiﬁit'ﬁoa 1
Wlth ragard to the productive 11m1ts of the pool Can

you generally agree wlth the outline of productlve

11m1ts of that pool° :

A No sir. eri

AQ Shown by that exhibiﬁ? N
A ﬁo”‘sir. as- ,,; 7\:

“ ‘Q  Wi’l you tell the Comm1531on approilma eily
where you would outllne the productive llmlts of the pool.
‘A_ | I wouid'éxpand-ﬁhe wateréoillcontact which
is- shown in rPd on that exhibit to the poxnb that it
would cover wells whlch we have 1nd1catlons from: core

analysis ‘and from production testing that they are

»productlve, This would include Fluid Power Pump No. h‘

which has 12 feet of oil-gaturated sand above the oil-

s
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.of those units.

SOMERS-GROSS

water contact, it would substantially expand it in everyone

P

Q To what extent would it be expanded insofar

CASE 5218

as b

he unit in the northeast ‘Guadrant is concerned?

Q

ﬂ

‘jié’i"ijlnéa‘i—i : ’ i o T

Inv01V1ng Sectlon 147

A

It woul

d probably remain relatlvely constant

'in ﬁhat area becaus

e ‘the water—01l contact, or tnat ar

“‘is fairly well deflned, and we don t- have any argument
 with:the ifiterpretation as'to“Baird No. 1 Well or the
Harvey Federal No.,l Well.

Q Dofvou Yidve any arguméht'withlhhe iﬁéefbregatioa
ﬁith regard to the northWest quadrant and the peeléliait |
zprodueﬁi&e‘limite'the:e? ‘

‘ Q; ~ To what exeent ﬂould you extendreﬁe_wateféoii
edntact? How far WOuld you move 1t° |

:Aj I would exbend it out 1nto the souehWest'QuarEeg'
of that non-standard proration unit vo pick up part of

the northWesb quarter of that prorablon unltfand cover
1eonSiderably,more of the fiortheast nuarter of that
ipaftieular”proration uhit. o

Q In cOnﬁection~%{£hkthe‘-—
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IR " WMR. TOM KELLAHIN: (Interrupting) If the
ii Commission please, I would like to object to thia line -
4 B ) R ‘ ;
ﬁi of questioning as being irrelevant on the grounds that
the important issue here is the extent of the pool at the
| time those original orders were entered and not its
o “present -configuration. \ﬁén&ﬁﬁegbeen'dréiniqg itvfo?%twb B g
3 mvearsew The‘queStion is whether this witness can Show,
| ) or any other W1tness can show that this data presented ’
1n '72 is 1nadequabe, that the fleld was larger dt,smaller o o %i
\Qg‘ B T : than that eV1dence 1ndlcated= o | ’ |
“_ MR. HUNKER: If ‘the Commxss:Lon'---well, go
% Lo T ahead and. rule.; ' ‘ ‘
: ‘Q s » . N B ) 4“_ A" vA. i R B ) »
";_4; o y wMR PORTER. - The Commi ssion - sustains the ’ _ '}
§ objectlon, Mr. Hunker. ‘ R A -
£
é BY . MR. HUNKER-
Q . In conneétlon W1th the Fluld Power Pump Company : - ngf
, ' .'”, L Well No. 1, you have teqtlfled that che 011-water _contact N
¥ point lS at 1580 feet, plus 1580 feet? | X
R .
B : B R A I think it is plus. I am not sure._
§§ o Q And thst there is 55 féet of pay in that sand. | T
B f s . , o | as shown 1n that core: analy31s. Are you famillar with L, ‘
- ' o “the Well,hlstory_thgglgas filed in connection with that ;
s particular well with the 0il Conservation Commission? - E : F;\ 
‘~: /\ . . —- | . | |
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™ _ A No, that was filed prior to cur being the

i

{

|

!

fr\n ' operator of the field. I have seen the completion report
1 - that was filed. -

Q- Is it inaccurate?

B . A - I don't know.

O At the top of the Entrada which is reported in
|l that report asibeing at 5éh9i£eep ﬁhich has a plus datum | .
b }*”‘ e of 1602 foet -~ | ‘
)> MR, TOM KELLAHIN: (Iﬁteffdpiiﬁg) If the’ 1 e

Gommisszon please, ‘I would request that the witness be : S

i o _ﬁf' glven an opportunlty to look at the exhlbit from which b

: B R T Mr.‘Hunker 1s referring,

§' R . B (Whereupon, a\discuSSion was neld off the

g e oAb Rt 8 W s

% T . you are rexerr1n o cnau ‘shows’ ‘the: p ‘s 16 - RIS IR 5 R S
: R o o NG - : - : : -

'; Hﬁ%kER-' I beg your pardon. I was 1obkiﬁg

£z
% ’[f  SO a at the well hlstoryjiéifhe Fedéral: Media Well, and I was

mispakena I am brylng to correct myself at this time. - ' IR
{Whereupon, a-disc’:u's—’mon'was held off the

record, ) . o - L
G L

MR. HUNKER: I would l1ke to withdraw my question =

> T " ) Il of Mr., Somers and put Mr. Gray back on the stand by way of
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rebuttal.

MR. PORTER: Ybu may do soOe.

‘MR. HUNKER: We have no further questions.

MR. PORTER: Do yod have sny further questions,
Mr. Kellahin of Mr. Somers?

- MR. Tbﬁ KELLAHTN: We have no further questions.
MR; PORTER: All right. The witness may be

excused and Mr. Gray will take the stand.

.By the way,~l;£hténdéd té’ask’yau-ane question

before you leave, -

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. PORTER°

l'QT
by somebody about produC1ng wells at 107 barsels a day
under kO-acre allowables. In youraoplnionﬂ%cOuld‘this
partlcular well be producea ~="I. _mean nne Fluid rower rump
No. 1 -- w1thput waste at 107 barrels per day?

A No, SLr.

i

Q- Are there any other wells that you are now

<

produclng that would be in that category?

A Yes, sxr, any well which is exceeding 107
N

barrels a day.

Q Do you think reducing that amount would cause

THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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| ~ waste? .
A Yes, sir. )
MR. PORTER: That is all I have.
I _ * MR. 'rom KELLAHIN: Mr. Porter, I would like %o o >
ii B o have _t-:_ﬁe mtnes T‘:};‘é’z’-if} ghat- 1ast,..,c41_u,es_'§_ign“§§ to why : ' t, | _
. = : they couldn t adjust those rabés-tocorre%pond to =~ VMTMW ’é' ,  _ T T
| MR. "pGRTER: (Interrupting) If the witness S
would like to explain the . answer? o » RO 7
Hﬁ | ; _ THE WITNESS: We baSlC&llY“béiiGVQ'ﬁh&t\ﬁhe o ﬁ~f"’” 2f1' o
I | problem whlch has caused us or indlcates low recovery o o | -II
rates'or low fluid thhdrawals is the fact that we have R 1‘ PR _
- ~ . : ,56 ﬁﬁcf-f u,d head on the formation that we have : a S %
: ~ | ‘ralatiwe permeabllxby situation where it is easier, for E 5
: %Q_ ™ he water to flow, and as we. drop that amount of back i
i', T préssh-e on the formahion, ;t becomes ea31er for the 011 é
% \, _>' o '?:”Ff to flow. So, by wibhdraW1ng a lot of fluid, we ére aole¢' :
o drop that '1u1d level over 1000 ‘feet and are able to.
: - *" “:¢5“’:? therefore increase the oil flow. If we went back to a : ;
? PR e 1ower withdrawal rate, you would have, a highev fluid level !
: A lag,—,;“z agaiiap that, and w°u1d, based on our projection, recover o
% o | | B substantiallyfless oil than you would with the higher
: é' fluid withdrawals. R \
- _ ’ MR. PORTER: Thank yous B -
S ; : THE NYE REPORTING SERVICE
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f““’?f"*-. ) - (Wn Feupon, Mrs Gray was raca allsd as a

rebuttal witnesas.)

HEE \ || BY MR. HUNKER$
. Q  With regard to Case No. 4542, and a patt of
t i “‘“Eiﬁiﬁff“5“p?é'ar sd to the Com mzs-_od~1n 'énnectlon w1th

that case, there is a well history pertaining~to’the : » :

Flﬁid”?ower Pump Well No. 1. Lat me ask you, Mr. Gray,

if you have examined that part of that exkibit? . . L

Yes. | ‘ : o : ' PR

A
o Q Does it show the top of the Entrada formation?
A | |

; Yes, sir. ; d
; : ‘ : ' % o
i3 P et @  Taking that top and Mr. Somer ' figure of’a ' 3
S R N B 5 :
: 5”? Lo ,water-oil contaﬂt point at 1580 feet, how much pay :
- :',; >'F: E 1thickness is’ there in that well ‘as repan'EQ' v4ously by 'E

°f ij$ . Fluid Power Pump Company? %

, MR GOOLEY: ObJectlon. IvdonJ£'A¢'thi§fﬁimé
; ‘r‘i” .:f :a, : ’_'ﬁhAQe aniwaSSuranCe-as to the source of “the document to

;    '1@5'*2; 72; '_Lwhi6hﬁMf. Huhker“refersyér tﬁe-authOf of it. Who repre—
| sented these figures to be correct? "I don't thlnk there B ‘7_{i  

. L . | sented ) |
2 ;‘ S o lisa proper.foundabibn to éxamlne with respect to th1s.

;; Seconaly, it would appear ‘that we aréfget;;pg back 1nto ;
£  ;_f o “>" : old evidence which is -- he says ‘here thau t wWas an E
3 ,; exhibit in the rules case itself. I have a dual objection .
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to any further inquiry into this.

- - MR. HUNKER:t If the Comm1351on please, we have

a perfect right o question the competence of Mr. Somers

in connection with the tesblmony that h; has put on in

this case and we think we can impeach him if we are given

ﬁhe opportunity to.
MR. COOLEY:

*We certginly -

What was your -

MR. PORTER: (Interrupting)

(quesbion? 7
-7 MR. HUNKER:. This is an AﬁpiiCanﬁ‘s Bxhiibit

'iﬁ*a?previoLS'ci puﬁ'on by Fluid Power Pump Company,

and I don t think I could lay anymore foundatlon than

'th;K»unless you want me to go through the transcrlpt and

(ﬂ

'.'J'
X
p-
d‘
2
@
Ul
cf
=
]
cct
ct
o
R
et
e
)
-
s 3
Q.
et
O
d’
-t
j
o
L.

I thlnk 1t was

Mr‘JVal Reece, a companY employee of the operator at thab b

ib‘-

particular time.

MR. PORTER: The CommlsSLOn w1ll rule that

My question is, what is he testing

you may use the 1nformat10n in the exhibit for the purpose

3 \‘ N

of ifipeaching the W1tness or attemptlng to impeach the

’Mithess,‘But not for 1nc1ud1ng informatlon on the exh:blt

in the record.
BY MR. HUNKER¢
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GRAY-REBUTTAL

.Q“ You
”ﬁ'(f’ﬁ;.

- 55 feet of"ﬁéy

datum.

Q Let me repeat my question, Mr. Gray:

the amount of pay here.

ould allow me,

to t.hie pay flgure.

780, if"we assume

.Ln the Todlena formation,

CASE‘5218

Assuming

oﬁe corréctness of the well history as reporCed to the 0il
Conservation Commission and represented to be accurate at
that time concerning the Fluid Power Pump Company Well

No. 1, what is the bhickness of pay as shown by'that
}exhibit in the Entrada formation° '

A - Mr. Hunker, this exhibit doesn't actually show

This exhlbit refers to certa1n

depbhs and datums for the formation markers:\‘ht 1f you

I will make the proper comment in regard

-

may sta e your oplnion, ‘Mr. Gray.

"Scﬁers nas’ just commented that there was.

in the Fluld Power Pump No. 1 Well, and

that the”oil-water contact was at a plus 1580 datum,'

the top of pay would have to e as; hlgh as a plus 1635
Now, ‘the exhlbit in Case No. h6h2 shOWS the bop
of the Entrada formatlon at a plus”162h feet which is
'several feet below where the top ‘of the pay 1s shown to be.

Now, 1 know that there was some reference to some pay

but this Todlenicai peyxnas éa

i\ X
.average porosity‘of something around 5 percent, and I
Y ‘
~ S
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would say that that

don't believe any competent enginser

kind of porosity is going to produce in the sand zone, SO

I think it appears that this 55 feet of pay is out of line.
-That is all the comment "I have on it. :

Q
EXhlbitS 1 and 2 that were presentedﬁiiwﬁluid Power Pump

Do you have any comment to make with regard . to

 Company? - ' o
Well, it just shows that with the high withdrawal

P

A

rates that the wells ara producing at a 1ower percentage

ofoil. That doesn't mean more efficient productlon to me.

MR, HUNKER. I have no further quesbions of -

‘Mr. Gray.
o "mR;‘P*RTERi"
o tions, or Mr. Gooley, do you have any questions of Mr. Gray9

We have no further questlons of

© MR. KELLAHIN:

Mr. Gray. ”ifwouid“Like*tO'feca 1
just one‘poiht.'

JOHN B, SOMERS .

recalled as a witness, haV1ng been previously gworn, Was

-n§ {1

examined and testified as follows.‘

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

“. | BY MR. TOM KELLAHIN-

Q In response to’ Mr. Gray's statement, Mr. Somers,
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of difference in the level of the 01l-water contact across

,which‘the~FIuid‘Pdwer isfpn; there Isaover 30:feet of

T R S SNSRI R = AT T e iy b RSN
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SOMERS-REDIRECT = : Page...... 223

would you amplify on your pick of the oil-water contact
as being 1580 in this ‘field? , -

A He was specifically asking on the Fluid Power

No. 1 tract, and we have a problem in that the interpretatio?~
‘ which we¢ have of the field is, as we stated last'Jandgry,

“£hat we have such an active water-drive that it has tilted

the oll-water contact. It is not level as was presented

.iﬁggxﬁibic'no. 8, but fluid flow. from the northeast to

the sbﬁthwest haé actually tilted that oil-water contact

and puehed 1t up to the extent that. there is over 65 feet

‘-

the fleld“and on the F‘uld Power tract the 160-acre tract

'
-

d{ffar ence 1n what the ‘water-oil contact datum is. 5o,

W
<

when ycu 8o to plck a number, what number do you;}% é? .

-
f

It is a plane whlch is‘'at an angle whlch gives You“the

thlckness which we testified to in the preV1ous Hearang. ey

MR. KELLAHIN. No further questions.

* RECROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR, HUNKER: 5o | .

Q Would that indicate that there is an excessive

, diéw—down at the‘Fluingower Pump?“

A No, sir. What it indicates is that there is

/’.?
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CASE 5218
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hidrodynahics in the area, Fluid flo&s through‘the-very'
porous and permiable Entrada formation'below the .0il reser-
volir, through the sandstone which has actually pushed that
up at an angle, tilted it up, which is very comamn in the
San Juan Basin, You see it in the Dakota formation, You
also seeTit‘over at TocitO*Dome in the Pennsylvanian,
It seems»to be chﬁracteristic of the San Juan Basin oil
fields that where you have an active water-drive, that in
many cases it has: tilted- the oilﬂwater contact,

.Q‘ When did thisﬁsgert occurring?

A This was originally tilted, tilted" from an incep-

T

tioha 'Wheh you actually look ‘at the'structural'1hformatiohf
iand relate it back to the core information, ‘you see this
.tilt which produces a 65~foot difference between the water-~

oil coiitact on one- side of the field and the water-oil

-

‘contact on’ the other side:of the field

Q Do you contemplate or does your firm contemplhte

'preparing an isopachous map for presentation to' the
‘Commission at the time of the hearing in“June pertaining

’tO'the unrestricted allowable that was granted to you?

A Irdon't’hnow that wé will ‘then, but we are

S

‘considering unitizing the»field,;and we would present

THE NYE REPORTING SEKVICE
- STATC-WIDE DEPOSITION NOTARIES
225 JOHNSON STREET
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501
TEL. {508) 982-0386

:‘:
PO Jos P 5 Frie e
C b . »
- ] ,
'
g .
-
S
i 4
[WERRISS & .
- L -~
L3

PSRRI USI SN




vl

. & N
e i ir A

i

ow r, B
i e syttt e

s

N B ey o YR g e
e R

reservoir. - G .

CASE 5218

SOMERS-RECROSS

such testimony at that time.

MR. HUNKER;"I nave no further questions.

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question?
You. may be excused. ?

~ (Witness dismiSsed.)

MR. PORTER: r. Gray, I have ohe”other Questigﬁ.
I asked Mr.“Somers a while ago if he- thoueht 1t would |
cause waste to produce these wells that are now produclng

above 107 barrels per day to redﬁce those wells to that

qléVel. What is your oplnlon of that?

MR. GRAY. Mr. Porter, the schoollng that I
have had in petroleum engineering would 1ead me %0 belleve
that reducing the “withi f wal-w

-any damage, and 1f anything, woul
3

:Ndﬁ, it is. very dlfflcult once thls drownlng—out occurs,y’

?Qtfisgveéy?diffiCult to restore this condltlon of the

7 1

MR.’PORTEﬂi’ I just asked that questlon to
oonfirm what they say,abOut engineer;ng being- an exact
science.

'MR. GRAY: Well, you can see: that we behave

1ike doctors, I guess. Exactly opposite views, I think

is what they mean by "exact."
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MR. PORTER: Thank you very much.,
Does anyone have anytbing further? Mr. Kellahin,
do you have anymore witnesses?

"MR., KELLAHIN: No, sir.

MR. COOLEY: Nothing. o

MR. HUNKER: If 'the CommiSSion-pleaéé,‘I would

| like to make a short closing statement, if I may. If'the

' Comm1s51on has well enough 1n mind to. recognlze our position,

Iiwbuld be~glad to closeoat‘this time, but¢1f“YOu would

- 1ike a c1031ng sbatement I would be glad to give 1t to

wn.sht.omake a ¢losing statement?

T

you for your consideration.

i

; JR= PORTER° Do Mr. Kellahln ur Mr. Cooley

AON

¢

MR. COOLEY: One or the other of .us,}plesis,e.""
MR. PORTER: Who woﬁid?iiké to go5fifst?
MR. HﬁNKER:v Inasmuch as we areuthevﬁpplicant"
in thiS'p@rticular~case,-I gﬁess it is uphto @eato'makeA
the olosihg,statemeﬂi. | | .
o ‘MR. PORTER: A1l right; Mr. Hunker.
MR. HUNKER: I madeAan Opéning statemept in
connection with Case No. 5167 which the Comm1331on heard,

and"I will not repeat the thlngs that I said in that

statement.
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CASE 5218

L~ - | a v
R ~ Our clients have not had notice of any of the

previous hearings, and should!ﬁhe Commission see fit to

conhinue the non-standard spacing units with 160-acre

e SRR spacing wits, the Conmis51on will be, in effect, changing

e the,contract terms as between my clients and Don C. Wylie

and the successors in interest. They have not shown that - _ ’ A

the producing 1imits of this fleld actually extend beyond

racts on wh1ch the four wells are locabed.

; B
w
U AU

-¢he 4O-acre t

We have shown that by reason o’_fh alis whi ¢h’ we regard

to be dry holes that the produclng 11m1ts ‘of the field o

are limlted most parbicularly on the south end to the

‘ two ho-acre tracts upon which the Reimer and McKenz1e

[es——

i

wells are located. We thlnk the matter of due pr’c ess

RE S ' 1s 1nvolved in connectlon with tbls case. We ieel that

i
1
]

v e s

the prev1ous Notlces of Hearings dld ‘not give notioe;xo 2 e i
our cllents ‘with respect to. the matters that were to et RS

come before the Commlssion. Had thelr Lnterests been

pooled, communlbized or otherwise unltized by those

previous orders, something should have bean shown in

ected to. overrid1ng—

th~t not1ce bhat was published dir

S ' 1 royalty-interest owners perhaps in a ‘general way that

helr interests were to be affected by those proceedlngs.

When a Commission sees fit to go forward and

. . THE NYE REPORTING’ SERVICE e
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CASE 5418

reduce a person's contract right from 6 percent down;to
1.5 percent, they are depriving that person of valé;;le
property rights without compensation, énd we think that
this should be taken into con51derat10n along with the
fine expert testlmony of Mr. Gray to the effect that thls

field is now in its 1ater stages of depletion, that the

wibhdrawal rates which are occurrlng at a very hlgh rate

by reason of the 1nstallatlon of the Reda Pump on the
Fluid Power Pump Company wpll No. 1 causxng underground
waste, damage to the reservolr and most certainly 1mpair1ng;
the correlative rlghbs of Messrs. Relmer and McKen21e.
No‘solutién has been offered in thisaparticular case of;a
tc?how~theirﬁprobiem;Qaﬁ;bﬁ'
ébIVéd; From the outset, the files in the earlier cases
will reflect that unltlzatlon has been a conversation
piece all the way throu 1 and” t?é Commlss1on has been ledk‘”
to belieyve “from time to_tlme“that Lp1t1zatlon would take
Place ég”that each owner of an interest in the pool wduld;i
be abléito produce’his profata share of't;e oil from that
particular pool.- ' |
‘I would like very much to believe what has been
said here today with regard to unitization because this

would afford the parties that have interests inh this
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that is submitted in all

ts d we will abide by the area

 imits of that fleld, and W

uth and honesty to the CommlsSiOncas being the producing

e will subaecb our 1nterest to

of course, that fairness

,nitlzatlon. I am assumlng,

e taken 1nto consxderatlon, and

reasonableness must b

s will<be entitled to produce

at ‘my partlcular cllenb
partlcular

eir fair ana equitable share of the oil in this

ank the Comm1331on for i
but 1 know of

1 want to th

;his matter for an ehtended perlod of time,

-Lo other way that peopie who own overrlding ro

ndulgihg in |

yalty 1nterests :

e it pe

lcan'have bheir message heard by the Commlssion. It‘ls an
_;mportant message and it is related in many respects to

We subscribe to State House Servlces .

AyQur Rule 1203.
.‘that‘teils.uS‘What cases have been flled, who the interested
parties are end what the issues are ‘that are.iﬁ§6lved in
*het‘partieular case. This 1is substantially the only way
that we, in Roswell, New Mexico, have notice of what is

al County, New Mexico.
that at this particular

going on in SandoVv We think that

it is a most interesbing @hing,
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—-i%h-the-pr _'They Canhpe named in a. general Way if -
“they are notv identxflable. vThev could”bennaméS'as

'iunknown. I think the rule is a good one, and I think

;1itigations I think you would be changing horses. 1

R of the Commlsslon with regard to due process, notlce to -

: ove~r1ding~royaluya1nterest‘owner, only one percen;.or

CASE 5218
Page......--- 130 ..
hearing you w0u1d have also been considering a change
in that rule which would eliminate from the rule the

necessity for;namlng people who are posswbly jnterested

overriding royalty interest owners,:perhaps, if they were

for the Comm1531on to abandon that rule would ‘be-meaning-

ful in case sonething should happen in this partlcular

think there are some thxngs that have been done in the
past that are not necessarlly rlght and I thlnk thlo is

the time to’ brlng about some correctlons in the’ procedures

fpeople whose 1nterests are adversely affected by proceed1ng%

pbefore this Commlssion° ‘Just because the person is a small

five percent, doesn‘t mean that he doesn t have “jus% as
valid an 1nteresb as the,person wno owns 35 percent in
the case of ‘petro-Lewis. The difference in percenﬁage
really doesn't make any difference. “

With those comments, again, thank you very

much for your indulgence, and I trust that you will take
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the matter under advisement,
MR. PORTER: Mr. Cobley?

MR. COOLEY{ May 1t please the Commiss1on, the

arguments of Mr. Hunker wh:ch g0 to“Rule 1203, the
requlrement of not1ce, I have already dlscussed earlier

and'I will try not to repeat that, but only to point up

'once agaih that there are 1i ter 11 y cores of people vho
‘have 51gned d1V1310n oraers based upon these four 160-
‘acre spaclng units in the pool, and that 1f the Appllcants

'prevaxl in this case, everyone of those people w111 be

‘deprived of their fair share of 011 in- this ‘reservoir

because 1t has been previously found by this Commission
that each one of ‘these proratlon unlts is productlve of

i 1in the Media—Entrada Pool. I want to partlcularly
1mpress upon ‘this Commission that Mr, Hunker had a very

very heavyrburden in-this case of proving with new

“evidence that those previous flndings of two years ago

upon “which meny=many flnanclal transactlons have been

'base* since that time, assumlng that that - problem and

that question had been resolved and that we had 160Q-acre
spaclng in the Media Entrada. Those transactions would
all bevitiatedlf'at this late date we changed horses

in the middle of bhe stream.
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CASE 5218

of the total production of those tw0‘wells down to 1.5
percent. No one likes to have their interest reduced,
but on the ¢ther hand, bear in mind that it is not the

operators of this field that are realizing the difference.

;_;1;;;5‘pth§?s9!¢rri¢ing royalty interest owners who own

their overrides in the aCreage that the Commission has

"included in these unlts, and they are entitled to their

share of oil in thé“poél to0. So, their correlative

‘rlghts are equally as 1mpornant as that of Mr. Reimer

and Mr. McKen21e.

Now, any questlons about jurlsdlctlon, notlce

',@hd due”process, those are all matters Wthh in my humhle h

| opinion, would have to be ruled upon by a Court of Law,

 and that,if,there be aﬁy;improbéiety in previous ordsrs,

then we most strenuously deny that. We think that the

notlce was glven precisely as pronaed for in nhe statutes

4_of thls State by publlcation, and that is all the notlce

that is required but we think this case is to be ralsed
and must be raised in the Court House.

( The question of unitization was discussed.
As the Commission well kqoﬁs, it does not have the power

in this field,‘if‘they‘want,to unitize or try to, that

<
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CASE 5218

is their prerogatlve and if they don't want to, they
don t have to and Mr. Reimer and{Mr. McKenzie cannot
prevail upon this Commission to force them to.

In answer to a queeﬁion proooeﬁded by Mr. Porter,

Mr. Gray stated that in his opinion these wells could be

+

pro d‘

[+ 5

LY ol —
wuw A

<

W aie

;-a-lower -rate-and not--causd.waste v

his own ﬁestimony;and‘the;texbbook authoritiés»that he

‘quoted from in a later statement such as this, that

it is‘advaﬁeageoue Eo’increase~thewpronCtion, and by
‘his oﬁnﬁteStimoﬂy aﬁe in his own o?ﬁhidn,zthis'field
is in that later stage. I think that the exhibits of
”Pefroiiewis hererﬁﬁich'reflect the increased oil pro-
‘duction and general decrease in the water—oil ratlo(
'make it clear that whatever they have done in that pool
ihas been beneflcial to them. I think there is g01ng

':to be a great more oil produceu *n the fashion that

thcy are now producing the field than ther° would be
othervise.
Thank you.

MR, HUNKER: If the Commission please, I would

jlike to correct one statement that he made. Mr. Gray

corrected his testlmony to say that this field was in.

ltS middle stage, middle stage of productioq, I would
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_ Page...... 130l
like to also call aptention toythe Commission, the fact
that the remark that I made at the time of the previous
hearing with regerd to the protection of the Reimer and

McKenzie overriding royalty interest, that what amount

othav wanted to be paid was based on the fact that I had

'concluded that the productlve limits of the field

insofar as those two quad rants were concerned were 11mited

‘to those two L0-acre tracts, and what I was saylng was

thac all we wanted to recelve was our 6 percent of ‘the

productlon from those partlcular areas. Mr. Relmer
'shouldn t be charged with some statement that I may
have made that was not fully qualliied under the clvcum—'

stances of ‘the trial of the prev1ous case. v | 'ﬁi

© I would like to point out one other thlng,

and that 1s that Petro~Lewis and Fluld Power Pump Comoany

are perfectly w1lling to pay from 20 to 25 percent royalty T

rates with regard to the productlon that is removed from
the- Fluxd Power Wells 1 and 3, but ‘they are not willing
to pay ‘the 6 peroent that Relmer and McKenzie are entltled
to so far as their production is concerned.

Thank you very much.

v

MR. TOM KELLAHIN: We have a brief statement,

MréAPofter.>

T
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. Hunker has indicated that their interest,

the Reimer and McKenzie interest is going to ve reduced

“from 6 percent to 1.5 percent. In fact, there is going

to be no reduction of their interest. The 01l Commission

_has found that the wells will drain 160 acres, and they

are in fact sharing the productlon from two oi Tnose

160»acre units, not from 4O-acre unlts. I fail to see
how thelr interest is going to be reduced. at all. _‘

HR.’TRUJILLO° I-was g01ng to ask Mr. Hunker,'
did I understand you to say that 1f yon d1dn't subscrlbe
to a State House Reportlng ‘Service, you would not be

ware of the act1v1t1es of thls Commlssion° D1d I under—

'etand you to say that?

MR. HUNKER' I say that we rely on a State

| House Report for the act1V1t1es before the Commxss10n,"

and I would’ have to ae Jime -that,. the. Qtate House Reporter
'knows about cases as soon as they are filed in wrltten

i form with the Commissxon so that -= and they become a-

matter of public record -- so that when Caee 5172 is =

filed, he reporter can report to us that so and so has

filed this partlcular case and that it 1nvolves these

,geOple and that it 1nvolves these issues.

MR. TRUJILLO: You do, however geb copies of
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. ’ l f:: Jockets and copies of orders?
' S - i )
A - MR. HUNKER: Most assuredly do. The service
that the Commission affords the attorneys that practice
before the Comm1ssion is exemplary and we arepnot
complaining about that, but there are people who are
sl St side of the oil industry who do not’ receive the docket
of the Commission. 'é-
MR. PORTER: If there is nothing further to ‘ é ,
come before the Commission, we will take the case f{nder b
advissment. p
The Heé?ing is adjourned. g
“-2;§ (Whereupon, Petrb-LeWis‘EXhibits Nos. 1 and 3
T TP m,~'2 wWere marked for 1dent1f1catlon, offered o
and admitted into ev1denca.) i
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1, RICHARD L. NYE, Court Repditer do hereﬁy certify

.tached pPranscript of Hearing

that the foregoing anq

before the New Mexico ‘01,

R . . i :(.(““‘ ’ . . ; .
reported by me, and the same 1is 2 true and correct record

5

of the said proce
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kill and ability.
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: o . R. TRUJILLO
O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN

'STATE OF NEW MEXICO : LAND COMMISSIONER

. ALEX J. ARMUO
P. 0 BOX 2088 - SANTA FE ‘MEMBER
8750} ’

STATE GFOLOGIST
A.L.PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY ~ DIRECTOR

May 21, 1974

.

Mr. George Hunker . - - 2
Runker, Federic & Higginbotham Re: CASE NO. 5218

Attorneys at Law ORDER NO.___ R-4783

Post Office Box 1837 _
Boswell. New Mexico - Applicant:

MY, Tom Kellahif' ’ ' Reimer & McKenzie
Kellahin & Fox-

Attorneys at Law

Sarta Fe, New Mexico

DeariSir:

Enclosed THerewith ave two copies of the above-referenced
Commission oxder recently entered in the ‘'subjéct case.

vVery truly youra,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director’

<

_ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X
Artesia_O¢C
Agtec OCC X

other Mr. William J. Cooley
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BEFORE-THE OlL CONSERVKTION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE,MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSEZRVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

APPLICATION OF JOHN K. REIMER AND

R. E. MCKENZIE JR. FOR A 40-ACRE
SPACING, REVOCATION OF NON~STANDARD
PRORATION UNITS., AND REESTABLISHMENT
OF 40¥ACBE“ALLOWABLES.-SANDOVAL COUNTY ,
NEW MEXICO. .

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION .
pY THE COMMISSION: ’

______ §oW, on this. 2lst _

advised in the premises, ... . -
. - - oy .:i_’f\?jz‘! G

(1) That due public notice having been given ag

gubject matter thereof . _
- {2) That the applicants, John K. Reimer and R.
Jr. seek to reopen three cases previously heard by

hearings.

(3) That the commission orders sought to be 8

Mexico..

CASE NO. 5218
i Order No. R-4783

o st

" 7iiis cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on April 23, 1974, af

L 1.

santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 04l conservation Ccommiszion of
| New Mexico; horeinafter referred to as the rcommission.”

day of May, 1974, the Commission
guoruwm baingmgsegent,wﬁaving QOnsiﬁered the testimony pre
and the exhibits,received at said hearing, and being fully

e amar it A b et

regquired

by law, the commission has jurisdiction of this cause and tae

£. McKenzie
; the Comm
to set aside orders-previéﬁsly‘entered by the commission
£o those hearingsy alleging the existence of reservoir informa-~
tion now available, but not available at the time of those

- o2 e e AR e P

pursuant

et aside ares

a. That portion of Order NO. R~4277, entered Maxrch 15,
1972, which authorized 160-acre spacing units for
. the Media-Entrada 0il Pool, gandoval County,

PP Pl
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Case No. 5218
Order No. R-4783

b. Order Nos. R-4274 and R~-4287, entered March 15, -
1972 and April 17, 1972 respectively, which
authorized four l60~acre non-standard oil
proration units in the Madia-Entrada 0il Pool,
Ssandoval County, New Mexico.

Cc. Oxder No. R-4713, entered January 24, 19?4,
which authorized a special depth bracket
allowable for the Media~-Entrada 0il Pool, .
Sandoval County, Mew Mexico, of 750 barrels
of oil per day.

- (4) That the evidence adduced at the hoaring of this case
does not establish that one well in the subject pool could not .
drain 160 acres or that 160-acre spacing as authorized by Commis-
sion Order No. R-4277, would not efficiently and economioally
develop the subject pool without waste.

(5) That the evidence adduced at the hearing of this case
does not establish that the four non-standard proration units
authorized by Commission Orders Nos. R-4274 and R-4287 could

/ “not reasonably be presumed productive of oil throughout their

l"vr{qnn+u1 axtent or that thay wera otherwise 1mproper1y
authorized.

: (6) That_the evidence adduced at the hearing of this case
does not establish that the special depth bracket allowable
authorized by Commission Order No. R-4713 has resulted or will

- result in waste or violation of cortelative rights.

= (7) That the application of JOhn K. Reimer and R. E.
McKenzie, Jr. for 40-acre allowables, revocation of non~standard

{ proration units, and reestablishment of 40-acre allowables for

the Media—Entrada Pool, Sandoval County, New Mexico, -should be
denied.

JT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the application of John K. Reimer and R. E.
McKenzie, Jr. for 40-acre spacing, revocaticn of non-standard
‘proration units, and reestablishment of 40-acre allowables for
theiMedia-Entrada Pool, Sandoval County, New- Maxico, is hereby
denied.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry ofimch further orders as the COmmission may deem neces-
sary. :
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-
cage No. 5218
Ordex No. R—4783

: DONE at Sants ?e,
above designated.

ar/

New Mexico, on the day and ye

STATE OF NEW

XICO
© OXIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

]
A—M—‘f.—A—‘-—.
I. R. TRUJILLO, Chairman

AL?X J. ARMIJO, Memher
A.

L.. ORTER, Jr., Memb

ar herein-

& Secratary

.
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hocket No. 10-74

DOCKET: . COMMISSION HEARING - TUESDKY - APRIL 23, 1974

‘OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M. ~ MORGAN HALL, STATE LARD OFFICE

"e‘hearing before the Commission or its examirners, and to include a

. .of legal notice, provided that a aubsequent written application would
-be required. . .

CASE 5217: .

. -a:limited-period-of ‘time only, ard for’the adoption of a.requirement
= foran- individual ‘one-well plugging bong for the continued temporary

e

- BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

In the matter of the hearing called by the -0il Conservation Commission i
upon 1ts own motion to consider the amcndment_of Rule 1Z03:0f the | = .
Commission Rules and Regulations to simplify the method of initiating T
provision for the acceptance of verbal applications for hearing when
such is necdessary to permit the meeting of ‘deadlines for publication

In. the matter of ‘the hearing ‘called by the 0il Conservation ‘Cormission e LT

;‘upon its own motion to'consider the adoption;of a Commission definition
:.for "Temporary ‘Abandonwent! of wells, ‘and: fuither to consider the
-‘amendment: of Rule 202 of the Commission Rules and Regulations to adépt

an:administrative procedure for abandonment of: wells.in this state for

abandonméent: of- any well after the expiration ‘of the’ administrative -
'period ‘of time in which ‘such weil could be: tempcrarilv ‘ahandoned.

f;‘Application of Clties Service Oil Company for compulsory pooling, Eddy

" allocation of such codts, as well as actual operating costs and charges

CASE 5167:

(De ngg) 1:f’[' l B T & y~11f

e

County, New Mexico. !Applicant, An the above—styled cause, seeks an
order pooling all mineral ‘interests 4n the Pennsylvanian formation

underlying the E/2 of Section’ 29 _Township 21 South, Range 27 Easty - o

P dntemt it

be drilled ‘at an- orthodox location for said unit.  Also to be con-
gldered will be the cost of drilling and completing said well and the

for supervision. Also to be considered is the designation of applicant
as operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said
Well. -

Upon application of Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace, this case: will
be heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions of Rule 1220.

s
(De Novo), T : .
Application of Fluid Power Pump Company and Petro-Lewis Corporation
for compulsory pooling, Sandoval County, New Mexico. Applicants, in
the above-styled cause,- geek an order pooling all mineral interests
underlying two non—standerd proration units in Township 19 North,

4
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 (Case 5167

continued from Page 1)

e R K% 4 R A TR A ey = A
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Rnnge 3 Weat, Media-lntrada 0{1 Pool, Sandoval County, New Mexico,
described as follows: ’ .

Unit No. 1, the S/2 SW/4 of Section 14 and N/2 NW/4
of Section 23, dedicated to applicants' Media Wils
No. 1 located in Unit M of said Section 14; and -

 Unit No. 2, the S/2 SE/4-of Section 15 and N/2 NE/4
of Section 22, to be dedicated to applicants' Media
‘V_Well No. 2 located in Unit P -of said Section 15.

Upon application of John K& Reimer and R. E.. McKenzie, Jr., this
case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions of Rule 1220.

Application ‘of: John K. Reimer and R. E.: McKenzic, Jr. for 40—acre
spacing, revocation of -non-standard- proration units, and - re—
establishment ‘of 40-acre allowables, Sandoval® County, New México.
. Applicants,::in the above-styled cauge,: seekran order rescinding

=that .portion of Order No. R-4277 which established 160-acre spaciné

unita for the Media-Entrada 0il:‘Pool, Sandoval County, New Mexico,
alleging the existence of reservoir. information ow-available, but

not -available-at .the tine of the- spacing ‘hearing.. Applicants furthef‘

seek the. revocation -of : orders numbers Rr4274 and: R—4287 which estab-

1ished four 160-acre non-standard" 01l prorat1on ‘units in said “paol,
and the revocation of Order No. R-4713 which established a: Special
depth bracket allowable of 750 barrels of oil per day for said pool, ©

= im e b




Docket No. 10-74

DOCKET: COMMISSION HEARING - TUESDAY - APRIL 23, 1974

OIL CONSERVATION‘COMMlSSION - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE

_BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

-
[

e

CASE 5216

~CASE 5217::"

f-:..CASE 51581% ;

CASE_5167:

;\ \-..ua»y‘.b; TR A Tl R K ARE A W A e e

- v LT

>In ‘¢the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission

upon its own motion to. consider the amendment of Rule 1203 -of the

" ‘Commission Rules and Regulations to simplify the method of initiating

a hearing before the Commission or its examiners, and to include a

~ provision for ‘the acceptance of verbal applications for héaring when

such 18 necessary:to permit the meeting of deadlines for publication

‘of legal notice;" provided that ‘a subaequent written application would
~be required: . i S ‘

In the matter of ‘the hearing called by the ‘011 ConeerVation Commission

upon its own motion :to consider: ‘the’ adoption ‘of ra: Commission definition

ES

for "Temporary Abandonment" of ‘wells, :and ‘further “to ‘consider the -
‘amendment of ‘Rule 202 of the Commission Ruleés ‘and Regulaftions to adopt

an''administrative procedire for abandonment of ‘wells {n this state for

- a limitéd ‘period-of 'time only, -and -for’ the ‘adoption of a requirement
+.for -an individual ‘one~well plugglng bond for -the continued temporary

. - abandomment of any well after the expiration of the administrative *
i - period-of time in which such well could be *emporarily abandoned,

(De Nov0) ,A';:,A e u,j.',lh-; P

Pty : s S

Application of Cities Service Oil Cem,any for compulsory pooling, Eddy

County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the aoove—styled ‘cause, seeks an
order pooling all mineral interests in ‘the Pennsyivanian’formation
underlying the E/2 of Section 29, Township 21 South, Range: 27 East,

- Eddy County, New Mexico, to be ‘dedicated: to dts Simpson Well No. 1 to

ba drillad °*f°n~crcuodun location for said. unit. Also to—be‘ccn= -

sidered will be the cost of drilling ‘and completing said well and the

allocation of ‘such’ ‘costs, as well as actual operating costs and. charges
for: supervision. Algo to be considered is the designation of applicant
as operator of the well and a charge for risk involved in drilling said
well. -

~,Upon application of Michael P. Grace and Corinne Grace, tﬂis case will
" be heard De Novo pursuant to the provisions of Rule 1?20

(De Novo) ' - \;

Application of Fluid ‘Power rump Company “and Petro-Lewls Corporation R

for compulsory pooling, Sandoval County, New Mexito. Applicants, in
the above-styled cause, seek an order. pooling all mineral interests

underlying two non-standard proration units in Township 19 Rorth,

i
E

P Ty
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 (Case 5167 continued from Pnge 1)

wi. CASE:5218:

.»spacing ~.teyocation: of non~atandard proration units, ‘and re— e ’ ‘ a , oo e
:‘establishmert .of 40-acte allowables,- Sandoval Coiinty, New Mexico. : LN
.~'?Applicants, in the: above-styjed cause, ‘seck &n:order rescinding '
- ‘tha€ :por tion of ‘Order. Noi: 'R-4277 which est blished 160-acré spacing
:units :fori the Media-Entrada 011 Pool, Saridoval ‘Coiinty, New- Mexico,
m@alleging the: existence of : reservoir‘information now available, but
. ~:ot: available at ‘the -tinie of the: spacing ‘hearing’
. :.8eek: the..revocation. of :ordérs. nuubers R-4274and:: R~£287 which. estab-

,-Upon application of John K. Reimer and R E MCKenzie, Jr., this

‘and the revocation of Order No. R-4713 which established’ a"ﬁpECial
depth bracket allowable of 750 barrels of 011 per day for said paol.

Range 3 WGBt. Media-Entrada 011 Puol Sandoval (ountv, New

Mexico,
described as Eollows.

R Y

~o

Unit No. 1, the s/2 SW/4 of Section 14 and N/2 NW/S
of Section 23, dedicated to appli.ants' Media Well
No. 1 located in Unit M of said Section 14, and

“f;U“it NO- 2, the S/2 SB/4 of Section 15 and N/2 NE/4
- of Section 22,:to be dedicated to applicants' Media T ‘ o
Well No. 2 located in Unit P of said Section 15. T . :

case will be heard De Novo pursuant to the prOVisionB of Rule 1220.

A il

ApplicaLion of John\K. Reimer and-R."E. McKenzie, Jr/ for ho—acre

Applicants further

lished: four 160-acre non—standard ‘01l proration units in said pool

]
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'NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ;
POST OFFICE BOX 2088
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
' 875G1 T

PROPOSED REVISION -- RULE 1203

30 S

RULE 1203, METHOD OF INIT&ATING A HEARING \ N

The CommLSSLOn upon its own motion, the Attorney
General on behalf of the State, and any operator or producer,
or any other person having a property interest may institute-
‘proceedings far a hearing. If the hearing is sought by the
-Commission it shall be on motion of the Commission and if by .
any other person it shall be by application. The applicatiéw ‘
shall be in triplicate and shall state (1) the name of the appli-
cant, (2) the name or general description -of the common source
or eources of supply or the area affected by the order sought,, R
~ (3) briefly the general nature of the order, rule, or regulation B ORI
“'sougnt, and (4) any other matter reguired by a-particular rule ‘ ' o
or rules, or order of the Commission. The application-shall be
SLgned by the. person seekxng the hearlng or by hls attorney.

When conditions are such as- to requlre verbal
applicatlon te place a matter for hearing on a glven docket,
the: (.omnusslon Will accept sucn verbal dPP.L.LL-GtL.LU“. _l.u u;der to L
.meet publishing deadlines. However, if written appllcation,.ﬂt .
‘filed-in accordance with the procedures cutlined above, has not
been received by the Commission' -] Santa4Fe office at least ten« ,
days before the date of the hearing, the case will be dismissed. o
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Jii ) COH RESERVOIR ENGINBERING

o\poumcnls of Morso (1947) on down- dlp and up-dip water Nlowding
of long arlificially consolidated sand corcsd; Yiough the data were p""“)
vitinted by somo nbnormal wotling phenomena.  Morse found that
t.ho \\'nl,cl—[loodm;, ¢ proeess was moye_eflicient ol slow rates Than
Tigh rates when tho ﬂoodnu1 was vcrtu.nll)y upwur(l lln\vevcr thege
existed a critical low vclocxty below which little diffcrence in recovery
eme\ency was noted. ~ Conversely, in flooding vertically downwar),
lugher flooding diiicicncics were attained by increased rates of flood.

- ing until a critical velocity was again reached beyond which no furthe
change in efﬁcnenev occurred,

\

Taken from “Elements' of 011 Reservoxr Bngineering"
by Sylvain J. Pirson, Flrst Rdition. ‘Published by
McGraw-Hill Book Company, Inc., 1950.
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L AW OFFICES OF .
HuNKER, FEDRIC & HIGOINBOTHAM P A.

210 HINKLE BUILDING

POBY OFFICE BOX 1837

GEORGE M. RUNKER, JR.
DON M. FEDRIC
RONALZ M, HIGGINBOTHAM

RoswEeLL, NEW MEX1co 88got

March 29, 1974

A. L. Porter, Jr., Executive Director
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. O+ Box 2088 -

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

$TN L T
RIS

Dear Mr. Porter: sy

Sandoval County, New Mexico. - P

‘and an

<N .tion-is set down for. hearlné
: that inasmuch as the Co

Réspectfully submitted,

N - George H. Hunker, Jr.
“GHH:dd €8 N

cc:  Mr. John. K. Reimer

cc: Mr. R. E. McKenzie;, Jr.’
cc: Mr. William J.. Cooley

R et

S

- —~
7 TELEPHONE 622-2700

'Re: Media Entrada Eooi

AR Y WS S i e B A A

AREA CODE 505

; ,
~ We hand you h=rew1th our- cllents' apprivatlon for 40-acre

,standard’spacingvand the re-establishment of a standard 40-acre

allowable in ‘coninection with the Media Entrada 011 Pool,

We have prev1ously flled an Appllcatlon ‘for, a. Rehearlng
pllcatlon for ‘a De Novo Hearing in connectlon ‘with
‘the subject ‘case (whlch you have our peérmission to renumber),
and we respectfully request that the~ﬂe novo hearing be set
before the Cocmmission at the ‘same time as thé present applica-
We have been given to- believe
ission retained jurlsdlctlon in
-gconnectlon with all of its- previous orders, that William-J. o
Cooley, the Attorney repxesen+1ng Fluid Power" Pump Company it
and Petro-Lewis- Corporatlon, would 1nterpose no objection to _
.the Comm1531on hearlng the present ma ‘ter based on the fact £
, that the prev»)us orders were based GA information not avallable
_”;u 'to the Comm1ss1on at the time of the original hear*ngs.
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AT ECPRBE N ;
tlﬂﬁ-?f-r~):¥.u:§ /;:&,‘!“ :
BURR & COOLEY b o - 14 i i
ATTGRNETS AND-ONUNSELDRS AT LAw H ’ ]] i
- BuiTe 152 PETROLEUM CENTER HUILOING i NS AL ‘
FARMINGTON, NEW MEXICO [~ G, CONSERVATION clat !

a874m Centa Fo

TELEPHONE 325-1702
AREA CooE 5D5

- ppril 2, 1974 é;yné,;;L__
Executive Director -
New Mexico Oil cons
p.0. Box 2088 ,
santa Fe, NM 87501 ' : R

A
.. ’

JoeL B. HURR, JR.
WH. J. COoOLey

ervation Commission

~t
P

Dear Mr. Porter:

wer Pump Corpany, Partnership Prop-.
is corporation, we are in receipt ' e
Reimer and R.E. McKenzie, Jr. S
revocation of non-standard S SHE FRRRVEAE

As attorneys for Fluid Po
erties Co., and Petro-Lew
of the Application of John K.
for. "standard. 40-acre spacing,
spacing units and reestablishment of 40-acre” allowables"”
_in the Media 'Entrada oil pool, Sandoval‘tgynty,'Néw Mexico.
In paragraph 3;ofﬁ$hewApplication, the Applicants further
allegée "that the establishment of a special 750-barrel per
day allowable for the~four pgnfstandard proration spacing
units iq,the'Media Entrada oil pool will cause waste and
“the impairment of ‘correlative rights". R

4

‘of the ~\pplication refers cnly to case
No. 5167 and ordei’ No. R-4730 (the Fluid Power Pump Company
et,alprplication’for Compulsory“Pdoling), it would seem
that the Applicants are attacking the findings-and conclu-
sions of the‘lommission in the following cases, to wit:

Although the style

1. 'The apbi{caﬁfdn‘6ff?iQid’?OWer‘Pump Company £or
special pool rules iri *the Media Entrada oil pocl, being
case No. 4642, out of which issued Order No. R-4277.

2. Applica;ion_of’Fluid Power Pump Company for two |
non~-standard oil'proration units, being case No. 4685, out S S
of which {ssued Order No. R-4287. . L o
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‘Mr. A.L. Porter, Jr.

April 2, 1974 ‘ S
Page 2 -

- 3. Application of Fluid Power Pump Company for two non-
standard oil proration units, being tase No. 4673, out of which
jssued Order No. R-4274. . v

4. Application of Petro-Lewis Corporation for 750-barrel
per day allowables, for the Media Entrada oil pool, being case

" No. 5-52, out of which issued Order No. R~ 47/3

‘FlUld Power Pump Company, et al respectfully submit that the

findings and conclusions of the Commission ‘with respect to the
cases last referred to' above cannot be attacked unless those
cases are reopened and- cnly thcn on the basis of- ncwly—“i veres

evidence which was not-available to the parties and the Commission
‘at the time each of the respective cases was heard and decided.

O

Accordingly, we will assume that the findinqs and conclusions: -BF
the: Comm1551on in each of the above-referred cases will not be

'distuxbed unless those cases are properly reopened and adver~
tised for the purpose of hearing newly-discovered evidence that

might bear upon the issues involved in each of said cases.’

Very +ru1y yours,

’BURR & COOLEY C

William J.

WJC: kb

‘cc: Mr. George Hunk%r

_Fluid Power Pump Company
‘Petro-Lewis Corporation
Partnership Properties. Co.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

r
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO TG caAgL ’f”

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
'CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

APPLICATION OF - JOHN K. REIMER
and R. E. MCKENZIE, JR. FOR .
STANDARD "40-ACRE SPACING,

‘nnvuuax;um OF Num—b;ANDARD”'

SPACING UNITS.,, AND RE-ESTABLISHMENT

.'OF STANDARD: 40—ACRE ALLOWABLE, ‘&

‘MEDIA ENTRADA OIL POOL; - N
SANDOVAL COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. '

— aw o e S e A - - m—

'COME NOW John K. Reimer and R. E. McKenzie, Jt., by and

v.thfbugh ﬁheir'AttornQYS;.Hunkeri FédriC'&'Higginbotham;»
*P. 0. Box 1837, Roswell New Meyico 88201, and make appllcatlonf
- to the Comm1351on for a hearlng before che Comm1551on in wh1ch

- to show by reason of new 1nFormat10n not ava rilable at the time

of the or;glnal.hearlngsy'that:
1. A provision for 160-acre spacing and proration unitsh

made by the commission in Order R-4277 (3/15/72) based upon ..

.the contentlon that one well 1n the Medla Entrada 0il Pool

{5

~can efficiently and»economlcally drain and develop 160 acres -

withdqtlthe impairmen£ of correlative riths or without Causing

~waste, was made without suff*CLent factual ‘information.

2. (a) The establlshment of four (4) 160~acre non—standard‘
spaeipg end proration units by the Comm;SSLOh ih’Ofders”Ré4274
5”/”/72,”F1 "d’Power'Pump'WeIIS”l”and'3T'and'x—‘237:{‘/17/"’;1
Federal Media Wells 1 and 2), to Wthh four (4) wells in the

Media Entrada 011 Pool were dedlcated, was made without

%




" sufficient factual information with respect to the impairment

_of correlative rights or as related to the'Eausing of waste.
_(b) A finding ny the Commission in Order R-4287

(4/17/72, Federal Media Wells 1 and 2). that the non-standard

prorétion units proposed could reasonably be presumed to be

productive of o0il and that the tracts in the units can be

effici ently and “seonomically drained and.developed hy._the wells.

to which the uhits-are‘dedicated, was made without sufficient

s

-factual 1nformat10n. - : ’ ' | e
.3. That the establishment of a special 750-barre1 per
'“day-éllowable four (4). non—standard proration bpac1ng_
unitsfin-the Media Entrada 0il Pool will cause\waste'and the
1m.palrment of correlatlve rights. |
. 4. . That he Media Entrada 011 Pool should be spaced and”

*producea under’ the standard statew1de ‘rules and in the 1nterest
of conoervatlon, the prevent10n~uf waste and the protectlon of

correlatlve rlghts.,

.5; That Fluld Power Pump Company of Albuquerque New Mex1co,
Petro-Lew1s Corporatlon of Denver, Colorado, and’ Partnerbhlp
‘Propertles, Inc., of Denver, Colorado, are- 1nterested partles:
-,ro thlS»ﬁroceedlng.‘ - h o

‘WHEREFORE,_AépIicants ‘pray that fhe stateWide“rules
' pertajning to oil nellS'in thexNW quadrant'of New Mexice and
‘the 40~acre allowable for sald wells be relnstated by the

Comm1351on for the Medla Entrada 011 Pool. Appllcants pray

: that:the’speCial allowables established by the Commission be

revoked and that a 40-acre allowable be reinstated. Applicants -
pray that an Order be'enrered nerein amending tne previous -
Orders perteining to the Media Entrada Oil Pool so as to require
aid £iéld and the remov duction. from

the operation of said fiéld and the removal of produ 1 from

A R Lk




the reservoir to be in accordance w1th good oil field practices

and in the interest of conservation, the protection of correlatlve

rights and the prevention of waste.

Respectfully subnmitted,

HUNKER, FEDRIC & HIGGINBOTHAM, P.A.

~

N S g 4 A B

-

By N
George H. Hunker, Jr, N
Attorneys for AppllcantS"
P, 0. Box 1837
Roswell _New Mex1co 88201

I hereby certlfy that a
.>true and correct copy

of the foregoing: Appllca—w
. tion was mailed:to -
william J. Coolev, opposing
counsel of redord, at -
152 ‘Petroleutt” Center Bldg.,
FarmlngtOn, New Mex1ﬁo 87401,
thlS 29tn day. of March,~ lng.
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» 9 - . ’ S LAW OFFICES OF :
.
IIummR, FEDRIC & HIGGINBOTHAM, P A.
210 HINKLE BUILDINO e

POST OFFICE BOX 1827

GEORGL: K. HUNKER, JR. ROSV/ELL, NEW MExxcp.lﬂlzg_] TELEPHONE 622-2700
OON M. FEORIC LN [‘\‘ ___AREA CODE 305
RONALO M. HICGINBOTHAM J 1\][
. ; Q/“*« j 7,
May 3. 197 / ZAY - b 1(;74
. AN
; OiL (-ON.‘:-‘-RV ,
A "~ . o
) N ‘ N e&.n:a“‘loll comm. - T A
The Permian Coxporation e
'P. 0. Box 1183 - | i A
Houston, Texas 77001 , RERR

Attention: Mr. Joe N. Meadows
Gentlemer::

Reference is made to your lettér of April 19, 1974,
addressed to John Mac Moore, pertaining to’ DlVlSlon Orders
~in the Media Entrada Pool; Sandoval County, New Mexico. B
‘Several sets of Division Orders were received, and the set R
1nvolv1ng ‘the Re1mer~McKen21e intérests for production from . , e e e

‘the SW4SWk of Section 14, and the SE%SE% of Section 15, ) ‘
_Townshlp 19 North Range 3 West, for the period from " X
October 1, 1972, “up to March 1, 1974, bearing No. 565230, .
dated Aprll 19, 1974, "Petro—Lew1s Corporatlon - Federal Media"
have been fully executed by the Rsimers and ‘the McKenzies, and
the orlglnal Division Order is returned herewith.

Stlpulatlons are belng prepared concernlng the other
Division Orders which will show that the execution thereof
by Messrs. Reimer and McKenzie will be without prejudice,” in S R
order that they may pursue to- a f£inal’ legal determination L L e
matters of controversy pertdining to production. from the pool. e L
. In the meantime, the parties have agreed that sums owing to

s Relmer and McKen21e up to March 1, 1974, shall be paid. _ (/}
, Our best information reflects that 6° (5% to Reimers and S
1% to McKenzies) of the following net 'values of production A e e
are payable. [RRES : . ) , o STRRR PR
B Com’ SW-661 10/1/72 - - 3/31/73 $34,344.70
- Com SW-662 "10/x/72 ~ 3/31/73 : 43,036.98
Cof sW-661 471773 - 10/31/73  54,857.11
~Com Si-662 4/1/73 - 10/31/73 56,041.1% . ;
. Com SW-661 11/x7/73 - 1/31/74 33,848.52 -
Com SW-662 . 11/3/73 - 1/31774 35,208.70

Total: $257,337.20°

“"tv..__,
- MQ%QL,*;K_kdﬁ A A St 0 St 5 o A e S e
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The Permian Corporation
May 3, 1974
Page 2

SRR

The_ net value of productlon for the month of February,

1974, is not available to us. The transporter received ’
2,606 and 3,001 barrels of oil, respectlvely, from ‘the FM-1

and the FM—Z wells, accordlng to reports filed in the .0il and
Gas Accounting Office in Santa Fe. (855 barrels of oil appear

to have been on hand at these two wells at the end of the month. ).

We are advised that a "hand" check w111 be 1ssued to
Messys., Reimex ‘and McKenzie for the amounts- due ~and-owing-tc
them, and that this will be done .immediately. The check or
checks may be sent directly to this office. - »

Respectfully submltted,

Y

HUNKER, FEDRIC & HIGGINB'”HAM,“P A.

‘égéfxgaaigbx»
George ‘H. Hunker, Jr.

| GHH:ad
_Enc.

xc: «Mr. John K. Reimer

Xc: Mr.cR. E._ McKenzie, Jr.

Xc:  Mr. Wllllam J. Cooley

X¢:  Mr. Jason ‘Kellahin ‘ - .
xc: 'Mr. John Mac Moore, Petro-Lew1° Corporatlon - —

Xc: Mr. William F. Carr, New Mex1co Oil”Conservation Comm1551on
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COMMISSION

SPACING,

| OF 40-ACRE

3

v ﬁATTER OF THE H
CALLED BY THE OIL CONS

THE PURPOSE OF

"PRORATION UN

NEW MEXICO.

.
BEFORE THE OIL CONSERV
OF THE STATE OF

FARING
ERVATION

/

OF NEW MEXICO FOR °

APPLICATION OF 'JOHN K.
R. E. MCKENZIE'JR.

Santa Fe ;.

' NOW ’

law, the

seek £o

(3

a.

iNew Mexico,

_:tﬁose hearirigs,

‘ | ‘Oil Pool,

‘pY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came O

_New Mexico,

on this

1| guorum being present,
andgtheféxhibits rece
in the premises;

-

_éiﬁDS:\ »
(1) ThaﬁiQue‘public notice

Commission

|imatter theééof.

(2) That the applicants,

reo

set aside orders previousl

ail

now aVailable,ﬂbut

) That the

Thot

AOrdexf No.

authorized 160-acr

CONSIDERING:

NITS, AND REESTABLISHMENT _
ALLOWABLES,‘SANDOVAL‘COUNTY, .

hereinafter re

pen three cases previouslyfﬁ
y entered by the Commission

i

REIMFR AND

1E JR. FOR A 40-ACRE
REVOCATION OF NON-=STANDARD

"ORDER. OF THE COMMISSION

n for hearing a
pefore the Oil
ferred to as

day of May, 1574,

having considered th
jved at said hearindg,

having been gi

has juEisdiction of this ca

John K. Reimer and

eard by th

eging the existence O

not avéilab
commission orders sought
4 ab77, entered March 15, 1972

e spacing units for the M

Sandd§él“ébﬁﬁty,'Néw Mexico.

Y

CASE NO.
order No. R-

e testimony
and being

je at the time of those h

ATION COMMISSION
NEW MEXICO

5218

£ 9 a.m. On:April 23, 1974,
Conservation commission ©
the "Commission."”

the Commission, a -
‘presented
fully advised

. s &
ven as required by

y:

R.

e Commission

f reservoir iriformation

to bhe set aside are:

B whiCh

édia—Ehtrada

earings.

Y47R3

a
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use ‘and the subject

E. McKenzie J%i.

to

pursuant to
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-2= S
e CASE NO. 5218
g Order No. R-

e et A e e ey

b. Order Nos. R-4274 and R-4287, entered March 15, 1972

N

‘v/// | and ‘April 17, 1972 respectively, which authorized four

g » 160-acre non-standard oil proration units in the Media-
Entrada 0il Pool, Sandovai County, New Mexico.w
‘c. Order No. R-4713, entered January24, 1974, which

authorized a special 3depth bracket'allowable for the

el B ,
e . 3’4/‘; “ . »‘Medi’a-—Ent“rada 0il Pool, : sandoval County, New Mexico,
of 750 barrels of oil per day
“(4) That the evidence adduced at the nearlng ‘of this case

5 ‘ L == ‘
£ i - ‘does not establlsh that one well in the subject pool could not _ o,

draln 160 acres Or. that 160 acre spac1ng as authorlzed by Comm;ssion_
: ‘ H; ;; h'AOrder No. ‘R-4277 would " not efflclently and eronom1cally develop
i;the subject pool w1thout waste

‘ ’ (5) " That | the ev1dence adduced at the hearing of this case
& ; ’“'v - LdoesiPOt»establlsh that the four non—standard proratlon unlts R B 'Q'f;f
authorlzed by Comm1551on Orders ‘Nos. R-4274 and R-4287 could not |
reasonably be presumed productlve of 011 throughout their hOIlZOnt$l
5 ,f SRR extent or that they were otheérwise 1mproperly authorized.

(6) - That the evxdence adduced at the hearlng of this case:

does ot establlsh that the specxal depth hracket allowable

authorlzed by Commission Order No. R-4713 has resulted or w111

s

result in waste or v1olatlon of correlatlve rlghts. ' - ‘*j‘mg§fd

+~ (7) That the application of John K. Reimer and R. E.

,‘é;»‘ ' McKenzie, Jr. for 4u-acre allowables, revocation-of non-standard
proration units, and reestﬁblishment of 40-acre allowables for the
¥ i{ _ Media-Entrada Pool, Sandoval’County, New Mexico,~'should be denied.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED: : §

- : (1) That the appllcatlon of John K. Reimer and R. E.
U
McKenzie, Jr. for ‘40-acre spac1ng, revocatlon of non- standard

Ak W R YR

»proration units, and reestabllshment of 40-éicre allowables for the

. Medfa;Eﬁtrada"Poor, Sandoval County, New Mexxco.ﬂls hereby denied.

Tt kLAY

(2) -That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the ‘,-f
. ,/’- 2 !
entry cf such further orders as the Commission may deem necessaﬁV/ ;o

. DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico on the day and year hereinabey  / S
.- f\'n::«l-n o o L ”““: f‘/l‘ ‘ - o
i - L 4 VE e
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